RETURNS ED MALAN

COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

UNITED STATES SENATE

LEGISLATIVE CALENDAR

NINETY-SEVENTH CONGRESS

FINAL EDITION



December 31, 1982

[No. 7]

COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

MEMBERSHIP

JAKE GARN, Utah, Chairman

JOHN TOWER, Texas
JOHN HEINZ, Pennsylvania
WILLIAM L. ARMSTRONG, Colorado
RICHARD G. LUGAR, Indiana
ALFONSE M. D'AMATO, New York
JOHN H. CHAFEE, Rhode Island
HARRISION SCHMITT, New Mexico
***NICHOLAS F. BRADY, New Jersey

*HARRISON A. WILLIAMS, Jr., New Jersey
**DONALD W. RIEGLE, Jr., Michigan
WILLIAM PROXMIRE, Wisconsin
ALAN CRANSTON, California
PAUL S. SARBANES, Maryland
CHRISTOPHER J. DODD, Connecticut
ALAN J. DIXON, Illinois
***JAMES R. SASSER, Tennessee

STAFF

M. DANNY WALL, Staff Director ROBERT W. RUSSELL, Minority Staff Director FLORENCE BARR, Chief Clerk LORY G. BRENEMAN, Acting Assistant Chief Clerk

WAYNE A. ABERNATHY PEGGY AYANIAN STEPHEN F. BECK DEXTER L. BELL JAMES E. BOLAND BETH L. CLIMO JOHN T. COLLINS JOHN S. DANIELS EDWARD C. DICKS
PAUL FREEDENBERG
ROSE MARIE FRIED
HELENE GIANSANTE
STEVEN B. HARRIS
SCOTT D. JOHNSON
CAROLYN D. JORDAN
PETER KINZLER

EDWARD M. MALAN
CHARLES L. MARINACCIO
PHILIP A. SAMPSON
LAMAR SMITH
KATHRYN E. WALTHER
DAVID E. YUDIN
LINDA C. ZEMKE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HOUSING AND URBAN AFFAIRS

PETER B. HARKINS, Staff Director
W. DONALD CAMPBELL, Minority Staff Director

MARY B. DORNEMANN SARAH E. FRAZIER CLAIRE S. GILMER DAVID U. GOGOL

MARGARET R. NETTLES

** Acting Ranking Minority Member effective with Senator Williams' resignation; became Ranking Minority Member April 20, 1982.

*** Added as Committee Member April 20, 1982.

Unless otherwise ordered and upon due notice the Committee shall meet for the transaction of its business on the last Tuesday of each month; except that if the Committee has met at any time during the month prior to the last Tuesday of the month, the regular meeting of the Committee may be canceled at the discretion of the Chairman.

^{*}Resigned March 11, 1982

SUBCOMMITTEES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

NINETY-SEVENTH CONGRESS

Effective through March 11, 1982

HOUSING AND URBAN AFFAIRS

ECONOMIC POLICY

LUGAR, Chairman

WILLIAMS

ARMSTRONG, Chairman

GARN

PROXMIRE

HEINZ

TOWER

CRANSTON

RIEGLE **CRANSTON** LUGAR

HEINZ ARMSTRONG

SARBANES

CHAFEE

SARBANES

D'AMATO

RIEGLE

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

SECURITIES

Tower, Chairman

GARN

CRANSTON

D'AMATO, Chairman

Lugar

WILLIAMS

Tower

SARBANES

D'Амато

PROXMIRE

SCHMITT

RIEGLE

SCHMITT

DIXON

INTERNATIONAL FINANCE AND MONETARY **POLICY**

RURAL HOUSING AND DEVELOPMENT

HEINZ, Chairman

GARN

PROXMIRE

ARMSTRONG

WILLIAMS

SCHMITT, Chairman

HEINZ

DIXON

LUGAR

Dodd

CHAFEE

Dodd

CONSUMER AFFAIRS

CHAFEE, Chairman

D'Амато **SCHMITT**

Dodd

DIXON

				•
	•			
		,		
			•	

SUBCOMMITTEES OF THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON BANKING, HOUSING, AND URBAN AFFAIRS

NINETY-SEVENTH CONGRESS

March 1982 through December 1982

HOUSING AND URBAN AFFAIRS

ECONOMIC POLICY

LUGAR, Chairman

RIEGLE

ARMSTRONG, Chairman

GARN

PROXMIRE

RIEGLE HEINZ

TOWER

CRANSTON LUGAR

HEINZ ARMSTRONG **CRANSTON SARBANES**

CHAFEE

SASSER

D'AMATO

Dodd

BRADY

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

SECURITIES

D'AMATO, Chairman

SCHMITT, Chairman

TOWER, Chairman

GARN

CRANSTON

Tower

SARBANES

LUGAR

PROXMIRE

SCHMITT

RIEGLE

D'AMATO

DIXON

BRADY

SCHMITT

BRADY

SARBANES

SASSER

INTERNATIONAL FINANCE AND MONETARY **POLICY**

RURAL HOUSING AND DEVELOPMENT

HEINZ, Chairman

GARN

PROXMIRE

HEINZ

SASSER

ARMSTRONG

Dodd

DIXON CHAFEE

LUGAR

CONSUMER AFFAIRS

CHAFEE, Chairman

D'AMATO

Dodd

SCHMITT

DIXON

			•

EXTRACTS FROM THE STANDING RULES OF THE SENATE RULE XXV STANDING COMMITTEES

- 1. The following standing committees shall be appointed at the commencement of each Congress, and shall continue and have the power to act until their successors are appointed, with leave to report by bill or otherwise on matters within their respective jurisdictions:
- (a)(1) Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs, to which committee shall be referred all proposed legislation, messages, petitions, memorials, and other matters relating to the following subjects:
 - 1. Banks, banking, and financial institutions.
 - 2. Control of prices of commodities, rents, and services.
 - 3. Deposit insurance.
 - 4. Economic stabilization and defense production.
 - 5. Export and foreign trade promotion.
 - 6. Export controls.
 - 7. Federal monetary policy, including Federal Reserve System.
 - 8. Financial aid to commerce and industry.
 - 9. Issuance and redemption of notes.
 - 10. Money and credit, including currency and coinage.
 - 11. Nursing home construction.
 - 12. Public and private housing (including veterans' housing).
 - 13. Renegotiation of Government contracts.
 - 14. Urban development and urban mass transit.
- (2) Such committee shall also study and review, on a comprehensive basis, matters relating to international economic policy as it affects United States monetary affairs, credit, and financial institutions; economic growth, urban affairs, and credit, and report thereon from time to time.

PUBLICATIONS AND INFORMATION

Committee hearings and committee prints are available, without charge, to the public until supplies are exhausted. Certain publications of the committee may also be obtained from the U.S. Government Printing Office for a minimal charge.

Copies of Senate numbered bills and reports may be obtained by: (1) Sending written request, with a self-addressed mailing label attached, to: Senate Document Room, SH B04 Hart Building, Washington, D.C. 20510; or (2) through a personal visit to the Senate Document Room.

Requests to the Committee for publications should be accompanied by a self-addressed adhesive label and should be mailed to:

Document Clerk

Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs

United States Senate

Room SD 534, Dirksen Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

The committee does not and cannot maintain a permanent mailing list. Documents are distributed on an individual request basis.

In general, most Committee publications (hearings, reports to accompany bills, and conference reports) are available on a loan basis at the Library of Congress in Washington, D.C. or at Government Depository Libraries located through the United States.

For the schedule of upcoming hearings of the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs and the lists of witnesses scheduled to testify, please call 202/224-0791 or 224-0792.

CONTENTS

Index of Hearings:	Page
Full Committee	10
Subcommittees	11
Nominations	13
Markups	14
Conferences	14
Senate Bills	1
House Bills	43
Senate Resolutions	5
Senate Joint Resolutions	54
House Joint Resolutions	50
Senate Concurrent Resolutions	5′
House Concurrent Resolutions	5
Public Laws	6
Nominations	79
Index of Nominations	8
Subject Index	88
Author Index	9
Committee Reports	12:
Special Reports	12
Numerical List of Bills and Resolutions	12
Popular Titles	12

FULL COMMITTEE—OVERSIGHT

- Jan. 7 and 8, 1981—The State of the Economy (97-1)
- Feb. 19, 1981—Iranian Asset Settlement (97-6)
- Feb. 25 and Mar. 4, 1981—Federal Reserve's First Monetary Policy Report for 1981 (97-8)
- April 28, May 6, 7, 13, 14, 18 and 19, 1981—Competition and Conditions in the Financial System (97-15)
 - (Note: Printed in two volumes—Vol. I—April 28, May 6 and 7, 1981; Vol. II—May 13, 14, 18 and 19, 1981)
- July 22 and 29, 1981—Federal Reserve's Second Monetary Policy Report for 1981 (97-33)
- Oct. 7, 1981—TOSCO Loan Guarantee Proposal. (97-34)
- Oct. 26, 1981—Defense Production Act and the Domestic Production of Cobalt. (97-38)
- Nov. 12, 1981—Proposed Trans-Siberian Natural Gas Pipeline (97-40)
- Jan. 5, 1982—Economic Conditions in Specialty Steel Industry (97-45)
 - (Field hearing held in Brackenridge, Pennslyvania) (97-45)
- Feb. 11 and 25, 1982—Federal Reserve's First Monetary Policy Report for 1982 (97-48)
- Feb. 23, 1982—Polish Debt (97-50)
- July 20, 21 and 27, 1982—Federal Reserve's Second Monetary Policy Report for 1982 (97-68)
- Dec. 10, 1982—The Failure of Penn Square Bank (97-77)

FULL COMMITTEE—LEGISLATIVE

- July 14, 1981—Olympic Coin Act of 1981. S. 1230 (97-31)
- Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29 and 30, 1981—Financial Institutions Restructuring and Services Act of 1981. S. 1703, 1720, 1721 and 1686. (97-37)

- (Note: Printed in three volumes—Vol. I—Oct. 19, 20, 21 and 22, 1981; Vol. II—Oct. 27, 28, 29 and 30, 1981; Vol. III Appendix.)
- (See Feb. 4, 9, 10, and 12, 1982—Subcommittee on Securities hearings on Title III of S. 1720)
- Dec. 7, 1981—Federal Reserve Board Membership and Structure.
 S. 971, S. 1609, S. 1691, S. 1859, S. Res. 209, S. Res. 247 and S. Con. Res. 40. (97–43)
- April 20, 1982—Reauthorization of the Defense Production Act. S. 2375 (97-59)
- May 26-27, 1982—Capital Assistance Act and Deposit Insurance Flexibility Act. S. 2531 and S. 2532 (97-64)
- June 10, 1982—Olympic Coin Proposal. S. 1230 (97-65)

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HOUSING AND URBAN AFFAIRS

Oversight

- April 7, 1981—Federal Role in Conventional Home Financing (97-13)
- March 30; April 14-15, 1982—Fiscal Year 1983 HUD Authorizations (97-55) (3/30—oversight; 4/14-4/15—legislative)

Legislative

- April 21, 22, 23 and 24, 1981—Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981. S. 1022 and S. 1074 (97-14)
- May 15 and 20, 1981—Transit Assistance Act of 1981. S. 1160 (97-17)
- November 19, 1981—FHA Revitalization Act of 1981. S. 1702 (97-41)
- February 5, 1982—Thrift Partnership Tax Act. S. 1828
 (Hearings held jointly with the Subcommittee on Taxation and Debt Management of the Committee on Finance.

 Printed hearings also available from the Committee on Finance)
- March 23, 1982—Emergency Mortgage Interest Reduction Payments Act of 1982. S. 2226 (97-53)
- March 30; April 14–15, 1982—Fiscal Year 1983 HUD Authorizations. S. 2171, S. 2361 (97–55) (3/30—oversight; 4/14–4/15—legislative)
- April 26, 28, 1982—Transit Assistance Act of 1982. S. 2367, S. 2377 (97-61)

SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

Oversight

Legislative

July 9, 15 and 21, 1981—Credit Deregulation and Availability Act of 1981. S. 1406 and S. 963 (97–30)

SUBCOMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL FINANCE AND MONETARY POLICY

Oversight

- April 30, 1981—International Affairs Functions of the Treasury and Export Administration Act. (97-16)
- July 8, 9, 13, and 28, 1981—Oversight of U.S. Trade Policy (Hearings held jointly with the Subcommittee on International Trade of the Senate Finance Committee. Vol. 1—July 8 and 9; Vol. 2—July 13 and 28.) (Hearings also available from Senate Finance Committee.).
- November 9, 1981—Foreign Barriers to U.S. Trade (Part I—Service Exports) (97-39) (See Mar. 4, 1982—Part II)
- Mar. 4, 1982—Foreign Barriers to U.S. Trade (Part II—Merchandise Trade) (97-51)
- April 14, 1982—East-West Trade and Technology Transfer (97-58)
- June 18, 1982—Human Rights Consequences of the Proposed Trans-Siberian Natural Gas Pipeline (97-66)
- July 29, 1982—Agricultural Embargoes and the Sanctity of Contracts (97-70)
- Sept. 14 and 16, 1982—Export-Import Bank Programs and Policies (97-73)

Legislative

- Feb. 17, 18 and Mar. 5, 1981—Export Trading Company Act of 1981. S. 144 (97-4)
- May 20, 21, June 16, July 23 and 24, 1981—Business Accounting and Foreign Trade Simplification Act. S. 708 (97-18)

 (Foreign Corrupt Practices Act—joint with Subcommittee on Securities)
- July 20, 1981—Competitive Export Financing Act of 1981. S. 868 (97-32)
- July 22, 1982—Subsidized Export Financing. S. 2616, S. 2712, S. 2732 (97-69)

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC POLICY

Oversight

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC POLICY—Continued

Legislative

SUBCOMMITTEE ON SECURITIES

Oversight

May 25, 1982—Disturbances in U.S. Securities Markets (97-63)

Legislative

May 20, 21, June 16, July 23 and 24, 1981—Business Accounting and Foreign Trade Simplification Act. S. 708 (97–18)

(Foreign Corrupt Practices Act—joint with Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy)

July 8, 1981—Extension of Margin Requirements to Foreign Investors. S. 1429 and S. 1436 (97-29)

Feb. 4, 9, 10 and 12, 1982—Securities Activities of Depository Institutions (Title III of S. 1720) (97–47)

(See Full Committee legislative hearings—Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29 and 30, 1981)

Mar. 31, 1982—Securities/Commodities Accord Amendments of 1982; S. 2260 (97-56)

April 27; June 8 and 10, 1982—Public Utility Holding Company Act Amendments. S. 1869; S. 1870; S. 1871; S. 1977. (97-62)

SUBCOMMITTEE ON RURAL HOUSING AND DEVELOPMENT

Oversight

Jan. 14 and 15, 1982—Rural Housing Authorizations. (97-46) (Field hearings in Las Cruces and Santa Fe, New Mexico)

April 13, 1982—Assessment of FmHA Housing Program and Rural Housing Block Grant Proposal. (97–57)

Legislative

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CONSUMER AFFAIRS

Oversight

Mar. 10, 1982—Delayed Funds Availability (97-52)

Legislative

Feb. 18, 1981—Cash Discount Act S. 414 (97-5)

NOMINATIONS

- Jan. 13, 1981.—SAMUEL R. PIERCE, JR., to be Secretary of the Department of Housing and Urban Development. (97-2)
- Feb. 5, 1981.—MURRAY L. WEIDENBAUM, to be Chairman of the Council of Economic Advisers. (97-3)
- Feb. 24 1981.—DONALD I. HOVDE, to be Under Secretary of Housing and Urban Development. (97–7)

Mar. 24, 1981

- PHILIP D. WINN, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development; (97-9)
- EMANUEL S. SAVAS, to be Assistant Secretary for Policy Development and Research of Housing and Urban Development; (97–9)
- ARTHUR E. TEELE, JR., to be Urban Mass Transportation Administrator; (97-9) and
- JOHN J. KNAPP, to be General Counsel for Department of Housing and Urban Development (hearing also on June 11, 1981). (97-9)

April 6, 1981

- RICHARD T. PRATT, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board; (97-10)
- LIONEL H. OLMER, to be Under Secretary of Commerce for International Trade; (97–12)
- WILLIAM H. MORRIS, JR., to be Assistant Secretary of Commerce; and (97–12)
- JOHN S. R. SHAD, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission. (97-11)

June 4, 1981

- WILLIAM A. NISKANEN, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers; (97-19)
- ANTONIO MONROIG, STEPHEN BOLLINGER, STEPHEN MAY and JUDITH TARDY, to be Assistant Secretaries of Housing and Urban Development; (97-20) and
- LAWRENCE J. BRADY, to be Assistant Secretary of Commerce. (97-21)
- June 11, 1981.—JOHN J. KNAPP, to be General Counsel of the Department of Housing and Urban Development (hearing also held March 24, 1981). (Nomination printed in two volumes) (97–9 and 97–22)

June 23, 1981

- JERRY L. JORDAN, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers; (97-23) and
- WILLIAM H. DRAPER III, to be President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States. (97-24)

June 25, 1981

- DONNA POPE, to be Director of the Mint; (97-25)
- CHARLES L. DEMPSEY, to be Inspector General of the Department of Housing and Urban Development; (97-26)
- WARREN T. LINDQUIST, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the New Community Development Corporation. (97–26)

June 25, 1981

- CAROL E. DINKINS, WILLIAM G. LESHER, ROGER W. MEHLE, JR., DARRELL M. TRENT, PHILIP D. WINN, JOSEPH R. WRIGHT, JR., ALBERT ANGRISANI, to be Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank. (97–27)
- July 8, 1981.—BEVIS LONGSTRETH, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission. (97–28)

October 16, 1981

- EDGAR D. CALLAHAN, to be a member of the National Credit Union Administration Board. (97–36)
- December 1, 1981.—C. T. CONOVER, to be Comptroller of the Currency. (97-42)

Dec. 10, 1981

- CHARLES E. LORD, to be First Vice President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States; and
- JAMES E. YONGE, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States. (97-44)

February 11, 1982

- JAMES JAY JACKSON, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board; (97-49) and
- RICHARD W. HELDRIDGE, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States. (97–49)
- March 24, 1982.—PRESTON MARTIN, to be a member of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and to be Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors. (97-54)
- April 20, 1982.—JAMES G. STEARNS and JAMES W. FULLER, to be Directors of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation. (97-60)
- July 16, 1982.—ELIZABETH F. BURKHART, to be a Member of the National Credit Union Administration. (97-67)
- August 13, 1982.—BEVIS LONGSTRETH and JAMES C. TREADWAY, to be Members of the Securities and Exchange Commission. (97-71)
- Sept 14, 1982.—PHILIP ABRAMS, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development. (97-72)
- Sept 22, 1982.—MARTIN S. FELDSTEIN, to be a Member of the Council of Economic Advisers. (97-74)
- Sept 29, 1982.—RITA M. RODRIGUEZ, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States. (97-75)
- Dec. 7, 1982.—WILLIAM POOLE, VII, to be a Member of the Council of Economic Advisers. (97-76)

MARKUPS

Feb. 4, 1981.—Organizational Meeting.

Feb. 26, 1981.—Cash Discount Act. S. 414

March 12, 1981.—Export Trading Company Act of 1981. S. 144

May 4 and 5, 1981.—Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981. S. 1022 and S. 1074

May 8, 1981.—International Affairs Functions of the Treasury and Export Administration Act. S. 1112 and S. 1116

June 9 and 10, 1981.—Reconciliation Issues.

July 30, 1981.—Competitive Export Financing Act of 1981. S. 868

July 30, 1981.—Extension of Margin Requirements to Foreign Investors (Subcommittee on Securities). S. 1436

Sept. 16, 1981.—Business Accounting and Foreign Trade Simplification Act. S. 708

Oct. 15, 1981.—Olympic Coin Act. S. 1230

April 21, 1982.—Emergency Mortgage Interest Reduction Payments Act. S. 2226

April 28, 1982.—Nomination of JAMES G. STEARNS and JAMES W. FULLER, to be Directors of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

May 6, 1982.—Fiscal Year 1983 HUD Authorizations and Rural Housing Reauthorizations. S. 2171; S. 2361; S. 2404; S. 2456; S. 2453.

May 12, 1982.—Mass Transit Authorizations (S. 2606) and Reauthorization of the Defense Production Act (S. 2375).

August 19, 1982.—Depository Institutions Amendments of 1982 (S. 1720, S. 2531, S. 2532)

Sept. 30, 1982.—Nominations of MARTIN FELDSTEIN, to be a Member of the Council of Economic Advisers; JAMES YONGE and RITA RODRIGUEZ, to be Members of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; and ALFRED J. FLEISCHER, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships.

Sept. 30, 1982.—S. Res. 458, to strengthen the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

CONFERENCES

April 29, 1981.—Cash Discount Act. H.R. 31

July 20, 21 and 22, 1981.—Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981. H.R. 3982

(Title III—Banking, Housing and related programs)

June 9 and 10, 1982.—Urgent Supplemental Appropriations. H.R. 5922

(Mortgage interest reduction payments)

Sept. 27, 1982.—Export Trading Company Act (Title II Conferees) S. 734.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Export Trading Company Act (Title III Conferees) S. 734.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Depository Institutions Amendments of 1982. H.R. 6267.

S. 6 Mr. Helms

(for himself and Messrs. Goldwater, McClure, and Symms)

To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar and for other purposes.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S22-S26) "Gold Reserve Act of 1981"

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, Treasury

S. 33 Mr. Burdick

Jan. 5, 1981

To rescind the agricultural commodity export embargo to the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics.

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture

S. 144 Mr. Heinz

(for himself and Messrs. Danforth, Bentsen, Tsongas, Randolph, Chafee, Glenn, East, Bumpers, Boren, Heflin, Lugar, Goldwater, Abdnor, Bradley, Hatfield, Baucus, Stafford, Gorton, Rudman, Johnston, Schmitt, Melcher, Jepsen, Simpson, Mathias, Durenberger, Dixon, Wallop, Armstrong, Symms,

Dole, Matsunaga, Moynihan, Long, Roth, Weicker,

Eagleton, Kasten, Huddleston, Spector, Levin, Pressler, and Cohen)

To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.

(Statements, text and summary—S256-269) "Export Trading Company Act of 1981"

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, Commerce.

Feb. 17, 1981.—FDIC, generally unfavorable.

Feb. 17, 18 and Mar. 5, 1981.—Hearings, International Finance and Monetary Policy Subcommittee

Mar. 10, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

Mar. 12, 1981.—Markup.

Mar. 18, 1981.—Original bill reported—See S. 734—S. Rept. 97-27.

Amendments:

No. 4-Mr. Proxmire

Feb. 6, 1981

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Andrews, Hollings, Cannon, Williams, Riegle, Percy, Helms, Cochran, Packwood, Mitchell, Hart, Warner, D'Amato, Baker, Hayakawa, Inouye, Boschwitz, Leahy, DeConcini.

S. 207 Mr. Mitchell Jan. 22, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Garn, Williams, and Proxmire)

To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.

(Statement-S558)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency.

Feb. 27, 1981.—FDIC, sees no need to modify existing authority of Federal Reserve Board.

Apr. 1, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, unfavorable.

(See action on S. 1720)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Nunn, Cohen, Bentsen, Heinz

S. 258 Mr. Boren Jan. 27, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Baucus, D'Amato, Dole, Exon, Garn, Heflin, Levin, Randolph, Roth, and Schmitt)

To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.

(Statement and text-S677-678)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to Mint. Nov. 13, 1981.—Treasury, unfavorable.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Cannon, Durenberger, Kennedy, Matsunaga, Tsongas, Bumpers

S. 289 Mr. Tower (for himself and Mr. Bentsen)

Jan. 27, 1981

To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by non-United States persons where such acquisition is financed by non-United States lenders.

(Statement and text-S697-699)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, SEC.

S. 291 Mr. Williams Jan. 27, 1981 (for himself and Mr. Glenn)

To amend title XII of the National Housing Act to establish national standards in order to reduce incendiarism and maintain community vitality, and to encourage states to adopt minimum standards for arson investigation and insurance underwriting.

(Statement and text-S700-701)

"Arson Prevention and Reconstruction Incentive Act of 1981"

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to HUD.

S. 354 Mr. Dixon (for Mr. Percy)

Feb. 3, 1981

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979.

(Statement and text-S912-913)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture. May 11, 1981.—Commerce, unfavorable.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Abdnor, Zorinsky, Gorton, Lugar, Baucus, Grassley, Andrews, Jepsen, Huddleston

S. 414 Mr. Chafee Fe (for himself and Messrs. Garn and Tower)

Feb. 5, 1981 | S. 467 Mr. Tower

Feb. 6, 1981

To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

(Statement—S1062-1063) (Text—S1219-1220 of Feb. 6, 1981 Congressional Record)

"Cash Discount Act"

Feb. 10, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, NCUA, Comptroller of the Currency, FTC.

Feb. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

Feb. 18, 1981.—Hearing, Consumer Affairs Subcommittee.

Feb. 23, 1981.—NCUA, favorable.

Feb. 25, 1981.—FHLBB, for elimination of 5% limit on cash discounts; against extension of surcharge prohibition.

Feb. 26, 1981.—Markup.

Feb. 27, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn, with amendments. S. Rept. 97-23.

Mar. 5 & 12, 1981.—Senate debate.

Mar. 12, 1981.—Senate passed H.R. 31 after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the language of S. 414 as passed by the Senate.

Action on S. 414 was then indefinitely postponed.

(See H.R. 31)

Co-sponsor:

Mr. D'Amato

S. 564 Mr. Jepsen

(See S. 414)

and for other purposes.

Currency, NCUA, FTC, FDIC. Feb. 19, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

(Statement—S1200)

"Cash Discount Act"

Feb. 24, 1981

To establish a joint export marketing assistance program within the Department of Commerce to stimulate export promotion activity.

To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts,

Feb. 12, 1981.—Referred to FED, FHLBB, Comptroller of the

Feb. 25, 1981.—FHLBB, for elimination of 5% limit on cash

discounts; against extension of surcharge prohibition.

(Statement S1533-1534)

"Joint Export Marketing Assistance Act of 1981"

Mar. 10, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, SBA.

S. 418 Mr. Pressler

Feb. 5, 1981

To rescind the authority of the President to impose an embargo on United States export sales of agricultural commodities for foreign policy purposes.

(Statement and text—S1080-1081)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture.

S. 610 Mr. Williams
(for himself and Mr. Proxmire)

Mar. 3, 1981

To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to establish a Council on State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards and to establish an Institute for State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards, in order to ensure the availability of nationally recognized accounting and financial reporting standards for State and local governments.

(Statement and text—S1756-1758)

"State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards Act of 1981"

Mar. 10, 1981.—Referred to Treasury, SEC, GAO.

Dec. 11, 1981—GAO, no comment.

Oct. 27, 1982—Treasury, unfavorable.

S. 419 Mr. Pressler

Feb. 5, 1981

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to provide for Congressional Veto of agricultural embargoes.

(Statement and text-S1080-1081)

Feb. 6, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture.

Mar. 5, 1981 | S. 734 Mr. Heinz

Mar. 18, 1981

To control the export of hazardous wastes.

(Statement and text—S1836)

"Export of Hazardous Wastes Control Act of 1981"

Mar. 10, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, State, EPA.

July 17, 1981.—Commerce, unfavorable.

July 30, 1981.—State, unfavorable.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Baucus, Melcher, Matsunaga, Stafford, Glenn, Cranston, Randolph, Burdick, Kennedy, Leahy, Dodd

S. 708 Mr. Chafee

Mar. 12, 1981

(for himself and Messrs. Bentsen, Danforth, Garn, Dole, Goldwater, Hayakawa, Lugar, Mathias, Percy, Pressler, Roth, Thurmond, and Tower)

To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.

(Statement, text and summary-S2147-2156)

"Business Accounting and Foreign Trade Simplification Act"

Mar. 19, 1981.—Referred to SEC, Commerce, Justice.

May 20, 21, June 16, July 23 and 24, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy and Subcommittee on Securities.

Sept. 16, 1981.—Markup

Oct. 9, 1981.—Reported by Mr. D'Amato, with an amendment in the nature of a substitute, S. Rept. 97-209.

Nov. 23, 1981.—Passed Senate with amendments. (Title amended to read "Business Practices and Records Act")

Nov. 30, 1981.—Referred to House Committee on Energy and Commerce.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Schmitt, D'Amato, Inouve, Jepsen

To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of trade services generally.

(An original bill—see S. 144)

"Export Trading Company Act of 1981"

(Statement and text-March 23 CR S. 2498-S.2504)

Mar. 18, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Heinz.

S. Rept. 97-27

Apr. 8, 1981.—Passed by Senate, amended.

April 27, 1981.—Referred to House Committees on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs, Foreign Affairs, and Judiciary.

July 27, 1982.—House passed S. 734, after amending it to contain the language of H.R. 1799 and H.R. 6016, as passed by the House.

July 27, 1982.—House insisted on its amendments, requested a conference and appointed as conferees:

Title I: Reps. Zablocki, Bingham, Eckart, Bonker, Wolpe, Shamansky, Broomfield, Lagomarsino, Erdahl, Gilman, and Fenwick;

Title II: Reps. St Germain, Annunzio, Minish, LaFalce, Barnard, Stanton of Ohio, Wylie, McKinney, and Leach of Iowa: and

Title III: Reps. Rodino, Seiberling, Hughes, McClory and Butler.

July 30, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference and appointed as conferees: Messrs. Garn, Heinz, Armstrong, Chafee, Danforth, Riegle, Proxmire, Dodd and Dixon.

Sept. 27, 1982.—Conference meeting on Title II.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Conference meeting on Title III.

S. Rept. 97-Oct. 1, 1982.—Conference report filed in Senate.

644

Oct. 1, 1982.—Conference report filed in House. H. Rept. 97-

924

Oct. 1, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference report.

Oct. 1, 1982.—House agreed to conference report.

Oct. 8, 1982.—Signed by President P.L. 97-290

Amendment:

No. 25-Mr. Mathias

Mar. 31, 1981

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Bentsen, Tsongas, Abdnor, Baucus, Armstrong, Bradley, Chafee, Cochran, Bumpers, Cohen, Dole, Cannon, Dixon, Goldwater, Eagleton, Lugar, Mathias, Huddleston, Percy, Pressler, Melcher, Moynihan, Rudman, Specter, Randolph, Riegle, Stafford, Weicker, Williams, Leahy, D'Amato, Hayakawa, Boschwitz, Inouye, Cranston, Glenn, Schmitt, Danforth, Mitchell, Levin, DeConcini

S. 780 Mr. Exon (for himself and Mr. Zorinsky)

March 24, 1981 S. 886 Mr. Andrews (for himself and Mr. Burdick)

> To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to Louis

(Statement and text—S2585-2586)

April 9, 1981.—Referred to HUD and Immigration and Naturalization Service.

To prohibit the use of Federal housing assistance with respect to

Co-sponsor:

certain aliens.

Mr. Huddleston

Co-sponsors:

Mr. Thurmond, Mrs. Kassebaum

April 15, 1981.—Referred to Bureau of the Mint

S. 935* Mr. Garn (by request)

(See action on H.J. Res. 223)

April 8, 1981

April 7, 1981

To dissolve the National Consumer Cooperative Bank, and for other purposes.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S3706) "National Consumer Cooperative Bank Liquidation Act"

S. 802 Mr. Zorinsky

Mar. 25, 1981

To remove the Soviet grain embargo unless the President takes certain action.

(Statement and text—S2670)

April 9, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture.

S. 868 Mr. Heinz

April 2, 1981

(for himself and Messrs. Garn, Inouye, Williams, Cranston, and Tsongas)

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S3374-3376) "Competitive Export Financing Act of 1981"

April 9, 1981.—Referred to Commerce, Export-Import Bank. July 20, 1981.—Hearing, Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy.

July 30, 1981.—Markup.

Sept. 11, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Heinz, with amendments, S. Rept. 97-188.

March 25, 1982.—Senate consideration; bill was returned to the calendar, by unanimous consent.

April 9, 1981 S. 963 Mr. Bumpers (for himself and Mr. Pryor)

To authorize loans at interest rates in excess of certain State usury ceilings.

(Statement and text-S3789-3792)

April 15, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency, NCUA.

May 20, 1981.—NCUA, no objection.

July 8, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

July 9, 15 and 21, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Financial Institutions.

July 21, 1981.—FDIC, unfavorable.

^{*}Star print.

S. 969 Mr. Roth

April 9, 1981

(for himself and Messrs. Baucus, Bentsen, Chafee, Cranston, Goldwater, Heinz, Helms, Inouye, Percy, Randolph, Riegle, and Tower)

To establish a national export policy for the United States.

(Statement and summary—S3795-3797)

"National Export Policy Act of 1981"

April 15, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, SEC, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, Commerce, Justice.

April 23, 1981.—FDIC, generally unfavorable.

Co-sponsor:

Mr. Schmitt

S. 971 Mr. Cranston

April 9, 1981

To make the term of the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System concurrent with the term of the President of the United States.

(Statement-S3804)

April 15, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, CEA.

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing

S. 984 Mr. Moynihan (for himself and Mr. Heinz)

April 10, 1981

To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act.

(Statement and text-S3857-3858)

April 15, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency.

May 22, 1981.—FDIC, no comment.

Sept. 3, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, unfavorable.

S. 985 Mr. Moynihan

April 10, 1981

To authorize the issuance of variable-rate debentures by the FDIC and FSLIC.

(Statement, text and analysis—\$3857-3859)

"Mortgage Warehousing Facility Act of 1981"

April 15, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLLB, Comptroller of the Currency.

May 22, 1981.—FDIC, no comment.

August 18, 1981.—FHLBB, unfavorable.

Sept. 22, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, unfavorable.

Co-sponsor:

Mr. Huddleston

S. 1022 Mr. Lugar April 28, 1981 (for himself and Mr. Garn) (by request)

To amend and extend the Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited mortgage foreclosure procedure with respect to multifamily mortgages held by the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development pursuant to title II of the National Housing Act or section 312 of the National Housing Act of 1964, and for other purposes.

(Statement—S4037-4038)

"Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981"

April 21, 22, 23 and 24, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

May 4 and 5, 1981.—Markup.

May 15, 1981.—Original bill reported.—See S. 1197, S. Rept. 97-87.

S. 1069 Mr. Dodd

April 30, 1981

To amend the United States Housing Act of 1937.

(Statement and text-S4195-4197)

May 19, 1981.—Referred to HUD.

S. 1074 Mr. Armstrong

April 30, 1981

S. 1112 Mr. Heinz

(Statement—S4393)

May 8, 1981.—Markup.

1979, and for other purposes.

May 5, 1981

To amend section 8 of the United States Housing Act of 1937.

(Statement and section-by-section analysis—S4200-4226)

April 21, 22, 23 and 24, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

May 4 and 5, 1981.—Markup.

May 15, 1981.—Original bill reported.—See S. 1197, S. Rept. 97-87.

May 15, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Heinz, with an amendment.

To authorize appropriations for the fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to

carry out the purposes of the Export Administration Act of

S. Rept. 97–91

June 5, 1981.—U.S. Trade Representative, favorable.

Nov. 9, 10 and 12, 1981.—Senate consideration.

(Action on S. 1112 indefinitely postponed)

Nov. 12, 1981.—Senate passed H.R. 3567, after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1112, amended.

S. 1079 Mr. Riegle (for himself and Mr. Levin)

April 30, 1981

Authorizing the President of the United States to present a gold medal to the widow of Joe Louis.

(Statement-S4228)

May 19, 1981.—Referred to Bureau of the Mint.

(See action on H.J. Res. 223)

(See action on H.R. 3567)

Amendments:
No. 624 Mr. Percy
Nov. 9, 1981
(for himself and Messrs. Dixon, Pressler, Gorton, Roth,
Baucus and Jepsen)

No. 625 Mr. Chiles

(for himself and Messrs. Sasser, Melcher, Riegle, Robert C. Byrd, Baucus, Biden, Boren, Burdick, Cannon, DeConcini, Dodd, Eagleton, Exon, Ford, Glenn, Heflin, Huddleston, Inouye, Jackson, Johnston, Kennedy, Leahy, Levin, Matsunaga, Metzenbaum, Mitchell, Nunn, Pell, Pryor, Randolph, Sarbanes, Williams, Zorinsky and Cranston.

No. 626 Mr. Heinz

(for himself and Messrs. Proxmire and Weicker) (an amendment to amendment No. 625)

No. 627 Mr. Chiles Nov. 9, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Sasser, Melcher, Riegle, Robert C. Byrd, Baucus, Biden, Boren, Burdick, Cannon, DeConcini, Dodd, Eagleton, Exon, Ford, Glenn, Heflin, Huddleston, Inouye, Jackson, Johnston, Kennedy, Leahy, Levin, Matsunaga, Metzenbaum, Mitchell, Nunn, Pell, Pryor, Randolph, Sarbanes, Williams, Zorinsky and Cranston) (an amendment to amendment No. 625)

No. 628 Mr. Robert C. Byrd

Nov. 10, 1981

S. 1116 Mr. Heinz

May 5, 1981

To authorize appropriations for the international affairs functions of the Department of the Treasury for fiscal year 1982.

(Statement-S4394)

May 8, 1981.—Markup.

May 15, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Heinz, with amendments. S. Rept. 97-92

June 2, 1981.—Passed Senate.

(This language was subsequently included in Title III of S. 1377 and H.R. 3982, the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981. See action on S. 1377 and H.R. 3982.)

S. 1135 Mr. Schmitt May 7, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Garn and Jepsen)

To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.

(Statement and text-S4570-4571)

May 15, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn, with an amendment and an amendment to the title. (Title amended to read "A bill to extend by one year the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.")

S. Rept. 97–93

September 22, 1981.—Senate passed H.R. 2903 after striking all after the enacting clause and substituting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1135, which had first been amended by the adoption of a committee amendment, and Schmitt amendment No. 408, extending the reporting date for the Commission studying the role of gold in monetary systems.

(S. 1135 indefinitely postponed)

(See action on H.R. 2903)

S. 1160 Mr. Garn May 11, 1981 (for himself and Mr. Lugar) (by request)

To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to provide authorizations for appropriations, and for other purposes.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S4751-4756) "Transit Assistance Act of 1981"

May 15 and 20, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

(This language was subsequently included in Title III of S. 1377, the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981.)

(See action on S. 1377)

Amendment:

No. 54—Mr. Garn

May 18, 1981

S. 1197 Mr. Garn

May 15, 1981

An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited multifamily mortgage foreclosure procedure, and for other purposes.

(See S. 1022 and S. 1074)

"Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981"

May 15, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn. S. Rept. 97–87 June 3, 1981.—Passed Senate amended. (65 yeas to 24 nays) (Text of bill as passed printed in Congressional Record on pages \$55724–5734)

June 8, 1981.—Referred to House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

(This language was subsequently included in Title III of S. 1377, the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981. See action on S. 1377.)

S. 1228 Mr. McClure

May 20, 1981

To provide for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

(Statement and text—S5365-5366)
"George Washington Commemorative Coin Act"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to the Mint.

(See action on H.R. 3484)

S. 1230 Mr. Cranston

May 20, 1981

(for himself and Messrs. Garn, Hayakawa, Riegle, Heinz, Stevens, Laxalt, and Tower)

To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.

(Statement and text—S5366-5369) "The Olympic Coin Act of 1981"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to the Mint.

July 14, 1981.—Hearing.

Oct. 15, 1981.—Markup

Oct. 30, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn with an amendment in the nature of a substitute. S. Rept. 97–264

Dec. 9, 1981.—Passed Senate.

Mar. 2, 1982.—Referred to House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

March 29, 1982.—Passed Senate as part of Baker (for Lugar) unprinted amendment No. 856, in the nature of a substitute for H.R. 5708. (See also H.R. 5708.)

(Senate insisted on its amendment, requested a conference and appointed as conferees: Messrs. Garn, Tower, Lugar, Riegle, and Cranston.)

March 31, 1982.—House disagreed to Senate amendment and returned it to Senate.

May 17, 1982.—Reported by House Banking with an amendment in the nature of a substitute (H. Rept. 97-554).

May 18, 1982.—House Rules Committee reported H. Res. 470, providing for the consideration of S. 1230 (H. Rept. 97-572). May 20, 1982.—Passed House, amended.

May 21, 1982.—By unanimous consent it was ordered that when S. 1230 was delivered from House, it was to be referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

June 10, 1982.—Hearings on House-passed version.

July 1, 1982.—Senate Banking Committee discharged from further consideration of the House amendment to S. 1230 and Senate then concurred in the amendment of the House.

July 22, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-220

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Schmitt, Proxmire, Leahy, Levin, Chafee, Lugar, Hart, Durenberger, Simpson, Jackson, Mrs. Kassebaum, Messrs. Inouye, Hollings, Cannon

Amendments:

No. 540 Mr. Schmitt

Sept. 15, 1981

S. 1366 Mr. Weicker

June 15, 1981

To provide for fair commercial credit reporting.

(Statement and text—S6214-6222)

"Fair Commercial Reporting Practices Act of 1981"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FTC.

Sept. 22, 1981.—FTC, unfavorable.

Co-sponsor:

Mr. Gorton

S. 1377 Mr. Domenici

June 17, 1981

An original resolution to provide for reconciliation pursuant to title III of the first concurrent resolution on the budget for fiscal year 1982 (H. Con. Res. 115, Ninety-seventh Congress).

"Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981"

(Title III contains matters within the jurisdiction of the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs which had previously been reported by the Committee:

Part A—Export-Import Bank (S. 1116)

Part B—Urban Mass Transportation (S. 1160)

Part C—Housing and Community Development (S. 1197)

June 10, 1981.—Senate Banking Committee held meeting to discuss its recommendations on reconciliation matters for subsequent transmittal to Senate Budget Committee.

June 17, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Domenici from the Committee S. Rept. 97-139 on the Budget.

June 24, 1981.—Senate debate, Title III.

June 25, 1981.—Senate passage of provision relating to Title III. July 13, 1981.—Passed Senate.

(Senate passed H.R. 3982 after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1377.)

(See action on H.R. 3982)

S. 1384 Mr. Riegle

June 17, 1981

To amend section 205 of the Federal Credit Union Act.

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, NCUA.

July 31, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

Aug. 3, 1981.—NCUA, favorable.

Aug. 18, 1981.—FHLBB, favorable.

Aug. 18, 1981—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

S. 1406 Mr. Lugar June 22, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Garn, Proxmire, and D'Amato)

To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.

(Statements, text and section-by-section analysis—S6626-6630) "Credit Deregulation and Availability Act of 1981"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, NCUA, FTC, Agriculture.

July 9, 15 and 21, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Financial Institutions.

July 21, 1981.—FDIC, generally favorable; Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

Sept. 21, 1981.—Treasury, favorable.

(See action on S. 1720)

(Corresponding provisions contained in S. 1720 and S. 2879 were subsequently deleted in markup and in conference.)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Tsongas, Symms, Mrs. Kassebaum, Mr. Sasser

S. 1413 Mr. Tsongas

June 23, 1981

To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, and to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.

(Statement and text—S6686-6691)

"The Regulatory Flexibility and Expanded Powers Act of 1981"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, NCUA.

Aug. 3, 1981.—NCUA, favorable.

Aug. 3, 1981.—FDIC, Title I—favorable, Title II—unfavorable.

Oct. 2, 1981.—Federal Home Loan Bank Board, unfavorable.

S. 1424 Mr. Chafee June 24, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Garn, Proxmire, and Hayakawa)

To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, NCUA, SEC, Treasury.

Aug. 3, 1981.—NCUA, unfavorable.

Aug. 18, 1981.—FHLBB, unfavorable.

(See action on S. 1720)

(The corresponding provision contained in S.1720 was subsequently deleted in markup.)

S. 1427 Mr. Garn June 25, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Proxmire and Lugar)

To reduce financing costs to cities, counties, and States by amending section 5136 of the Revised Statutes to permit national banks to underwrite and deal in revenue bonds issued by State and local governments, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S7105-7106)

July 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, SEC.

(See action on S. 1720)

(The corresponding provision contained in S.1720 was subsequently deleted in markup.)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Sasser, Jepsen, Heflin, Mrs. Hawkins

S. 1598

S. 1429 Mrs. Kassebaum (for herself and Mr. Johnston)

June 25, 1981

Mr. Stennis Sept. 9, 1981 (for himself and Mr. Sasser)

To establish a National Commission on Interest Rates.

later than the close of business September 11, 1981)

To amend the Securities Exchange

Act of 1934 to make the margin requirements for domestic purchasers of securities applicable to foreign purchasers of securities in certain significant transactions involving the United States securities markets, and for other purposes.

(Statements, text and section-by-section analysis—S7107-7110) "Margin Requirements Fairness Act of 1981"

July 6, 1981.—Referred to Treasury, SEC.
July 8, 1981.—Hearing, Subcommittee on Securities.
July 30, 1981.—Markup, Subcommittee on Securities.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Nickles, Boren, Heinz

Messrs

Messrs. Cochran, Johnston, Huddleston, Chiles

S. 1436 Mr. D'Amato (for himself and Mrs. Kassebaum)

To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide uniform margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by foreign persons where such acquisition is financed by a foreign lender.

July 6, 1981.—Referred to Treasury, SEC. July 8, 1981.—Hearing, Subcommittee on Securities. July 30, 1981.—Markup, Subcommittee on Securities.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Boren, Nickles, Boschwitz, Bentsen, Heinz

S. 1508 Mr. D'Amato

July 22, 1981

June 25, 1981

To allow U.S. banks which establish international banking facilities to compete on equal terms with foreign banks establishing such facilities thereby enhancing the position of the United States in the international financing markets.

(Statements and text-S8187-8188)

Aug. 3, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, and Comptroller of the Currency.

Sept. 29, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable. Oct. 9, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

(Statement and text-S9294-9296)

"National Commission on Interest Rates Act"

Sept. 11, 1981.—Referred to Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.

(By unanimous consent, ordered to be held at the desk until no

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, NCUA, CEA, SEC, FTC.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, unfavorable. Dec. 1, 1981.—NCUA, unfavorable.

Co-sponsors:

S. 1602 Mr. Helms

Sept. 9, 1981

To amend Public Law 96–389. (re Gold Commission)

(Statement and text—S9316-9317)

S. 1609 Mr. Pressler Sept. 10, 1981 (for himself and Messrs, Melcher, Andrews, and Baucus)

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text-S9410-9411)

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED. Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Heflin, Cannon, Pryor

S.1622 Mr. Schmitt

Sept. 15, 1981

To extend the reporting date for the commission studying the role of gold in monetary systems.

(Statement and text-S9669)

S. 1625 Mr. Moynihan

Sept. 15, 1981

To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to the widow of Roy Wilkins.

(Statement—S9670)

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to Mint.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Bentsen, Baker, Riegle, Huddleston, Eagleton, Cranston, Dodd, Warner, D'Amato, Metzenbaum, Durenberger, Tsongas, Schmitt, Danforth, Hollings, Williams, Kasten, Kennedy, Bradley, Proxmire, Levin, Heinz, Inouye, Pell, Matsunaga, Jackson, Sarbanes, Leahy, Dole, Lugar, Mathias, Biden

(See action on H.J. Res. 223)

S. 1646 Mr. Moynihan

Sept. 18, 1981

To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation.

(Statement and text—S10040-10045)

"Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act of 1981"

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED, Treasury and CEA.

S. 1658 Mr. Dodd

Sept. 23, 1981

To amend title VII of the Housing and Urban Development Act of 1970 to require a National Public Investment Requirements Analysis.

(Statement and text—\$10349-10351)

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to HUD.

S. 1677 Mr. Garn (by request)

Sept. 29, 1981

To amend section 79 of the Defense Production Act of 1950, as amended, to authorize the grant of exemptions to the Cost Accounting Standards by the Director of the Office of Management and Budget.

S. 1680 Mr. Tsongas (for himself and Mr. Proxmire)

Sept. 29, 1981

To amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act to revise the restrictions on transactions between banks and their affiliates.

(Statement and text—S10697-10699) "Banking Affiliates Act"

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC and Comptroller of the Currency.

Nov. 12, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable, (see action on S. 1720)

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

(See action on S. 1720)

S. 1685 Mr. Chiles

Sept. 30, 1981

To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 with respect to interstate trust operations.

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC and Comptroller of the Currency.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, no comment.

S. 1686 Mr. Lugar

Sept. 30, 1981

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide that deposits of State and local governments will not be subject to reserve requirements, and for other purposes.

(Statement—S10870-10871)

Oct. 2, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, and Comptroller of the Currency.

Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29, and 30, 1981.—Hearings.

Nov. 12, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, no comment.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Dixon, Sasser, Levin

S. 1691 Mrs. Hawkins Oct. 1, 1981 (for herself and Mr. Metzenbaum)

To amend the Federal Reserve Act with respect to the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S10994-10995)
"Federal Reserve Amendments of 1981"

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to FED.

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

Additional Co-sponsor:

Mr. Cranston

S. 1702 Mr. Lugar

Oct. 5, 1981

To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional mortgage and loan insurance authority.

(Statement and text—S11081-11083) "FHA Revitalization Act of 1981"

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to HUD.

Nov. 19, 1981.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. DeConcini, Quayle

S. 1703 Mr. Garn (by request)

Oct. 5, 1981

To enhance the competitiveness of thrift institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

(Statement and section-by-section analysis—S11083-11086) "Thrift Institutions Restructuring Act of 1981"

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to HUD, SEC, FED, FDIC, NCUA, Comptroller of the Currency.

Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29, and 30, 1981.—Hearings.

S. 1704 Mr. Symms Oct. 5, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. McClure, Helms, and Goldwater)

To provide for the minting of United States gold coins.

(Statement and text—S11086-11090) "Free Market Gold Coinage Act"

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to Mint.

S. 1720 Mr. Garn

October 7, 1981

To enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text and section-by-section analysis—S11254–11276)

"Financial Institutions Restructuring and Services Act of 1981"

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, NCUA, SEC, GAO.

Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29, and 30, 1981.—Hearings.

Nov, 1, 1981.—NCUA, favorable.

Nov. 12, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

Nov. 17, 1981.—SEC, favorable.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

Feb. 4, 9, 10 and 12, 1982—Hearings on Title III (Glass Steagall amendments) before the Subcommittee on Securities.

August 19, 1982-Mark-up.

(See action on S. 2879)

S. 1721 Mr. Garn

Oct. 7, 1981

S. 1752 Mr. Heinz Oct. 20, 1981 (for himself and Mr. Tsongas)

To combine the funds of the Federal Deposit insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the National Credit Union Share Insurance Fund, and for other purposes.

(Statement—S11254-11255, text and section-by-section analysis—S11276-S11285)

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, NCUA, Comptroller of the Currency.

Oct. 19, 20, 21, 22, 27, 28, 29 and 30, 1981.—Hearings. Nov. 12, 1981.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable. Dec. 1, 1981.—NCUA, unfavorable.

S. 1736 Mr. Garn (by request)

Oct. 14, 1981

To authorize the back side of United States paper money of the denomination of \$1 to be printed by a method other than the intaglio process.

S. 1737 Mr. Heinz

Oct. 14, 1981

A bill entitled the "Bankers' Acceptances Act of 1981"

(Statement—S11426-11428)

Oct. 28, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC and Comptroller of the

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, unfavorable.

(A corresponding provision was included in S. 734, S.1720, S. 2879, and H.R. 6267 as passed by the Senate. It was deleted from H.R. 6267 in conference but was included in S. 734 as approved, becoming sec. 207 of Public Law 97–290.)

To amend the Home Owner's Loan Act to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S11713-11716)

"Savings Bank Act of 1981"

Oct. 28, 1981.—Referred to FHLBB, FDIC and FED.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

Dec. 30, 1981.—FHLBB, favorable with recommendations.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Gorton, Rudman.

S. 1805 Mr. Garn Nov. 4, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Heinz, Lugar, Proxmire and Tower) (by request)

To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S12885-12897)

"Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation Charter Act"

Nov. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, HUD, NCUA.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, favorable.

Dec. 1, 1981.—NCUA, favorable.

Dec. 21, 1981.—FHLBB, favorable.

Mar. 8, 1982.—Comptroller of the Currency, favorable.

S. 1810 Mr. D'Amato

Nov. 4, 1981

To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act regarding insured mutal savings bank which convert into Federal mutual savings banks.

(Statement—S12898-12899)

Nov. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, unfavorable.

Jan. 18, 1982.—FHLLB, favorable.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Heinz, Proxmire, Cohen

S. 1811 Mr. Riegle Nov. 4, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Levin, Dodd, Melcher, and Sarbanes)

To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.

Nov. 6, 1981.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller of the Currency, Treasury, HUD, NCUA.

Nov. 18, 1981.—FDIC, unfavorable. Dec. 1, 1981.—NCUA, unfavorable.

Jan. 8. 1982.—Comptroller of the Currency, unfavorable.

Jan. 18, 1982.—FHLLB, unfavorable.

S. 1822 Mr. McClure (for himself and Mr. Symms)

Nov. 6, 1981

To provide for the minting of coins having a denomination of ten dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

(Statement and text—S13090-13091)

"George Washington Commemorative Coin Act"

(See H.R. 3484)

S. 1836 Mr. Moynihan

Nov. 10, 1981

To remove the limitations on the authority of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation to borrow from the Treasury.

(Statement and text-S13217)

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to FDIC, FHLLB

Feb. 16, 1982.—FDIC, unfavorable.

Aug. 5, 1982.—FHLBB, favorable.

S. 1852 Mr. Jepsen

Nov. 16, 1981

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to provide for the extension of credit for agricultural commodities.

(Statement and text-S13485-13486)

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Zorinsky, Baucus, Thurmond, Pryor, Andrews, Pressler, Hollings, Grassley, Mattingly, Abdnor, Lugar, Bentsen

S. 1859 Mrs. Kassebaum

Nov. 18, 1981

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to shorten the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S13649)

"Federal Reserve Act Amendments of 1981"

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

S. 1869 Mr. D'Amato
(for himself and Mr. Johnston)

Nov. 19, 1981

To amend the Public Utility Holding Act of 1935 to simplify its administration and to remove restrictions no longer necessary to the protection of investors and consumers.

(Statement and text—S13777-13781)

"Public Utility Holding Company Act Amendments of 1981"

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to SEC.

April 27; June 8 and 10, 1982.—Hearings, Securities Subcommit-

S. 1870 Mr. D'Amato (for himself and Mr. Johnston)

Nov. 19, 1981 | S. 1977 Mr. Johnston

enacted.

Dec. 16, 1981

To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to improve financial performances in the electric and gas utility industries by removing unnecessary impediments to the exercise of sound and prudent business judgment by utility executives.

(Standard and text—S13777-13781)

"Diversification Amendments to the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935"

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to SEC.

April 27; June 8 and 10, 1982.—Hearings, Securities Subcommittee.

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to SEC.

(Statement and text—S15673-15674)

April 27; June 8 and 10, 1982.—Hearings, Securities Subcommittee.

To repeal the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 as no longer necessary to accomplish the purpose for which it was

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Bentsen, Pryor

S. 1871 Mr. D'Amato (for himself and Mr. Johnston)

Nov. 19, 1981

To amend section 2 of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.

(Statement and text—S13777-13781)

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to SEC.

April 27; June 8 and 10, 1982.—Hearings, Securities Subcommittee.

S. 1994 Mr. Kennedy

Dec. 16, 1981

To conserve credit by restricting the availablity of credit for unproductive corporate mergers and other speculative purposes.

(Statement—S15698)

"Credit Conservation Act of 1982"

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to FED, Treasury, CEA.

S. 1962 Mr. Riegle

Dec. 15, 1981

To amend the Credit Control Act.

(Statement, text and analysis—S15364-15367)

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to FED, Treasury, CEA

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Moynihan, Jackson, Tsongas

S. 2018 Mr. Warner Jan. 28, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Thurmond and Jackson)

To authorize the presentation on behalf of the Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.

(Read and held at desk)

(Statements—S73-75)

Jan. 29, 1982.—Passed Senate.

(See action on H.R. 5432)

S. 1974 Mr. Durenberger

Dec. 15, 1981

To amend section 7(j) of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act. (Statement—S15372)

Jan. 19, 1982.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller. Feb. 18, 1982.—FDIC, unfavorable.

S. 2068 Mr. Dodd

Feb. 4, 1982

To amend the National Housing Act to authorize the insurance of certain shared appreciation mortgages.

(Statement and text—S423-425)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

S. 2079 Mr. Moynihan

Feb. 8, 1982

S. 2162 Mr. Proxmire

Mar. 2, 1982

To require that Poland be declared to be in default unless certain liberties and rights are found to be restored in Poland before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by Poland or credits which have been extended to Poland which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.

(Statement and text-\$498-500)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury.

S. 2087 Mr. DeConcini

Feb. 9, 1982

To authorize the issuance of U.S. obligations secured by and redeemable in gold.

(Statement and text-S652-653)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury.

S. 2155 Mr. Kasten (for himself and Mr. Mattingly)

Mar. 2, 1982

To require a foreign country be declared to be in default before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by such country or credits which have been extended to such country which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.

(Statement and text-S1388-1389)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury.

May 27, 1982.—Added as an amendment to H.R. 5922 which was subsequently vetoed by the President. Added as an amendment to H.R. 6645 but deleted when H.R. 6682 was passed in lieu of H.R. 6645.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Grassley, Proxmire, Pressler, Schmitt, Ms. Hawkins, Messrs. Symms, Domenici, Wallop, Nickles, Humphrey, DeConcini To amend the Federal Financing Bank Act of 1973 to require that the receipts and disbursements of the Federal Financing Bank be included in the Federal budget, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text-S1402-1406)

"Truth in Budgeting Act of 1982"

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, OMB.

S. 2164 Mr. Heinz

Mar. 3, 1982

To provide greater flexibility in borrowing limitations for national banks.

(Statement-S1558)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to Comptroller of the Currency.

S. 2168 Mr. Bradley

Mar. 4, 1982

To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.

(Statement-S1646-1647)

Mar. 9, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

S. 2171 Mr. Dodd (for himself and Mr. Cranston)

Mar. 4, 1982

To stimulate the development and rehabilitation of affordable multifamily rental housing.

(Statement and text—S1654-1657)

"Rental Housing Production and Rehabilitation Act of 1982"

April 1, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

March 30; April 14–15, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

May 6, 1982.—Mark-up.

(See action on S. 2607)

S. 2226 Mr. Lugar Mar. 17, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. D'Amato, Danforth, Hatfield, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Hayakawa*, Helms, Huddleston, Heinz, Kasten, Packwood, Pressler, Weicker, DeConcini, Garn, Stafford, Sasser, Ford, Gorton, and Goldwater)

To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.

(Statements and text—S2308-2311)

"Emergency Mortgage Interest Reduction Payments Act"

Mar. 23, 1982.—Hearing, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

*Mar. 31, 1982.—Sen. Hayakawa withdrew as sponsor.

April 21, 1982.—Mark-up.

April 27, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Lugar with an amendment in the nature of a substitute.

S. Rept. 97–362.

May 27, 1982.—Added as an amendment to H.R. 5922 which was subsequently vetoed by the President. Added as an amendment to H.R. 6645 but deleted when H.R. 6682 was passed in lieu of H.R. 6645.

Amendments:

No. 1390—Mr. Pressler No. 1449—Mr. Pressler

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Inouye, Hatch, Heflin, Denton, Abdnor, Thurmond, Cochran, Specter, Burdick, Jepsen, Andrews, Melcher, Zorinsky, Boschwitz, Rudman, Murkowski, Quayle, Mitchell, Riegle, Cranston, Cannon, Baucus, Jackson, Sarbanes, Dixon, Dodd, Tsongas, Leahy, Randolph, Durenberger, R. Byrd, Chiles, Matsunaga

S. 2260 Mr. D'Amato (for himself and Mr. Lugar)

Mar. 23, 1982

To clarify the jurisdictional boundaries between the Securities and Exchange Commission and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.

(Statements and text-S2663-2666)

"Securities/Commodities Accord Amendments of 1982"

Mar. 31, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Securities.

May 12, 1982.—Reported by Mr. D'Amato, with an amendment in the nature of a substitute.

S. Rept. 97-390

Dec. 2, 1982.—Indefinitely postponed, by unanimous consent.

(See action on H.R. 6156)

S. 2269 Mr. Tsongas

Mar. 24, 1982

To extend the authorization for the low income housing program.

(Statement and text—S2767)

Apr. 1, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

Additional Co-sponsors: Messrs. Dodd, Kennedy

S. 2327 Mr. Riegle Mar. 31, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Jackson, Cranston, Dodd, Dixon, Stennis, Sarbanes, Bentsen, Melcher, Randolph, Baucus, Tsongas, Levin, and Ford)

To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

(Statements and text—S3200-04)

"Emergency Homeownership Act of 1982"

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Burdick, Inouye

S. 2344 Mr. Baker Apr. 1, 1982 (for Mr. Lugar (for himself and Mr. Cranston)

To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.

(Text and floor action—S3359)

April 1, 1982.—Passed Senate.

(See also H.R. 5708 and H.R. 6038)

S. 2346 Mr. Riegle Apr. 1, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Jackson, Baucus, Robert Byrd, Cranston, Dixon, Dodd, Ford, Leahy, Levin, Melcher, Randolph, and Tsongas)

To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S3265)

Apr. 1, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

Additional Co-sponsors:
Messrs. Burdick, Huddleston

S. 2357 Mr. Lugar Apr. 13, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Durenberger, Pryor, Abdnor, Ford, and Boschwitz)

To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.

(Statement—S3397)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Commerce.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Baucus, Dixon, Hatch, Nickles, Quayle, Symms, Andrews, Danforth, Pressler, Specter, Percy, Johnston, Zorinsky, Jepsen, Heflin, Sasser

S. 2361 Mr. Lugar Apr. 13, 1982 (for himself and Mr. Garn) (by request)

To amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes.

(Section-by-section analysis—S3402-3414)

"Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1982"

March 30; April 14-15, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs. (Mar. 30 hearing on legislative proposal) May 6, 1982.—Mark-up.

(See action on S. 2607)

S. 2367 Mr. Lugar Apr. 14, 1982 (for himself and Mr. Garn) (by request)

A bill entitled the "Transit Assistance Act of 1982."

(Text—transmittal letter and section-by-section analysis—S3498–3505)

April 26, 28, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

(See action on S. 2606)

S. 2375 Mr. Schmitt (by request)

Apr. 15, 1982

To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.

(Statement—S3597-3598)

April 20, 1982.—Hearings.

May 12, 1982.—Mark-up.

May 21, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn, amended. (S. Rept. 97-412)

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate after agreeing to Committee amendment, amended.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed House, amended, and returned to Senate. (Provides only for 6-month extension of the Defense Production Act).

Oct. 1, 1982.—Senate concurred in House amendments.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-336.

Amendments:

No. 3265—Mr. Cannon

No. 3620-Messrs. Warner, McClure, Jackson, Danforth

S. 2377 Mr. D'Amato Apr. 15, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Wicker, Heinz, and Moynihan)

A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".

(Statements and section-by-section analysis—\$3599-3601)

(Text—Apr. 20, 1982 Congressional Record—pp. 3729–3731) "Mass Transportation Act of 1982"

April 26, 28, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

(See action on S. 2606)

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Specter, Brady, Andrews

S. 2404 Mr. Heinz

Apr. 20, 1982

To amend section 202 of the Housing Act of 1959 to reauthorize the housing for elderly and handicapped program, and for other purposes.

(Statement—S3719-3720)

March 30; April 14-15, 1982.—Hearings on housing programs.Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.May 6, 1982.—Markup.

(See S. 2607)

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Chiles, Tsongas, Chafee, Reigle, Specter, Inouye, Dodd, Andrews, Melcher, Burdick

S. 2406 Mr. Eagleton

Apr. 21, 1982

To create the United States Revitalization Bank and to authorize such Bank to issue obligations and provide loans and loan guarantees to qualifying business enterprises and local government units.

(Statement and text—S3752-3762) "United States Revitalization Act"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, Treasury.

S. 2410 Mr. Durenberger Apr. 21, 1982 (for himself and Mr. Boschwitz)

To amend the Agricultural Act of 1970, to prohibit restrictions on the export of certain agricultural commodities.

(Statement and text—S3773-3775)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Commerce, Agriculture.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Added as an amendment to H.R. 5447 as passed Senate.

(See action on H.R. 5447)

S. 2417 Mr. Cranston

Apr. 21, 1982

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide for the increased responsiveness and accountability of the Federal Reserve System to Congress and citizens and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S3816-3817)
"Federal Reserve System Reform Act"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, Treasury.

Additional Co-sponsor: Mrs. Hawkins

S. 2444 Mr. Dodd

Apr. 27, 1982

To amend the National Housing Act.

(Statement and text—S4078-4079)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

S. 2453 Mr. Schmitt

Apr. 28, 1982

To amend title V of the Housing Act of 1949, and for other purposes.

(Statement, text and section-by-section analysis—S4216-4225)

April 13, 1982.—Oversight hearings on rural housing authorizations—Subcommittee on Rural Housing and Development.May 6, 1982.—Markup.

(See action on S. 2607)

S. 2456 Mr. D'Amato

Apr. 29, 1982

To authorize the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to make grants in support of leveraged rehabilitation of multifamily housing.

(Statement and text—S4351-4353)

"Multifamily Housing Rehabilitation Act of 1982"

March 30; April 14-15, 1982.—Hearings on housing programs. Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs.

May 6, 1982.—Markup.

(See action on S. 2607)

S. 2483 Mr. Riegle May 4, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Cranston and Dodd)

To limit certain authorities under the National Housing Act.

(Statement and text-S4498-4499)

S. 2490 Mr. Garn (by request)

May 5, 1982

To authorize the formation of a bank securities affiliate to deal in, underwrite and purchase Government and municipal securities, to sponsor and manage investment companies and underwrite the securities thereof, to authorize bank holding companies to engage in activities of a financial nature, insurance underwriting and brokerage, real estate development or brokerage, to amend section 23(A) of the Federal Reserve Act and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S4561-4568)

"Bank Holding Company Deregulation Act of 1982"

Feb. 4, 9, 10, and 12, 1982.—Subcommittee on Securities hearings on Title III of S. 1720 and the Treasury Department proposal from which this bill derives.

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, FDIC, Comptroller of the Currency.

July 12, 1982.—SEC, favorable.

July 19, 1982.—FDIC, favorable.

S. 2496 Mr. Garn May 5, 1982 (for himself and Mr. D'Amato) (by request)

To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to allow the Commission to accept reimbursement for travel, subsistence and other necessary expenses incurred by members and employees in attending conferences.

(Statement, text, and analysis S4579-80)

S. 2502 Mr. Dixon May 6, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Riegle, Cranston, Dodd and Sarbanes)

To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.

(Statement, text and summary—S4680-4683) "Federal Public Transportation Act of 1982"

(April 26, 28, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on Housing and Urban Affairs on S. 2367 and S. 2377, UMTA authorization bills.)

(See action on S. 2606)

S. 2526 Mr. Cranston May 13, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Riegle, Burdick, Baucus, Ford, and Moynihan)

To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S5270-5271) "Low Interest Rate Act of 1982"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, FHLBB, Comptroller, Treasury. Aug. 2, 1982.—FHLBB, generally unfavorable.

Additional Co-sponsor:

Mr. Huddleston

SENATE BILLS

S. 2531 Mr. Garn May 14, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Tower, Heinz, and Lugar)

To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.

(Statement, text and summary S5308-10) "Capital Assistance Act of 1982"

May 26–27, 1982.—Hearings. August 19, 1982.—Markup.

(See action on S. 2879)

S. 2532 Mr. Garn (by request)

May 14, 1982

To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions.

(Statement, text, and section-by-section analysis—S5310-5318) "Deposit Insurance Flexibility Act"

May 26–27, 1982.—Hearings. August 19, 1982.—Markup.

(See action on S. 2879)

S. 2536 Mr. Dixon

May 18, 1982

To amend the Securities Act of 1933, the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the Investment Company Act of 1940 to include individual and self-employed retirement plans as exempted securities.

(Statement and text—S5421-5422)

S. 2538 Mr. Tower

May 18, 1982

To amend section 5137 of the Revised Statutes to extend under certain conditions, the period of time a national bank may hold real estate.

(Statement—S5423-24)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Comptroller.

Additional Co-sponsors: Messrs. Cochran, Stennis

S. 2561 Mr. Moynihan

May 21, 1982

To revitalize the housing industry by strengthening the financial stability of home mortgage lending institutions and insuring the availability of home mortgage loans.

(Statement—S5897)

"Net Worth Guarantee Act"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller, Treasury, HUD, NCUA.

July 21, 1982.—FDIC, generally unfavorable.

Aug. 2, 1982.—FHLBB, unfavorable.

S. 2573 Mr. Mattingly (for himself and Mr. Nunn)

May 26, 1982

To provide for the striking of a medal commemorating the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the founding of the State of Georgia.

(Statement and text—S6128-6129)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Mint.

S. 2598 Mr. McClure (for himself and Mr. Symms)

May 27, 1982 | S. 2607 Mr. Garn

5. 2007 WII. Gail

May 28, 1982

To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of silver coins.

(Statement and text—\$6378-6380)

"National Security Silver Disposal Act of 1982"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, GSA.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Helms, Domenici, Melcher, Hatch, Murkowski, Laxalt, Goldwater

S. 2600 Mr. Heinz May 27, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Garn, D'Amato,* Mathias, Pressler, Jackson, Chafee, Lugar, Cranston, and Dixon)

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.

(Statements, text, and section-by-section analysis—S6382-6389) "Export-Import Bank Restructuring Act of 1982"

*June 30, 1982.—Sen. D'Amato withdrew as a cosponsor. July 2, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, Ex-Im Bank.

Additional Co-sponsor:

Mr. Inouye

S. 2606 Mr. Garn

May 28, 1982

An original bill to authorize appropriations for mass transportation.

May 12, 1982.—Mark-up.

May 28, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn without amendment and without written report; placed on calendar.

(See action on S. 3072)

An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes.

"Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1982"

May 28, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn (S. Rept. 97-463); placed on calendar.

Amendments:

No. 1906—Messrs. Cochran, Cranston, Andrews, East, Sasser, Huddleston, Eagleton, Jepsen, Stennis, Riegle, Leahy, Sarbanes, Grassley, Dixon, Stafford, Pressler, Abdnor, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Proxmire, Cohen, Inouye, Burdick, Heflin, Johnston, Ford, Zorinsky, Thurmond, Baucus, Melcher, Nunn, Jackson, Dodd, Metzenbaum, Weicker, Long, Helms, Boren, Pryor, Hollings, R. Byrd, Randolph, Tsongas

No. 2018-Mr. Schmitt

No. 4967-Mr. Gorton

No. 4979—Messrs. Lugar, Garn, Schmitt

S. 2608 Mr. Percy

May 28, 1982

An original bill to amend the Foreign Assistance Act of 1961 and the Arms Export Control Act to supplement existing authorizations for security and development assistance programs for the fiscal year 1983, and for other purposes.

May 28, 1982.—Reported by Senate Committee on Foreign Relations in lieu of S. 2227.

S. Rept. 97-464

May 28, 1982.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

July 1, 1982.—Rereferred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs by unanimous consent for a period not to exceed beyond July 18, 1984, for consideration of section 574.

July 19, 1982.—Committee on Banking given an extension to July 26, 1982, to report.

July 26, 1982.—Committee on Banking discharged from further consideration.

July 26, 1982.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

S. 2616* Mr. Riegle

June 9, 1982

S. 2712* Mr. Heinz

July 1, 1982

To prohibit assistance under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 for purchasers of capital equipment subsidized in violation of international agreement.

(Statement and text-S6595-6596)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, U.S. Trade Representative, UMTA, State, Commerce.

July 22, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Levin, Heinz

S. 2627 Mr. Proxmire

June 15, 1982

To amend the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933.

(Statement and text-S6799)

July 2, 1982.—Referred to FED, FDIC, FHLBB, Comptroller, NCUA.

July 21, 1982.—FDIC, generally favorable.

Aug. 2, 1982.—FHLBB, favorable.

Aug. 30, 1982.—Comptroller, favorable.

S. 2693 Mr. Schmitt

June 29, 1982

To provide for the minting of the American Eagle gold coin pursuant to article I, section 8 of the Constitution of the United States.

(Statement and text-S7596)

"American Eagle Gold Coin Act of 1982"

July 2, 1982.—Referred to Mint.

(Statement—S7899-7900)

subsidized articles or materials.

July 22, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy.

To prohibit the furnishing of capital assistance under the Urban

Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to recipients who accept

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, Export-Import Bank, Commerce, UMTA, U.S. Trade Representative.

S. 2726 Mr. Sasser

July 13, 1982

To provide for an increase to monetary aggregates and the maintenance of stable interest rates, to provide for the voluntary establishment of dual prime rate policies by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S8140-8148)

"Interest Rate Reduction Act of 1982"

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to FED, FHLBB, Comptroller, Treasury.

Sept. 22, 1982.—FHLBB, unfavorable.

Additional Co-sponsor:

Mr. Huddleston

S. 2732 Mr. Riegle (for himself and Mr. Levin)

July 14, 1982

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1978 to improve the ability of the United States to meet foreign competition.

(Statement and text-S8255-8256)

"Fair Trade Finance Act of 1982"

July 22, 1982.—Hearings, Subcommittee on International Finance and Monetary Policy.

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, Export-Import Bank.

^{*}Star print.

^{*}Star print.

S. 2774 Mr. Domenici

July 26, 1982

To provide for reconciliation pursuant to section 2 of the first concurrent resolution on the budget for fiscal year 1983 (S. Con. Res. 92, 97th Congress).

"Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1982"

(Title III contains matters within the jurisdiction of the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs)

July 26, 1982.—Original bill introduced, reported, and placed on Senate calendar.S. Rept. 97-504

Aug. 4, 1982.—Floor consideration.

Aug. 5, 1982.—Passed Senate.

(See action on H.R. 6955)

S. 2781 Mr. DeConcini

July 27, 1982

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.

(Statement and text-S9229-9230)

"Export-Import Bank Small Business Assistance Act of 1982"

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to Export-Import Bank, SBA.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Cohen, Specter, Heflin, Grassley

S. 2800 Mr. McClure

Aug. 2, 1982

To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of a special series of bonds which may be redeemed for silver, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text-S9594-9595)

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to Treasury, GSA.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Laxalt, Symms

S. 2807 Mr. Robert C. Byrd Aug. 3, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Cranston, Inouye, Ford, Baucus, Bentsen, Biden, Boren, Bumpers, Burdick, Cannon, DeConcini, Dixon, Dodd, Eagleton, Huddleston, Jackson, Johnston, Kennedy, Levin, Matsunaga, Melcher, Metzenbaum, Mitchell, Moyni-

han, Pell, Pryor, Randolph, Riegle, Sarbanes, and

To amend the Federal Reserve Act.

(Statements and text-S9699-9702)

Sasser)

"Balanced Monetary Policy Act of 1982"

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to FED, Treasury, CEA.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Leahy, Long, Exon

S. 2820 Mr. Heinz

Aug. 9, 1982

To amend the Truth-in-Lending Act.

(Statement—S10021-10022)

Aug. 12, 1982.—Referred to FED, Education.

Aug. 19, 1982.—Markup.

(See action on S. 2879)

S. 2828 Mr. Dodd Aug. 11, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Leahy, Inouye, and Kenne-

dy)

To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.

(Statements—S10280-10281)

(Text—8/21/82 CR, p S10405)

"Older Americans Housing Demonstration Act of 1982"

Aug. 16, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Jackson, Proxmire, Cannon

S. 2836 Mr. Tsongas (for himself and Mr. Pell)

Aug. 13, 1982 | S. 2873 Mr. Mathias

(Statement-S11095-11097)

Aug. 30, 1982.—Referred to HUD.

Aug. 20, 1982

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to terminate certain export controls imposed on December 30, 1981, and June 22, 1982.

(Statement and text-S10514-10515)

Aug. 30, 1982.—Referred to State, Commerce.

S. 2837 Mr. Garn Aug. 13, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Cohen, Nunn, Armstrong, East, Hatch, Symms, Thurmond, and Moynihan)

To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S10515-10535) (Section-by-section analysis—8/17 CR; S10695-10702) "Office of Strategic Trade Act of 1982"

Aug. 13, 1982.—Referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs, and by unanimous consent with instructions that when reported, the bill be referred to the Committee on Governmental Affairs for not to exceed 60 days.

Aug. 30, 1982.—Referred to U.S. Trade Representative, Commerce, State, Defense, Energy, Treasury, Agriculture.

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Laxalt, Mattingly, Tower

S. 2839 Mr. Garn (by request)

Aug. 16, 1982

To authorize appropriations for the Bureau of the Mint.

S. 2840 Mr. Garn (by request)

Aug. 16, 1982

To authorize the appropriation of funds for the improvement of mint facilities.

S. 2879 Mr. Garn

Sept. 3, 1982

An original bill to provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, to enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

To amend the National Housing Act to provide for a mortgage

and loan interest reduction program, and for other purposes.

(Title-by-title summary—Aug. 19 CR, pp. S10986–10988)

(See S. 1720, S. 2531, S. 2532, and S. 2820)

"Depository Institutions Amendments of 1982"

Sept. 3, 1982.—Reported by Committee without amendment. S. Rept. 97-536

Sept. 24, 1982.—Passed Senate, amended. Senate Banking Committee then discharged from further consideration of H.R. 6267, and the measure was then passed by the full Senate after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 2879 as passed.

S. 2879 was then indefinitely postponed.

(See action on H.R. 6267)

Amendments:

No. 3614-Mr. Chafee No. 3615-Mr. Chafee No. 3616-Mr. Chafee

No. 3617—Mr. Brady

S. 2898 Mr. Cannon

Sept. 10, 1982

A bill entitled the "Critical Materials Act of 1982".

(Statement, text and summary—S11292-11298) "Critical Materials Act of 1982"

SENATE BILLS

S. 2945 Mr. Moyihan

Sept. 23, 1982

To amend the Federal Reserve Act.

S. 2961 Mr. Warner (for himself and Mr. McClure)

Sept. 27, 1982

To promote improved defense preparedness by revising certain provisions of title III of the Defense Production Act of 1950, and to extend the expiration date of the act.

(Statement and text-S12314-12316)

Additional Co-sponsor: Mr. Danforth

S. 2988 Mr. Bentsen

Sept. 30, 1982

To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of agricultural commodities.

(Statement-S12926)

S. 3019 Mr. Heinz (for himself and Mr. Hatfield)

Oct. 1, 1982

To direct the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to undertake a program to demonstrate the feasibility of funding neighborhood development activities by providing Federal matching funds to private nonprofit neighborhood organizations on the basis of the voluntary contributions such organizations receive from individuals, businesses, and religious institutions in their neighborhoods.

(Statement and text—\$13330-13331)

"Neighborhood Development Demonstration Act of 1982"

S. 3044 Mr. Baker

Nov. 29, 1982

(for himself and Messrs. Dole, Stafford, Garn,

Packwood, Domenici, Hatfield)

A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

(Statement and text-S13486-13514)

Nov. 29, 1982.—Referred to Committee on Finance

Dec. 2, 1982.—Jointly referred to Committees on Finance (Title I); Environment and Public Works (Title II); Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs (Title III); Commerce, Science and Transportation (Title IV), by unanimous consent.

(See action on S. 3072)

Amendment:

No. 4946-Mr. Metzenbaum

S. 3059 Mr. Heinz

Dec. 1, 1982

To effectuate the congressional directive that accounts established under section 327 of the Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 1982 be directly equivalent and competitive with money market mutual funds.

(Statement—S13675)

S. 3072 Mr. Lugar Dec. 2, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Garn, D'Amato, Heinz, Tower)

To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text—S13814-13819)

"Federal Public Transportation Act of 1982"

Dec. 3, 1982.—By unanimous consent Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs discharged from further consideration; bill placed on Senate calendar.

(See action on H.R. 6211; included in Title III.)

S. 3096 Mr. D'Amato

Dec. 13, 1982

To permit the Securities and Exchange Commission to accept reimbursement for certain expenditures and for other purposes.

(Statement, text, and section-by-section analysis—S14478-14481)

S. 3097 Mr. Dodd

Dec. 14, 1982

To require the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to administer a demonstration program for assisting communities and nonprofit organizations in providing emergency shelters.

(Statement and text—S14733-14735)

"Temporary Emergency Shelter Demonstration Program Act of 1982"

S. 3110 Mr. Hollings (for himself and Mr. Pryor)

Dec. 16, 1982

To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation.

(Statement and text—S15239-15245)

"Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act of 1982"

HOUSE BILLS

H.R. 31 Mr. Annunzio

Jan. 5, 1981

To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

Feb. 5, 1981.—Hearing and markup, Subcommittee on Consumer

Feb. 24, 1981.—Passed House, amended, under suspension of rules.

Feb. 24, 1981.—Ordered held at Senate desk.

Mar. 5 and 12, 1981.—Senate debate.

Mar. 12, 1981.—Senate passed H.R. 31 after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the language of S. 414 as passed by Senate.

April 8, 1981.—House disagreed with Senate amendments and requested a conference.

Conferees:

For consideration of all provisions except Section 303: Messrs. St Germain, Annunzio, Gonzalez, Minish, Stanton of Ohio, Evans of Delaware, and Wylie.

For consideration of Section 303 only: Messrs. Dingell, Waxman, Scheuer, Broyhill, and Madigan.

April 29, 1981.—Senate insisted on its amendment, agreed to House request for a conference.

Conferees:

For consideration of all provisions except Section 303: Messrs. Garn, Tower, Chafee, Williams, and Dodd.

For consideration of Section 303 only: Messrs. Hatch, Quayle, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Kennedy and Metzenbaum.

April 29, 1981.—Conference on all provisions except Section 303. May 20, 1981.—House agreed to instruct conferees to agree to Section 303 of the Senate amendment removing the age restriction for appointment of the United States Surgeon General.

June 17, 1981.—Conferees of the Senate Committee on Labor and Human Resources and House Committee on Energy and Commerce agreed to Section 303 (the Surgeon General amendment)
 June 23, 1981.—House filed Conference Report. H. Rept. 97-

June 24, 1981.—House agreed to Conference Report (398 yeas to 9 nays).

July 14, 1981.—Senate agreed to Conference Report.

July 27, 1981.—Approved

P.L. 97-25.

H.R. 2903 Mr. Blanchard March 30, 1981 (for himself and Mr. McKinney)

To extend by one year the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.

May 18, 1981.—Reported by Mr. St Germain. H. Rept. 97-48. July 13, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

July 15, 1981.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

Sept. 22, 1981.—Passed by Senate. Senate passed this measure after striking all after the enacting clause and substituting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1135, which had first been amended by the adoption of a committee amendment, and Schmitt amendment No. 408, extending the reporting date for the Commission studying the role of gold in monetary systems.

Sept. 23, 1981.—Senate requested concurrence of the House.

Sept. 24, 1981.—House agreed to Senate amendment.

Sept. 30, 1981.—Approved.

H.R. 3132 Mr. Annuzio

April 8, 1981

P.L. 97-47

To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

May 4, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

May 5, 1981.—Ordered held at desk (\$4385) and by unanimous consent ordered held at desk pending further disposition not later than the close of business May 6 without altering or changing the status quo (\$4410-4411)

Nov. 5, 1981.—Action on bill indefinitely postponed.

(See H.R. 31)

H.R. 3484 Mr. Barnard (for himself and Mr. Annunzio)

May 7, 1981 | H.R. 3982 Mr. Jones

June 19, 1981

To provide for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

"George Washington Commemorative Coin Act"

May 19, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

May 20, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.

Nov. 20, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn, without amendment.

S. 97-277

Nov. 30, 1981.—S. Res. 249—an original resolution waiving section 402(a) of the Congressional Budget Act with respect to the consideration of H.R. 3484-reported by Mr. Garn, without amendment.

Dec. 9, 1981.—S. Res. 249 passed by Senate.

Dec. 9, 1981.—Passed Senate.

Dec. 23, 1981.—Approved.

P.L. 97-104

H.R. 3567 Mr. Bingham et al.

May 13, 1981

To authorize appropriations for the fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to carry out the purposes of the Export Administration Act of 1979, and for other purposes.

May 19, 1981.-Reported by Mr. Bingham, without amend-H. Rept. 97-57

June 8, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

June 9, 1981.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

Nov. 9, 10 and 12, 1981.—Senate consideration.

Nov. 12, 1981.—Senate passed H.R. 3567, after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1112, amended.

Nov. 20, 1981.—House disagreed to Senate amendment and requested a conference. Conferees: Messrs. Zablocki, Bingham, Eckart, Bonker, Wolpe, Shamansky, Broomfield, Lagomarsino, Erdahl, Gilman, and Mrs. Holt.

Dec. 8, 1981.—Senate insisted upon its amendments, agreed to a conference and appointed the following conferees: Messrs. Heinz, Garn, Armstrong, Proxmire, and Dixon.

Dec. 11, 1981.—Conferees agreed to file conference report.

Dec. 11, 1981.—Conference report filed. H. Rept. 97-401

Dec. 15, 1981.—Senate agreed to Conference report.

Dec. 16, 1981.—House agreed to Conference report.

Dec. 29, 1981.—Approved.

P.L. 97-145

To provide for reconciliation pursuant to section 301 of the First Concurrent Resolution on the budget for the fiscal year 1982.

"Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981"

(Title III contains matters within the jurisdiction of the House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs:

Subtitle A-Community and Neighborhood Development and Conservation; Assisted Housing; Program Authorizations, Extensions and Amendments; Flood, Crime and Riot Insurance; Rural Housing.

Subtitle B, Chapter 7, Section 3676: Export-Import Bank. Subtitle C-Banking and Related Programs, National Consumer Cooperative Bank, COWPS.

(Title XI-contains matters within the jurisdiction of House Committee on Public Works and Transportation including mass transportation which is also under the jurisdiction of the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.)

June 19, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Jones.

H. Rept. 97-158

June 25 and 26, 1981.—House debate.

June 26, 1981.—Passed House.

July 8, 1981.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

July 13, 1981.—Passed Senate, amended.

(Senate passed H.R. 3982 after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 1377.)

July 14, 1981.—Senate insisted on its amendment and requested a conference. Appointed as Conferees for Title III: Messrs. Garn, Heinz, Lugar, Proxmire, and Riegle.

July 15, 1981.—House agreed to conference and appointed Conferees:

Title III:

Messrs. St Germain, Reuss, Gonzalez, Minnish, Annunzio, Mitchell of Maryland, Stanton of Ohio, Wylie, McKinney, Evans of Delaware.

Title XI:

Messrs. Howard, Anderson, Roe, Levitas, Oberstar, Fary, Clausen, Snyder, Hammerschmidt, Hagedorn.

July 20, 21 and 22, 1981.—Conference on Title III of Senate passed bill and Titles III and XI (mass transportation) of the House passed bill.

July 29, 1981.—Conference report filed in House. H. Rept. 97-208

July 31, 1981.—Senate agreed to conference report.

July 31, 1981.—House agreed to conference report.

August 13, 1981.—Approved. P.L. 97-35

H.R. 4145 Mr. Wirth et al.

July 15, 1981

To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide uniform margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by non-United States persons where such acquisition is financed by non-United States lenders, to specify a private right of action for violations of margin requirements, and for certain other

Sept. 30, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Dingell, with amendments by the House Committee on Energy and Commerce. H. Rept. 97-258

Oct. 13, 1981.—Passed by House under suspension of rules.

Oct. 14, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.

H.R. 4603 Mr. St Germain et al.

Sept. 24, 1981

To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions.

Oct. 14, 1981.—Reported by Mr. St Germain, as amended. H. Rept. 97-272

Oct. 27, 1981.—House debate.

Oct. 28, 1981.—Passed House.

Oct. 30, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.

H.R. 4647 Mr. Gaydo et al

Sept. 30, 1981

P.L. 97-246

To award special Congressional gold medals to Fred Waring, the widow of Joe Louis, and Louis L'Amour.

July 27, 1982.—House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs ordered bill reported.

Aug. 2, 1982.—Committee discharged from further consideration and House passed bill under suspension of the rules.

Aug. 3, 1982.—Placed on Senate calendar.

Aug. 12, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Aug. 26, 1982.—Approved.

H.R. 4879 Mr. Schumer

Nov. 2, 1981

To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to clarify the treatment of international banking facility deposits for purposes of deposit insurance assessments.

(Statement and text-H7952)

"International Banking Facility Deposit Insurance Act"

Nov. 17, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

Nov. 20, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

Dec. 15, 1981.—Reported by Committee. (No written report)

Dec. 15, 1981.—Passed Senate, with amendments.

Dec. 16, 1981.—House agreed to Senate amendments.

Dec. 26, 1981.—Approved.

P.L. 97-110

H.R. 5432 Mr. Stratton et al.

Feb. 3, 1982

To authorize the presentation on behalf of Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.

Apr. 27, 1982.—Passed House, amended under suspension of rules.

Apr. 29, 1982.—Placed on Senate calendar.

June 9, 1982.—Passed Senate by a vote of 91 yeas to 1 nay.

June 23, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-201

H.R. 5447 Mr. Jones of Tennessee (by request)

Feb. 3, 1982 | H.R. 5922 Mr. Whitten

Mar. 23, 1982

To extend the Commodity Exchange Act. "Futures Trading Act of 1982"

May 17, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Agriculture. H. Rept. 97-565 Pt. 1

June 21, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Energy and Commerce. H. Rept. 97-565 Pt. 2.

Aug. 17, 1982.—House Rules Committee Resolution. H. Res. 566 reported to House.

Sept. 23, 1982.—H. Res. 566 passed House.

Sept. 23, 1982.—Passed House by 319 year to 59 nays, amended. Sept. 28, 1982.—Placed on Senate calendar.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate after striking all after enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the language of S. 2109, with amendments, including:

• Durenberger amendment prohibiting restrictions on the export of certain agricultural commodities. (See S. 2410)

Dec. 1, 1982.—House disagreed to Senate amendments and appointed as conferees: Messrs. de la Garza, Jones of Tenn., Bedell, Glickman, Daschle, Dorgan of N. Dak., Harkin, English, Panetta, Wampler, Jeffords, Coleman, Roberts of Kans., Skeen, Gunderson, and Evans of Iowa.

Dec. 1, 1982.—Senate insisted on its amendments and named as conferees: Messrs. Helms, Dole, Hawakawa, Lugar, Cochran, Huddleston, Pryor, Boren, and Heflin.

Dec. 7, 8, 9, 1982.—Conference meetings.

Dec. 13, 1982.—Conference report filed in House. H. Rept. 97-964.

Dec. 15, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference report.

Dec. 16, 1982.—House agreed to conference report.

Jan. 11, 1983.—Signed by President. P.L. 97-444

H.R. 5708 Mr. Gonzalez et al.

Mar. 3, 1982

To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.

(Statement-H629)

Mar. 23, 1982.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

Mar. 25, 1982.—Held at Senate desk.

Mar. 29, 1982.—Passed Senate, after agreeing to Baker (for Lugar) unprinted amendment No. 856, in the nature of a substitute. (Includes Olympic Coin Act)

Senate insisted on its amendment, requested a conference and appointed as conferees: Messrs. Garn, Tower, Lugar, Riegle, and Cranston.

Mar. 31, 1982.-House disagreed to Senate amendment and returned it to Senate.

Apr. 1, 1982.—S. 2344, a bill to amend section 235 of the National Housing Act introduced by Senator Garn and passed by full Senate (see S. 2344).

May 17, 1982.—House Banking Committee reported out S. 1230, the Olympic Coin Act (see S. 1230).

(See action on H.R. 6038)

A bill making urgent supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 1982, and for other purposes.

May 6, 11 and 12, 1982.—House consideration.

May 12, 1982.—Passed House with an amendment that provides \$1 billion in funds for the new mortgage subsidy assistance program administered by the Department of Housing and Urban Development.

May 26 and 27, 1982.—Senate consideration.

May 27, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Bill as passed by Senate included:

Lugar amendment No. 1838, providing funds to reduce mortgage interest rates on home mortgages for qualifying individuals and providing for employment in the private sector; (reference S. 2226);

Kasten amendment No. 1718, prohibiting payments under loans guaranteed by the U.S. Government to the Polish People's Republic unless Poland has been declared to be in default of its debt or the President certifies to Congress that such payment is in the national security interest of the United States. (reference S. 2155).

May 27, 1982.—Senate insisted on its amendments, requested a conference and appointed as conferees:

Senators Hatfield, Stevens, Weicker, McClure, Garn, Schmitt, Cochran, Andrews, Abdnor, Kasten, D'Amato, Mattingly, Proxmire, Stennis, Inouye, Hollings, Eagleton, Chiles, Johnston, DeConcini, Huddleston, Burdick, and Bumpers.

June 9, 1982.—Change of Senate conferees. Senator Johnston excused as conferee and Senators Specter and Leahy appointed as additional conferees thereon.

June 9, 1982.—House disagreed to Senate amendments and agreed to Conference. Conferees: Messrs. Whitten, Boland, Natcher, Smith of Iowa, Addabbo, Long of Maryland, Yates, Roybal, Bevill, Benjamin, Fazio, Conte, McDade, Edwards of Alabama, Myers, Miller of Ohio, Coughlin and Young of Florida.

June 9, 10, 1982.—Conference.

June 10, 1982.—House filed conference report. H. Rept. 97-605 June 15, 1982.—H. Res. 502, waiving certain points of order against the Conference Report, reported. H. Rept. 97-607. June 16, 1982.—House agreed to Conference Report.

June 18, 21, 22, 1982.—Senate consideration of Conference Report.

June 22, 1982.—Senate completed action after disagreeing to the amendment of the House to Senate amendment No. 62.

June 23, 1982.—House receded from its disagreement to Senate amendment No. 62.

June 24, 1982.—President vetoed bill.

June 24, 1982.—House failed to override veto.

(See action on H.R. 6645, H.R. 6682 and H.R. 6685)

Apr. 1. 1982

H.R. 6211 Mr. Anderson et al.

Apr. 29, 1982

To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.

April 20, 1982.—Passed House under suspension of the rules. April 21, 1982.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

May 12, 1982.—Passed Senate.

May 24, 1982.—Approved.

P.L. 97-185

H.R. 6156 Mr. Wirth

Apr. 22, 1982

To clarify the jurisdiction of the Securities and Exchange Commission and the definition of security.

June 24, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Energy and Commerce.

H. Rept. 97–626, Part I.

July 30, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Agriculture.

H. Rept. 97-626, Part II

August 17, 1982.—House Rules Committee Resolution H. Res. 565 reported to House.

Sept. 23, 1982.—H. Res. 565 passed House.

Sept. 23, 1982.—Passed House by voice vote.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate by a vote of 91 yeas to 0 nays. Oct. 13, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-303

To authorize appropriations for construction of certain highways in accordance with title 23, U.S.C., for highway safety, for mass transportation in urban and rural areas, and for other purposes.

"Surface Transportation Assistance Act"

May 17, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Public Works and Transportation H. Rept. 97-555

Dec. 6, 1982.—Passed House, amended.

Dec. 7, 1982.—Referred to Senate Finance Committee.

Dec. 8, 1982.—Reported to Senate with an amendment in the nature of a substitute, without written report. Title III contains matters under jurisdiction of Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

Dec. 9, 1982.—S. Res. 507, budget waiver for consideration of H.R. 6211 reported from Finance Committee without written report.

Dec. 9, 1982.—S. Res. 507 reported from Committee on Budget without written report, without recommendation and without amendment.

Dec. 10, 1982.—S. Res. 507 passed Senate by voice vote without amendment.

Dec. 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 19, 1982.—Senate consideration.

Dec. 20, 1982.—Passed Senate, amended. Senate insisted on its amendment, requested a conference and appointed as conferees:

Title I: Senators Dole, Packwood, Roth, Durenberger, Long,
H. Byrd, Matsunaga

Title II: Senators Stafford, Domenici, Chafee, Abdnor, Symms, Bentsen, Randolph, Burdick, Moynihan

Title III: Senators Garn, Tower, Lugar, Proxmire, Riegle Title IV: Senators Packwood, Danforth, Cannon

Dec. 21, 1982.—House disagreed to the Senate amendment, agreed to the conference and appointed conferees:

Title I: Reps. Rostenkowski, Gibbons, Pickle, Rangel, Brodhead, Conable, Duncan, and Archer

Titles II, III, and IV: Reps. Howard, Anderson, Breaux, Mineta, Levitas, Clausen, Shuster, and Snyder.

Dec. 21, 1982.—Conference report filed in House. H. Rept. 97–987

Dec. 21, 1982.—Conference report filed in Senate. S Rept. 97-692

Dec. 21, 1982.—House agreed to conference report.

Dec. 21, 1982.—Senate began consideration of conference report.

Dec. 23, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference report.

Jan. 6, 1983.—Signed by President. P.L. 97-424

H.R. 6222 Mr. Fauntroy

Apr. 29, 1982

H.R. 6294 Mr. St Germain et al.

May 6, 1982

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to exempt from reserve requirements a certain amount of the deposits and accounts of depository institutions.

Aug. 19, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

H. Rept. 97-775

Sept. 13, 1982.—Passed House under suspension of rules of voice vote.

Sept. 14, 1982.—Referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

(See action on H.R. 6267)

H.R. 6267 Mr. St Germain et al.

May 4, 1982

To revitalize the housing industry by strengthening the financial stability of home mortgage lending institutions and insuring the availability of home mortgage loans.

"Net Worth Guarantee Act"

May 17, 1982—Reported by House Banking Committee.

(H. Rept. 97-550)

May 18, 1982.—House Rules Committee reported H. Res. 471, providing for the consideration of H.R. 6267.

May 20, 1982.—Passed House amended. (Vote: 272 yeas, 91 noes, 2 present)

May 24, 1982.—Referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

Sept. 24, 1982.—Senate Banking Committee discharged from further consideration of H.R. 6267. The measure was then passed by the full Senate after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 2879 as passed.

Sept. 24, 1982.—Senate insisted on its amendments, requested a conference and appointed as conferees Senators Garn, Tower, Lugar, D'Amato, Schmitt, Riegle, Proxmire, and Cranston.

Sept. 27, 1982.—Senators D'Amato, Schmitt, and Proxmire excused as conferees.

Sept. 28, 1982.—House disagreed to Senate amendments, agreed to a conference and appointed as conferees Reps. St Germain, Reuss, Annunzio, Stanton of Ohio, and Wylie.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Conference.

Sept. 30, 1982.—Conference report filed in Senate. S. Rept. 97-

Sept. 30, 1982.—Conference report filed in House. H. Rept. 97-899

Sept. 30, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference report.

Sept. 30, 1982.—House Rules Committee Resolution H. Res. 603 reported to House.

Oct. 1, 1982.—House passed H. Res. 603.

Oct. 1, 1982.—House agreed to conference report.

Oct. 15, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-320

641

To provide supplemental authorization in order to stimulate the sales and production of housing.

"Single Family Housing Production Act of 1982"

May 11, 1982.—Passed House under suspension of the rules.

May 12, 1982.—Referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

H.R. 6645 Mr. Whitten

June 22, 1982

A bill making urgent supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 1982, and for other purposes.

June 23, 1982.—Passed by House.

June 23, 1982.—Senate consideration.

Adopted Lugar unprinted amendment No. 1041, providing mortgage assistance payments.

June 24, 1982.—Placed on Senate calendar.

(See action on H.R. 6682)

Amendments:

No. 1903—Mr. Kasten (Polish default) June 23, 1982

H.R. 6682 Mr. Whitten

June 24, 1982

A bill making urgent supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 1982, and for other purposes.

June 24, 1982.—Considered and passed House.

June 24, 1982.—Passed Senate.

June 28, 1982.—Vetoed by President.

July 13, 1982.—House failed to override veto. Bill and Presidential message referred to Senate Appropriations.

(See action on H.R. 6685)

(As passed contains no provisions under the jurisdiction of the Committee.)

June 24, 1982

H.R. 6838 Mr. Findley

July 22, 1982

A bill making urgent supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 1982, and for other purposes.

June 24, 1982.—Considered and passed House.

June 29, 1982.—Passed Senate (after rejecting Riegle unprinted amendment No. 1046 to provide for mortgage interest reduction payments.

July 13, 1982.—House disagreed to Senate amendment, asked for a conference and appointed as conferees: Reps. Whitten, Boland, Natcher, Smith of Iowa, Addabbo, Long of Maryland, Yates, Roybal, Bevill, Benjamin, Fazio, Conte, McDade, Edwards of Alabama, Myers, Coughlin, Regula, and Green.

July 14, 1982.—Senate insisted on its amendment, agreed to a request for a conference with the House thereon and appointed as conferees: Senators Hatfield, Stevens, Weicker, McClure, Garn, Schmitt, Cochran, Andrews, Abdnor, Kasten, D'Amato, Mattingly, Specter, Proxmire, Stennis, Inouye, Hollings, Eagleton, Chiles, Huddleston, Burdick, Leahy, DeConcini, and Bumpers.

July 14, 1982.—Conference report filed by the House. H. Rept. 97-632

July 15, 1982.—Senate agreed to the conference report after concurring in the amendment of the House to the amendment of the Senate to the bill.

July 15, 1982.—House receded from its disagreement to the Senate amendment, and then concurred with the amendment returning the measure to the Senate.

July 19, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-216

(As passed contains no provisions under the jurisdiction of the Committee.)

H.R. 6812 Mr. St Germain

July 21, 1982

To facilitate the collection of insurance premiums under title II of the National Housing Act and to authorize the expenses of the Bureau of the Mint for fiscal year 1983.

July 29, 1982.—Reported by Mr. St Germain. H. Rept. 97-683 Aug. 5, 1982.—Passed House amended.

Aug. 9, 1982.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

Aug. 10, 1982.—House passed H.R. 6955 which contained language of H.R. 6812 as passed.

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to terminate certain export controls imposed on December 30, 1981 and June 22, 1982.

Aug. 18, 1982.—Reported by House Committee on Foreign Affairs
H. Rept. 97-762
Sept. 29, 1982.—Passed House by vote of 209 yeas to 197 nays.
Sept. 29, 1982.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

H.R. 6863 Mr. Whitten

July 27, 1982

Making supplemental appropriations for the fiscal year ending September 30, 1982, and for other purposes.

July 29, 1982.—Passed House.

Aug. 5, 9, 10, 1982.—Senate consideration.

Aug. 11, 1982.—Passed Senate after agreeing to amendments, including:

Helms modified unprinted amendment No. 1211 providing that no funds shall be paid out of the U.S. Treasury or out of any fund of a Government corporation to any private individual, partnership, corporation or association in satisfaction of any assurance agreement or payment guarantee or other form of loan guarantee entered into by an agency or corporation of the U.S. Government with respect to loans made and credits extended to the Polish People's Republic, or any other signatory of the Warsaw Pact military alliance, while such country has not been declared to be in default of its debt to such country and has not been declared to be in default of its debt to such individual, partnership, corporation, or association.

Armstrong-Garn modified unprinted amendment No. 1214, providing that the Department of Housing and Urban Development shall obligate not more than ½5th of the amount appropriated for personnel compensation and benefits during each month beginning on January 1, 1983, until October 1, 1983, until the Department issues final regulations pursuant to the Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981 and prior authorization acts.

Aug. 11, 1982.—Senate insisted on its amendments, requested a conference with the House thereon, and appointed as conferees: Senators Hatfield, Stevens, Weicker, McClure, Garn, Schmitt, Cochran, Andrews, Abdnor, Kasten, D'Amato, Mattingly, Proxmire, Stennis, Inouye, Hollings, Eagleton, Chiles, Johnston, Huddleston, Leahy and DeConcini.

Aug. 12, 1982.—House agreed to conference and named as conferees: Reps. Whitten, Boland, Natcher, Smith of Iowa, Addabbo, Long of Maryland, Yates, Roybal, Bevill, Benjamin, Dixon, Fazio, Conte, McDade, Edwards of Oklahoma, Myers, Miller of Ohio, Coughlin, Kemp and O'Brien.

Aug. 13, 1982.—Conference Report filed in House. H. Rept. 97–747

(Conferees dropped language of Armstong-Garn modified unprinted amendment No. 1214 but included Helms amendment, amended.)

Aug. 18, 1982.—House agreed to conference report.

H.R. 6863 Mr. Whitten-Continued

Aug. 20, 1982.—Senate agreed to conference report.

Aug. 28, 1982.—Vetoed by President.

Sept. 9, 1982.—House voted to override President's veto.

Sept. 10, 1982.—Senate voted to override President's veto. P.

97-257

H.R. 6955 Mr. Jones

August 10, 1982

To provide for reconciliation pursuant to section 2 of the first concurrent resolution on the budget for fiscal year 1983 (S. Con. Res. 92, 97th Congress)

"Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1982"

(Title II contains matters under the jurisdiction of the House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs)

Aug. 10, 1982.—Introduced and passed by the House.

(Contains language of H.R. 6892, H.R. 6812, H.R. 6862, and H.R. 6782 as previously passed by House)

Aug. 11, 1982.—Senated passed H.R. 6955 after striking all after the enacting clause and inserting in lieu thereof the text of S. 2774.

Senate insisted on its amendment, requested a conference and appointed as conferees from the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs for the consideration of Title III of the Senate amendment: Senators Garn, Tower, Lugar, Riegle, and Proxmire.

Aug. 11, 1982.—House disagreed to the Senate amendment as conferees from the House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs for the consideration of Title II of the House bill and Title III of the Senate amendment: Reps. St Germain, Gonzalez, Annunzio, Stanton of Ohio and Wylie.

Aug. 16, 1982.—Banking conferees agreed on their differences on Title III of the bill.

Aug. 16, 1982.—Conference report filed in House.

H. Rept. 97-750.

Aug. 17, 1982.—House voted to recommit the conference report to the conference committee.

Aug. 17, 1982.—Revised conference report filed. H. Rept. 97-759

Aug. 18, 1982.—House approved conference report.

Aug. 18, 1982.—Senate approved conference report.

Sept. 8, 1982.—Approved.

P.L. 97-253

H.R. 7292 Mr. LaFalce

Oct. 1, 1982

To establish a White House Conference on Productivity.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed House.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Oct. 25, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-367

SENATE RESOLUTIONS

S. Res. 17 Mr. Sasser

Jan. 5, 1981

(for himself and Messrs. Randolph, Bradley, Levin, Bumpers, Exon, Huddleston, Baucus, and Melcher)

A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

(Statement and text—S68-S70)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Ford, Matsunaga, Boren, Zorinsky, Mitchell

S. Res. 31 Mr. DeConcini

Jan. 22, 1981

A resolution relating to the agreements entered into by the Government of the United States in order to secure the release of the fifty-two American hostages held in Iran.

(Statement and text-S579)

S. Res. 63 Mr. Pressler

Feb. 5, 1981

A resolution relating to total embargo of United States goods when an agricultural embargo is in effect.

(Text-S1102)

S. Res. 75 Mr. Garn

Feb. 18, 1981

An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

Feb. 4, 1981.—Ordered reported at organizational meeting of the Committee.

Feb. 18, 1981.—Reported, without written report and referred to Committee on Rules. Hearing held by Rules Committee this date.

Feb. 24, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Mathias, without amendment. S. Rept. 97-8

Mar. 3, 1981.—Passed Senate.

S. Res. 88 Mr. Williams Mar. 5, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Cranston and Tsongas)

A resolution overturning deferral of congregate housing services appropriations.

(Referred jointly to Committees on Appropriations, Budget, and Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

(Statement and text—S1866-1867)

S. Res. 95 Mr. Danforth (for himself and Mr. Bentsen)

Mar. 13, 1981

A resolution relating to the multilateral reduction in export subsidies.

(Statement and text-S2217-2218)

S. Res. 132 Mr. Sasser

May 13, 1981 | S. Res. 211 Mr. Bentsen

Sept. 15, 1981

A resolution concerning the monetary policies of the Federal Reserve Board.

(Statement and floor action-\$4947-4956)

May 12, 1981.—Unanimous-consent agreement reached for consideration of resolution to be introduced May 12, 1981.

May 13, 1981.—Senate failed to agree to resolution. (Vote-57 nays to 37 yeas).

S. Res. 180 Mr. Garn

July 17, 1981

An original resolution increasing the limitation on expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs for the training of professional staff.

July 17, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn and referred to the Committee on Rules and Administration.

July 24, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Baker without amendment. July 27, 1981.—Passed Senate.

S. Res. 209 Mr. Jepsen (for himself and Mr. Garn)

Sept. 11, 1981

A resolution relating to selection and representation on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

(Statement and text-\$9489-9490)

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Melcher, Helms, Symms, Lugar, Hatfield, Goldwater, Kasten, Quayle, Grassley, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Wallop, Zorinsky, Heflin, Denton, Simpson, Packwood, Weicker, Armstrong, Dole, Laxalt, Abdnor, Boren, Heinz, Mrs. Kassebaum, Messrs. Hatch, Boschwitz, Gorton, Rudman, Pryor, Murkowski, Pressler, Percy, Andrews, Thurmond, Nickles

A resolution that the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System undertake an agressive campaign to encourage banks to cease providing loans or lines of credit for unproductive and speculative purposes while increasing the supply of credit available for productive uses and ensure that thrift institutions, the housing industry, auto dealers, small business, farmers and home buyers have access to the cheapest possible credit in order to avoid a recession.

(Statement—S9628; Text—S9671)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Boren, Sarbanes, Chiles, Stennis, Jackson, Burdick, Johnston, Ford, Hollings, Danforth, Cochran, Cannon, Pressler, Robert Byrd, Cranston, Levin, Sasser, Bumpers, Huddleston

S. Res. 229 Mr. Schmitt (for himself and Mr. Proxmire)

Oct. 7, 1981

Stating "That the Senate does not favor the synthetic fuel action numbered 1981-1 received by the Congress on September 9, 1981."

(Statement and text—S11341-11342)

(This is a resolution of disapproval of the proposed loan guarantees extended by the Department of Energy to the Oil Shale Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of TOSCO).

(Upon introduction of the resolution, Mr. Schmitt moved that it be held at the desk so that action could be taken before October 15. Objection was made thus resolution was referred to the Committee).

S. Res. 247 Mr. Weicker

Nov. 23, 1981

Expressing the sense of the Senate that the next vacancy on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System should be filled by a person with substantial small business experience.

(Statement and text-S14020-14021)

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

Co-sponsor:

Mr. DeConcini

S. Res. 249 Mr. Garn

Nov. 30, 1981

S. Res. 377 Mr. Garn

April 27, 1982

An original resolution waiving section 402(a) of the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 with respect to the consideration of H.R. 3484. (providing for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the 250th anniversary of the birth of George Washington)

Nov. 30, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn, without amendment. Nov. 30, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Budget.

Dec. 9, 1981.—Reported by the Committee on the Budget.

Dec. 9, 1981.—Passed Senate.

S. Res. 297 Mr. Baucus

Jan. 28, 1982

A resolution relating to a usury ceiling.

(Statement and text-S116)

S. Res. 307 Mr. Garn

Jan. 29, 1982

An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs.

(Text—S227)

Jan. 29, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn, without amendment and without written report. Referred to the Committee on Rules and Administration.

Feb. 10, 1982.—Hearing, Rules Committee.

Feb. 26, 1982.—Markup, Rules Committee.

Mar. 4, 1982.—Committee on Rules and Administration reported an original resolution (S. Res. 333) authorizing expenditures by committees of the Senate.

S. Rept. 97-318

Mar. 11, 1982.—Senate passed S. Res. 333.

S. Res. 329 Mr. Robert C. Byrd

Mar. 2, 1982

A resolution relating to the housing industry.

(Statement-S1314-1315; text-S1407)

An original resolution waiving section 402(a) of the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 with respect to the consideration of S. 2226.

April 27, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn without amendment and referred to Committee on Budget.

May 13, 1982.—Reported without amendment by Mr. Domenici, from the Committee on Budget.

S. Res. 458 Mr. Jackson Sept. 9, 1982
(for himself and Messrs. Bentsen, Bradley, Cochran, Chafee, Chiles, Cranston, Danforth, Deconcini, Dixon, Dodd, Durenberger, Garn, Gorton, Heinz, Inouye, Johnston, Leahy, Lugar, Mathias, Moynihan, Percy, Riegle, Rudman, Sarbanes, and

Weicker)

A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

(Statements and text—S11209-11211)

Sept. 30, 1982.—Markup.

Oct. 18, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn.

S. Rept. 97-661

Additional Co-sponsors: Mr. Levin, Sasser

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

S.J. Res. 99 Mr. Heinz
(for himself and Mr. Specter)

July 21, 1981

To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Fred Waring.

(Statement—S8112)

(See action on H.J. Res. 223)

S.J. Res. 104 Mr. Melcher

July 30, 1981

Directing the President to consult with the Governors of the Federal Reserve System for the purpose of substantially reducing interest rates within the next 90 days.

(Statement S8874-S8875).

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Cannon, Riegle, Boren, Pressler, Huddleston, Sasser, Sarbanes, Andrews, Heflin, Pryor, Randolph

S.J. Res. 108 Mr. Moynihan

Sept. 15, 1981

A joint resolution to provide that commemorative medals to be struck by the Netherlands-American Amity Trust in honor of the bicentennial anniversary of Netherlands-American diplomatic relations shall be national commemorative medals.

S.J. Res. 112 Mr. Chiles Oct. 5, 1981
(for himself and Messrs. Boren, Nunn, Johnston, and Pryor)

To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.

(Statement—S11090-11093)

Co-sponsor:

Mr. Burdick

S.J. Res. 120 Mr. Chiles

(for himself and Messrs. Sasser, Melcher, Riegle, Robert C. Byrd, Baucus, Biden, Boren, Burdick, Cannon, DeConcini, Dodd, Eagleton, Exon, Ford, Glenn, Heflin, Huddleston, Inouye, Jackson, Johnston, Kennedy, Leahy, Levin, Matsunaga, Metzenbaum, Mitchell, Nunn, Pell, Pryor, Randolph, Sarbanes, Williams, Zorinsky, and Cranston)

A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

(Statement-S13064-13078)

S.J. Res. 129 Mr. Cranston Nov. 19, 1981 (for himself and Messrs. Huddleston, Dedd, Williams, Sarbanes, and Riegle)

A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.

(Statement—S13785-13788)

Co-sponsor:

Mr. Ford

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

S.J. Res. 157 Mr. Moynihan Mar. 4, 1982
(for himself and Messrs. Pryor, Inouye, Williams, Riegle, D'Amato, Levin, Kennedy, Randolph, Quayle, Mitchell, Matsunaga, Lugar, Jackson, Huddleston, Eagleton, Heinz, Kasten, Armstrong, and Garn)

To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

Mar. 4, 1982.—Senate passed House companion resolution, H.J. Res. 348.

(S.J. Res. 157 indefinitely postponed)

(See H.J. Res. 348)

S.J. Res. 185 Mr. Dole Apr. 1, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Huddleston, Jepsen, and Boren)

A joint resolution to establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.

(Statement and text—S3292)

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Cochran, Abdnor, Danforth, Pressler, Bentsen, Percy, Boschwitz, Lugar, Nickles, Zorinsky, Gorton, Melcher, Tower

S.J. Res. 261 Mr. Baker Oct. 1, 1982
(for Mr. Garn, for himself and Messrs. Baker, R. Byrd, Lugar, Riegle, Abdnor, Armstrong, Baucus, Boschwitz, Burdick, Bumpers, Cannon, Cochran, D'Amato, Dixon, Dodd, Durenberger, Eagleton, Grassley, Heflin, Huddleston, Kasten, Leahy, McClure, Percy, Pressler, Proxmire, Pryor, Randolph, Sasser, Stafford, Wallop, Warner, Goldwater, Dole, Cranston, Chafee, Nickles, Thurmond, Mattingly, and Bentsen)

A joint resolution designating the week of October 24 through 31, 1982 as "National Housing Week."

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed House.

Oct. 18, 1982.—Signed by President.

P.L. 97-349

S.J. Res. 268 Mr. D'Amato Oct. 1, 1982 (for himself and Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Brady, Heinz, Andrews, and Dixon)

A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Referred to House Committee on Post Office and Civil Service.

S.J. Res. 271 Mr. Garn

Dec. 13, 1982

To make technical corrections in certain banking and related statutes.

(Statement, text, and summary-S14481-14483)

Dec. 16, 1982.—Reported by Mr. Garn with an amendment in the nature of a substitute, without written report.

Dec. 16, 1982.—Passed Senate.

Dec. 21, 1982.—Passed House, amended.

Dec. 21, 1982.—Senate concurred in House amendment.

Jan. 12, 1983.—Signed by President. P.L. 97–457

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

H.J. Res. 223 Mr. Gaydos et al.

April 1, 1981

To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Fred Waring.

July 22, 1981.—Subcommittee on Consumer Affairs and Coinage approved for full Committee action.

July 23, 1981.—Ordered reported by House Committee on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs.

July 27, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.

July 30, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

Sept. 14, 1981.—Reported by Mr. Garn, without written report. Sept. 14, 1981.—Passed Senate with amendments (providing for the awarding of special gold medals also to Louis L'Amour and Mrs. Joe Louis).

(See action on H.R. 4647)

H.J. Res. 348 Mr. Vander Jagt

Oct. 26, 1981

To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majest Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

Mar. 2, 1982.—Passed House, under suspension of rules. Mar. 4, 1982.—Passed Senate.

(A companion measure, S.J. Res. 157, introduced this date was indefinitely postponed.)

Mar. 22, 1982.—Approved.

P.L. 97-158

H.J. Res. 612 Mr. Gonzalez

Sept. 28, 1982

A joint resolution to provide for the temporary extension of certain insurance programs relating to housing and community development, and for other purposes.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Passed House by voice vote.

Sept. 29, 1982.—Received in Senate and held at desk until close of business Sept. 30, 1982 by unanimous consent.

Oct. 1, 1982.—Passed Senate without amendment by voice vote. Oct. 6, 198-Signed by President P.L. 97-289

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

S. Con. Res. 8 Mr. Proxmire (for himself and Mr. Garn)

Feb. 19, 1981

A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policies to reduce inflation.

(Statement and text—S1374-1376).

S. Con. Res. 15 Mr. Mattingly Mar. 19, 1981
(for himself and Messrs. Jepsen, Boren, Bumpers, Andrews, Hatfield, Pressler, Boschwitz, Grassley, Domenici, Abdnor, Goldwater, Weicker, Quayle, Murkowski, Armstrong, McClure, Kasten, Roth, Rudman, Simpson, Warner, Pryor, Sasser, Denton, Dixon, Symms, Specter, Burdick, Zorinsky, Hayakawa, Hatch, Hart, Durenberger, Garn, Helms, East, Nickles, Thurmond, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. Baucus, D'Amato, Melcher, Exon, DeConcini, Percy, Tower, Inouye, Laxalt, Dole, and Schmitt)

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

(Statement S2351-2354, text S2410).

S. Con. Res. 40 Mr. Burdick

Oct. 7, 1981

A concurrent resolution relating to a vacancy on the Federal Reserve Board.

(Text-S11309)

Dec. 7, 1981.—Hearing.

S. Con. Res. 51 Mr. Williams Dec. 7, 1981
(for himself and Messrs. Cranston, Riegle, Sarbanes, Dodd, Dixon, Bradley, Tsongas, Moynihan, and Huddleston)

A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.

(Statement and text—S14627)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Inouye, Leahy, Heflin

S. Con. Res. 70 Mr. Sasser Mar. 16, 1982
(for himself and Messrs. Baucus, Robert C. Byrd,
Cannon, Eagleton, Exon, Gorton, Heflin, Huddleston, Levin, Matsunaga, Melcher, Mitchell, Pryor,
Sarbanes, Randolph, and Boren)

A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.

(Statement and text—S2189-2192)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Ford, DeConcini, Nunn

S. Con. Res. 71 Mr. Quayle

Mar. 16, 1982

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the President, the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and the Congress must coordinate fiscal and monetary policy to insure that economic recovery and stable economic growth are not hindered by excessively restrictive monetary policy and high interest rates.

(Statement and text—S2192-2194)

Co-sponsors:

Mr. Lugar, Grassley

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

S. Con. Res. 72 Mr. Garn

(for himself and Messrs. Tower, Heinz, Lugar, D'Amato, Chafee, Schmitt, Proxmire, Cranston, Riegle, Sarbanes, Dodd, Dixon, Baker, Gorton, Hatch, Mrs. Hawkins, Messrs. McClure, Murkowski, Rudman, Eagleton, Heflin, Baucus, Melcher, Randolph, Sasser, Domenici, Pryor, Ford, Cannon, Dole, Exon, Huddleston, Cohen, Levin, Matsunaga, Mitchell, and Robert C. Byrd)

A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States. (Placed on calendar)

(Text-S2319) (Statement-S2295-96)

Mar. 23, 1982.—Senate passed H. Con. Res. 290, companion measure. Action on S. Con. Res. 72 indefinitely postponed.

(See action on H. Con. Res. 290)

Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Percy, Chiles, Bumpers

S. Con. Res. 77 Mr. Tsongas Mar. 24, 1982 (for himself and Messrs. Kennedy, Boschwitz, and Pressler)

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.

(Text—S2780) (Statements—S2686-2690)

S. Con. Res. 80 Mr. Exon

Apr. 14, 1982

A concurrent resolution relating to interest rates.

(Text-S3517)

Additional Co-sponsors:

Messrs. Boren, Huddleston

S. Con. Res. 116 Mr. Randolph

Aug. 17, 1982

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that a national coal export policy is necessary to coordinate federal activities with respect to increasing coal exports, to provide for a statement of intent regarding coal port improvements, and for other purposes.

(Statement and text-S10689)

S. Con. Res. 128 Mr. R. Byrd Nov. 29, 1982
(for himself and Messrs. Baucus, Bentsen, Biden, Boren, Bradley, Bumpers, Burdick, Cannon, Chiles, Cranston, DeConcini, Dixon, Dodd, Eagleton, Exon, Ford, Glenn, Hart, Heflin, Hollings, Huddleston, Inouye, Jackson, Johnston, Kennedy, Leahy, Levin, Matsunaga, Melcher, Metzenbaum, Mitchell, Moynihan, Pell, Pryor, Randolph, Riegle, Sarbanes, Sasser, Stennis, and Tsongas)

A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

(Text-S13567-13568)

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

H. Con. Res. 160 Mr. Reuss et al.

July 21, 1981

Expressing the sense of the Congress with respect to monetary policy, inflation and high interest rates.

July 28, 1981.—Passed House under suspension of rules.
July 29, 1981.—Referred to Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

H. Con. Res. 290 Mr. St Germain et al. Mar. 16, 1982

A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.

Mar. 18, 1982.—Passed House under suspension of rules. Mar. 18, 1982.—Placed on Senate Calendar.

Mar. 23, 1982.—Passed Senate.

(Action on S. Con. Res. 72, companion measure, indefinitely postponed)

PUBLIC LAWS

PUBLIC LAW 97-25

H.R. 31 | PUBLIC LAW 97-35

H.R. 3982

To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

July 27, 1981.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 31 (H.R. 3132) (S. 414):

HOUSE REPORT No. 97-159 (Comm. of Conference). SENATE REPORT No. 97-23 Accompanying S. 414 (Comm. on

Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981):

Feb. 24, considered and passed House.

Mar. 5, S. 414 considered in Senate.

Mar. 12, considered and passed Senate, amended, in lieu of S. 414.

May 4, H.R. 3132 considered and passed House.

May 20, June 24, House considered and agreed to conference report.

July 14, Senate agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

Title I: Cash Discounts

Amends the Truth in Lending Act to stipulate that any discount (currently, discounts up to five percent) offered by sellers from the "regular price" to induce payment by cash or other means not involving open-end credit plans or credit cards shall not constitute a finance charge. Voids any rule of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System promulgated under the current provision.

Title II: Ban on Credit Card Surcharges

Extends the termination of the prohibition against credit card surcharges from February 27, 1981 to February 27, 1984.

Directs the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System to report to the Congressional banking committees within two years of enactment on the effect of charge card transactions upon card issuers, merchants, and consumers.

Title III: Miscellaneous

Makes a technical amendment providing that creditors who elect to comply with the Truth in Lending Simplification Act of April 1, 1981, are subject to the amended civil liability provisions of such Act.

Permits any national banking association which, on the date of enactment, holds title to real estate which it carried on its books at a nominal rate on December 31, 1979, to continue to hold such real estate until December 31, 1982, if the earnings from such real estate are disclosed separately in its financial statements.

Amends the Public Health Service Act to authorize the appointment of a Surgeon General who is 64 years of age or older.

To provide for reconciliation pursuant to section 301 of the first concurrent resolution on the budget for the fiscal year 1982.

August 13, 1981.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 3982 (S. 1377):

HOUSE REPORTS: No. 97-158, vols. I-III (Comm. on the Budget) and No. 97-208, blks 1, 2 (Comm. of Conference). SENATE REPORT No. 97-139 accompanying S. 1377 (Comm. on the Budget).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981):

June 22-25, S. 1377 considered and passed Senate.

June 25, 26, considered and passed House.

July 13, considered and passed Senate, amended in lieu of S. 1377.

July 31, House and Senate agreed to conference report.

DIGEST: (This only covers the portions of P.L. 97-35—Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981—which come under the jurisdiction of the Senate Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs)

Title III: Banking, Housing and Related Programs

Subtitle A—Housing and Community Development

Housing and Community Development Amendments of 1981:

Amends the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 to authorize appropriations for fiscal year 1982 and 1983 for grants to States, units of local government and Indian tribes.

Requires potential grantees to submit a statement of activities relative to the use of requested funds and sets forth certain eligible activities under such Act. Provides procedures and criteria for the allocation and distribution of housing funds. Authorizes the set-aside of a specific amount available for the urban development action grants and eligibility criteria for such grants.

Sets forth loan authority for fiscal year 1983 for urban homesteading.

Extends the deadline for submission of the annual block grant report.

Sets forth housing authorizations for specified housing assistance programs.

Amends the United States Housing Act of 1937 to increase the authorization of appropriations to enter into contracts for annual contributions contracts for assisted housing.

Provides a method for determining rental payments for lower income families in dwelling units assisted under the Housing Act of 1937 and a method of reducing the cost of such housing.

Increases the authorization of appropriations for public housing operating subsidies on or after October 1, 1981.

Authorizes appropriations to provide assistance to troubled multifamily housing projects for fiscal year 1982.

PUBLIC LAW 97-35—Continued

Provides for low income housing assistance for single room occupancy housing and manufactured housing.

Prohibits any housing assistance for any alien who is not lawfully admitted for permanent residence or who is not otherwise permanently residing in the United States under color of law.

Directs the Secretary to conduct studies concerning: (1) homeownership opportunities; and (2) fire safety.

Amends the National Housing Act to extend for one year all of the mortgage insuring authorities of the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

Extends, through fiscal year 1982, the flexible interest rate authority.

Amends the Federal National Mortgage Association Charter Act to limit the aggregate amount of guarantee commitments the Government National Mortgage Association may make during fiscal year 1982.

Extends the authorization of the Solar Energy and Energy Conservation Bank through fiscal year 1984.

Directs the Government National Mortgage Association, in entering into commitments to purchase below-market tandem plans mortgages (during the period beginning June 15, 1981, and ending October 1, 1982) to limit such commitments to multifamily projects with firm commitment for mortgage insurance under the National Housing Act.

Amends the National Housing Act to increase the maximum loan limits on property improvements for existing single family structures or manufactured homes. Increases home improvement loan limits for houses to be used as an apartment house for two or more families.

Requires the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to develop and implement a demonstration program utilizing lower cost building technology for projects located in inner-city vacant lots.

Amends the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968 to extend the flood insurance program through fiscal year 1982.

Prohibits provisions of flood insurance coverage for any new construction or substantial improvements of structures located on designated undeveloped coastal barriers.

Amends the National Housing Act to extend the crime and riot insurance program through fiscal year 1985.

Amends the National Housing Act of 1949 to extend the rural housing program through fiscal year 1982. Reduces the authorization for rental assistance. Extends the mutual and self-help housing program.

Multifamily Mortgage Foreclosure, Act of 1981:

Provides a uniform nonjudicial procedure, which preempts specified State laws, for foreclosing FHA-insured or HUD-assisted multi-family properties which are held by HUD and which are in default.

Subtitle B—Banking and Related Programs Authorization Adjustment Act

Amends the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to reduce the principal amount of direct loans made to the Export-Import Bank in fiscal year 1982. Authorizes appropriations through fiscal year 1984 to the Department of the Treasury for the salaries and expenses of the office of the Secretary of the Treasury.

Directs the Secretary of the Treasury to transmit a report to Congress regarding the status of negotiations within the Organization of Economic Cooperation and Development on improving the International Arrangement on Guidelines for Officially Supported Export Credits and on the status of any other multilateral or bilateral negotiations or discussions.

Amends the Council on Wage and Price Stability Act to repeal the authorization of appropriations for the Council on Wage and Price Stabilization.

Specifies that manufactured homes are considered "real estate" for the purposes of the override of State usury laws provided in the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act.

Subtitle C-National Consumers Cooperative Bank Act Amendments of 1981

Provides for the conversion of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank from a mixed ownership Government corporation to a private bank owned and controlled by its cooperative stockholders and eligible to borrow funds in the private market.

Title XI: Transportation and Related Programs

Subtitle C—Public Mass Transportation

Amends the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to reduce the authorization of appropriations for public mass transportation projects for fiscal year 1982.

H.R. 2903 | PUBLIC LAW 97-104

H.R. 3484

To extend by one year the expiration date of the Defense Production Act.

Sept. 30, 1981.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 2903 (S. 1135):

HOUSE REPORT No. 97-48 (Comm. on Banking, Finance, and Urban Affairs).

SENATE REPORT No. 97-93 accompanying S. 1135 (Comm. on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981):

July 13, considered and passed House.

Sept. 22, considered and passed Senate, amended, in lieu of

Sept. 24, House concurred in Senate amendment.

DIGEST:

Amends the Defense Production Act of 1950 to extend the expiration date from September 30, 1981, to September 30, 1982.

Extends to March 31, 1982, the date the Gold Commission is to report to Congress on the role of gold in domestic and international monetary systems.

To provide for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

Dec. 23, 1981.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 3484:

SENATE REPORT No. 97-277 (Comm. on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981).

May 19, considered and passed House. Dec. 9, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

George Washington Commemorative Coin Act

Amends the Coinage Act of 1965 to provide for the minting of not less than ten million half-dollar coins with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

Specifies the size and weight of such coins. Specifies certain inscriptions to be placed on such coins.

Provides that such coins shall be sold to the public at a price equal to the cost of minting and distribution plus a surcharge of not more than 20 percent. Directs that an amount equal to all surcharges collected shall be used for the sole purpose of reducing the national debt.

Directs that no such coins shall be minted after December 31, 1983.

H.R. 4879

To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to clarify the treatment of international banking facility deposits for purposes of deposit insurance assessments.

Dec. 26, 1981.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY-H.R. 4879:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981).

Nov. 17, considered and passed House.

Dec. 15, considered and passed Senate, amended.

Dec. 16, House concurred in Senate amendments.

DIGEST:

Title I: International Banking Facility Deposit Insurance Act

Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to declare that any International Banking Facility Deposit, including an international banking facility time deposit, shall not be a deposit for any of the purposes of such act or be included as part of total deposits or of an insured deposit of a bank insured under such Act.

Extends Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation deposit insurance coverage to branches of insured banks operating in the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands.

Title II: Mortgage Purchase Amendments of 1981

Amends the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation Act and the Federal National Mortgage Association Charter Act to remove the limitation on the cumulative amount of conventional mortgages more than one year old that the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation or the Federal National Mortgage Association may purchase. The purchase of such mortgages from the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the National Credit Union Administration prohibits the corporations, with respect to the purchase of any such mortgage, from imposing any fee or Federal Home Loan Bank which differs from that imposed upon an eligible seller which is such a member and provides for the purchase of such mortgages from the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, and the National Credit Union Administration.

Title III: Miscellaneous

Amends the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980 to extend, for six months, the effective date of the Truth in Lending Simplification Act.

Amends the Depository Institution Management Interlocks Act to permit a depository institution or a depository holding company and a management official of a depository institution or a depository holding company to continue to serve as a management official of that depository institution or holding company becoming a diversified savings and loan holding company for ten years after the date of enactment of such act.

Declares that the provisions of the charter of the Alaska USA Federal Credit Union which would terminate the eligibility for membership in the credit union of the enrollees and employees of certain corporations shall not be effective.

Amends the National Housing Act to permit housing assistance payments contracts to be entered into under such act for commitments issued on or before September 30, 1981, where housing is to be developed on land which was municipally owned on such date, and where a local government contributes at least \$1,000 per unit of funds obtained under the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 and at least \$2,000 per unit of additional funds to assist housing under the National Housing Act.

H.R. 3567

PUBLIC LAW 97-158

H.J. Res. 348

To authorize appropriations for the fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to carry out the purposes of the Export Administratin Act of 1979, and for other purposes.

Dec. 29, 1981.—Enacted

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 3567 (S. 1112):

HOUSE REPORTS: No. 97-57 (Comm. on Foreign Affairs) and No. 97-401 (Comm. of Conference).

SENATE REPORT No. 97-91 accompanying S. 1112 (Comm. on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 127 (1981):

June 8, considered and passed House.

Nov. 9, 10, 12, S. 1112 considered in Senate.

Nov. 12, considered and passed Senate, amended in lieu of S. 1112.

Dec. 15, Senate agreed to conference report.

Dec. 16, House agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

Export Administration Amendments Act of 1981:

Amends the Export Administration Act of 1979 to authorize appropriations for fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to carry out such act. Requires departments or agencies with information relevant to enforcement of such act to furnish the appropriate department or agency with such information. Exempts census information and certain tax return information from such requirement.

Increases the maximum criminal fine: (1) for violations of such act; and (2) for failure to report that goods exported under a validated license are being used by the importing country for military or intelligence gathering purposes contrary to the license conditions. Makes such fines less for individuals than in other cases

Imposes a higher ceiling on the fine for violations involving national security controls or export controls on defense articles and services than for other violations of such act.

Requires all information regarding export controls to be made available upon request to the appropriate congressional committee and to the General Accounting Office (GAO). Prohibits such committee and the GAO from disclosing, except under specified circumstances, any such information that was submitted confidentially.

Prohibits the imposition of export controls on food if it is determined such controls would cause measurable malnutrition in the countries against whom the controls are proposed unless the President determines that the controls are necessary to protect U.S. security or that arrangements are insufficient to ensure that food will reach those most in need.

States that this act can be used as authority for a total embargo if the Soviet Union or Warsaw Pact countries take military action against Poland.

To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

Mar. 22, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.J. Res. 348 (S.J. Res. 157):

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 128 (1982):

Mar. 2, considered and passed House.

Mar. 4, S.J. Res. 157 considered in Senate; H.J. Res. 348 considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Authorizes the Pesident to present, on behalf of the Congress, a specially struck gold medal to Queen Beatrix of the Netherlands in recognition of the bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

Authorizes the Secretary of the Treasury to coin and sell bronze duplicates of such medal.

Authorizes appropriations.

H.R. 6038 | PUBLIC LAW 97-201

H.R. 5432

To extend the authority of the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to enter into contracts to provide mortgage assistance payments for lower income families.

May 24, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 6038 (H.R. 5708, S. 2344):

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 128 (1982):

Mar. 23, H.R. 5708 considered and passed House.

Mar. 29, H.R. 5708 considered and passed Senate, amended.

Apr. 1, S. 2344 considered and passed Senate.

Apr. 20, considered and passed House.

May 12, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Amends the National Housing Act to extend until September 30, 1982, the authority of the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to enter into contracts to provide periodic mortgage assistance payments to assist lower income families in acquiring home ownership or membership in a cooperative housing associTo authorize the presentation on behalf of Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.

June 24, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—HR. 5432 (S. 2018):

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 128 (1982):

Jan. 28, 29, S. 2018 considered and passed Senate.

Apr. 27, considered and passed House.

June 9, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Authorizes the Speaker of the House of Representatives and the President pro tempore of the Senate to present, on behalf of Congress, a gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover in recognition of his distinguished service and to the defense of the United States. Directs the Secretary of the Treasury to provide for a gold medal with suitable emblems, devices, and inscriptions. Authorizes appropriations to carry out such provision.

Authorizes the Secretary to make available bronze duplicates of such medal for sale under regulations he prescribes and in accordance with provisions of this Act.

S. 1230 | PUBLIC LAW 97-246

H.R. 4647

To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.

July 22, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—S, 1230:

HOUSE REPORT No. 97-554 (Comm. on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs).

SENATE REPORT No. 97-264 (Comm. on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 127 (1981): Dec. 9, considered and passed Senate.

Vol. 128 (1982): May 20, considered and passed House, amended.

July 1, Senate concurred in House amendment.

DIGEST:

Declares the purpose of this Act to be: (1) to provide for the minting of coins to commemorate the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic games; and (2) to help finance those games without the use of tax revenues.

Directs the Secretary of the Treasury to mint: (1) not more than 30,000,000 copper-nickel clad coins with a face value of one dollar; (2) not more than 22,400,000 silver coins with a face value of ten dollars; (3) not more than 2,400,000 gold coins with a face value of fifty dollars; and (4) not more than 1,600,000 gold coins with a face value of one hundred dollars.

Specifies the size and weight of such coins. Specifies that the designs of such coins shall be determined by the Secretary in consultation with the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee. Sets certain minting specifications for such coins.

Authorizes the Secretary to enter into an agreement with the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee which shall provide for the implementation of the purposes of this Act.

Directs the Secretary to furnish such coins to the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee at a price agreed to pursuant to such implementation agreement. Provides that all coins minted shall be delivered to the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee for distribution and sale to the public in accordance with the terms of the implementation agreement. Sets the delivery date for each series of coins.

Provides that all proceeds received by the Los Angeles Olympic Organizing Committee from the commercial sale of such coins shall be used for the purpose of staging and promoting the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games and assisting the U.S. Olympic Committee and amateur athletics.

Provides that all coins authorized by this Act shall be legal tender. Directs that no coins shall be minted pursuant to this Act after December 31, 1984.

Awarding special congressional gold medals to Fred Waring, the widow of Joe Louis, and Louis L'Amour.

Aug. 26, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 4647 (H.J. Res. 223):

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 127 (1981): June 27, H.J. Res. 223 considered and passed House.

Sept. 14, H.J. Res. 223 considered and passed Senate, amended.

Vol. 128 (1982): Aug. 2, considered and passed House.Aug. 12, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Authorizes the President to present, on behalf of the Congress, a gold medal to Fred Waring, Louis L'Amour, and the widow of Joe Louis.

Authorizes the Secretary of the Treasury to strike and sell bronze duplicates of each medal.

Authorizes appropriations.

H.R. 6955 | PUBLIC LAW 97-289

H.J. Res. 612

To provide for reconciliation pursuant to section 2 of the first concurrent resolution on the budget for fiscal year 1983 (S. Con. Res. 92, 97th Congress).

Sept. 8, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 6955 (Title II):

HOUSE REPORT No. 97-683 accompanying H.R. 6812 (Comm. on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs) and Nos. 97-750 and 97-759 (Comms of Conference).

SENATE REPORT No. 97-504 accompanying S. 2774 (Comm. on the Budget).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 128 (1982):

Aug. 4-5, S. 2774 considered and passed Senate.

Aug. 5, H.R. 6812 considered and passed House.

Aug. 10, Considered and passed House.

Aug. 11, Considered and passed Senate, in lieu of S. 2774.

Aug. 18, House and Senate agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

Title II: Banking—Amends the National Housing Act to permit maximum FHA mortgage amounts to be increased by the amount of the mortgage insurance premium paid at the time the mortgage is insured. Provides for refunds of a portion of such paid-up premium if the principal obligation is paid before the number of years on which the premium is based.

Permits the implementation of such program if the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development determines that the program is actuarially sound.

Authorizes appropriations for FY 1983 for the salaries and expenses of the mints and assay offices.

To provide for the temporary extension of certain insurance programs relating to housing and community development, and for other purposes.

October 6, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.J. Res. 612:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Sept. 29, considered and passed House. Oct. 1, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Amends the National Housing Act to extend certain Federal Housing Administration mortgage insurance and assistance programs.

Extends the authority of the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to set maximum interest rates on certain mortgage insurance programs.

Amends the Housing Act of 1949 to extend certain Farmers Home Administration mortgage insurance programs and mutual and self-help housing programs.

Amends the National Flood Insurance Act of 1968 to extend the national flood insurance program.

Amends the National Housing Act to extend the national riot and crime insurance programs.

Amends the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974 to extend the period for which areas that qualified as metropolitan cities or urban counties prior to the 1980 decennial census shall retain such status for purposes of the allocation of funds under Federal community development block grants.

Amends the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation Act to permit the Corporation to have preferred stock.

S. 734

To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.

Oct. 8, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—S. 734 (HR 1799, HR 6016):

SENATE REPORT No. 97–27. SENATE REPORT No. 97–644 (Comm. of Conference). HOUSE REPORT No. 97–924 (Comm. of Conference). CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 127 (1981)—Apr. 7, 8, considered and passed Senate. Vol 128 (1982)—July 27, H.R. 1799 and H.R. 6016 considered and passed House; S. 734, amended, passed in lieu. Oct. 1, Senate and House agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

Title I: Establishes within the Department of Commerce an office to: (1) promote the formation of export trade associations and export trading companies; (2) provide information; and (3) facilitate contacts between producers of exportable goods and firms offering export trade services.

Title II: Bank Export Services Act—Declares that it is the purpose of this title to provide for participation by bank holding companies, bankers' banks, and Edge Act corporations in the financing and development of export trading companies. Expresses the intent of Congress that the Federal Reserve Board should pursue regulatory policies that: (1) provide for the establishment of competitive export trading companies; (2) provide U.S. commerce, industry, and agriculture a means of exporting at all times; (3) foster the participation by regional and smaller banks in the development of export trading companies; and (4) facilitate the formation of joint venture export trading companies.

Amends the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to permit bank holding companies to invest in shares of any export trading company whose acquisition or formation by a bank holding company has not been disapproved by the Federal Reserve Board. Limits the investments in such shares to not more than 5% of the bank holding company's consolidated capital surplus. Establishes a procedure for the review of proposed investments in export trading companies.

Prohibits the total amount of extensions of credit to an export trading company by a bank holding company which invests in an export trading company, when combined all such extensions of credit by all the subsidiaries of such holding company, from exceeding 10% of the holding company's consolidated capital and surplus.

Prohibits any investing bank holding company or any of its subsidiaries from extending credit to an export trading company on terms more favorable than those afforded to other borrowers.

Permits an export trading company, for the purposes of this title, to engage in or hold shares of a company engaged in the business of underwriting, selling, or distributing securities within the United States only to the extent that any bank holding company which invests in such export trading company may do so under applicable Federal and State banking laws and regulations.

Prohibits an export trading company from engaging in agricultural production activities or in manufacturing except for incidental product modification necessary to conform goods or services to foreign country requirements and to facilitate their sale in foreign countries.

Permits the Federal Reserve Board to require a bank holding company which invests in an export trading company to terminate its investment or be made subject to limitations or conditions, whenever the export trading company takes unnecessary positions in commodities or commodities contracts, in securities, or in foreign exchange.

Permits Edge Act corporations which are subsidiaries of bank holding companies or agreement corporations which are subsidiaries of bank holding companies to invest, to a limited extent, in export trading companies.

Requires the Federal Reserve Board to report to specified congressional committees within two years of enactment of this Act on: (1) the implementation of the banking provisions; (2) legislative changes needed to facilitate the financing of U.S. exports; and (3) recommendations on the effects of the ownership of U.S. banks by foreign banking organizations affiliated with trading companies doing business in the United States.

Directs the Export-Import Bank of the United States to provide loan guarantees for expansion to export trading companies or exporters when adequate financing is not otherwise available. Requires such loan guarantees to be secured by accounts receivable or inventories. Directs the Board of Directors to try to insure that a major share of such guarantees promotes exports from small, medium-size, and minority businesses or agricultural concerns.

Raises the ceiling on the aggregate amount of not-fully-secured acceptances which a member bank and any Federal or State branch or agency of a foreign bank can create with respect to the importation, exportation, or domestic shipment of goods.

Increases such limitation from one-half to 150 percent of the capital stock or, with the Federal Reserve Board's permission, twice the amount of the capital stock.

Limits the aggregate acceptances growing out of domestic transactions to not more than 50% of the aggregate of all acceptances.

States that such limitations do not apply to any acceptance which is issued by an institution and which is covered by any participation agreement from other banks or regulated corporations, except to the extent that the issuing bank retains or purchases such acceptance.

Defines the capital of a U.S. branch or agency of a foreign bank to be the dollar equivalent of the paid-up capital stock and surplus of the foreign bank, as determined by the Board.

Title III: Export Trade Certificates of Review—Authorizes the Secretary of Commerce, in order to encourage export trade, to issue certificates of review and to assist persons applying for such certificates

Requires a person requesting a certificate to submit to the Secretary an application which specifies conduct limited to export trade and which is in the proper form. Provides for notice of the application to be published in the Federal Register.

Directs the Secretary to issue a certificate within 90 days of receipt of the application if the Secretary, with the concurrence of the Attorney General, finds that the applicant's activities will: (1) not substantially lessen competition, or restrain trade within the United States, nor substantially restrain the export trade of a competitor; (2) not unreasonably affect prices within the United States of the things exported by the applicant; (3) not constitute unfair methods of competition against exporting competitors; and (4) not include any act that may reasonably be expected to result in the sale within the United States of the things exported by the applicant.

PUBLIC LAWS

PUBLIC LAW 97-290—Continued

Requires the certificate to specify: (1) the export trade, export trade activities, and methods of operation to which the certificate applies; (2) the person to whom the certificate is issued; and (3) any conditions necessary to assure compliance with the standards for issuance.

Permits an expedited application procedure. Requires the Secretary to explain a denial of an application. Permits an applicant to request the Secretary to reconsider a denied application. Provides for returning all application documents if an application is denied. Declares that certificates obtained by fraud are void.

Requires applicants who receive certificates to report to the Secretary any changes related to the matters specified in the certificate. Authorizes such an applicant to submit an application to amend the certificate.

Directs the Secretary to request additional information from a certificate holder if the Secretary or the Attorney General has reason to believe that the export trade, export trade activities, or methods of operation of such person no longer comply with the certificate standards. Makes failure to comply with such request grounds for revoking the certificate. Sets forth the procedure for revoking a certificate.

Provides for judicial review of the granting, denial, revocation, or modification of a certificate of review.

Prohibits a criminal or civil antitrust suit which is based on conduct specified in and complying with a certificate of review. Exempts from such prohibition civil suits for failure to comply with the standards necessary for issuance of the certificate. Requires the court to award the defendant in such a suit the cost of defending against the claim, if the court finds that the conduct does comply with the certificate's standards. Authorizes the Attorney General, notwithstanding the general prohibition, to sue under the Clayton Act to enjoin conduct threatening clear and irreparable harm to the national interest.

Authorizes the Secretary to issue guidelines: (1) describing types of conduct with respect to which the Secretary, with the concurrence of the Attorney General, has made or would make determinations on the issuance, amendment or revocation of a certificate; and (2) summarizing the bases for the determinations. Exempts the guidelines from certain requirements of the Administrative Procedures Act.

Requires every person to whom a certificate is issued to update annually the information provided on the application for issuance of the certificate

Exempts from disclosure under the Freedom of Information Act any information submitted by a person in connection with a certificate of review. Prohibits any Federal employee from disclosing commercial or financial information submitted in connection with a certificate of review, if the information is privileged or confidential and if disclosure of the information would harm the person who submitted the information. Lists specific exemptions to such prohibition.

Title IV: Foreign Trade Antitrust Improvements Act of 1982—Amends the Sherman Act to provide that such Act shall not apply to conduct involving trade or commerce with foreign nations, other than import transactions, unless such conduct has a direct, substantial, and reasonably foreseeable effect on domestic or import commerce or on the export business of a domestic person.

Amends the Federal Trade Commission Act to provide that such Act shall not prohibit unfair methods of competition involving commerce, other than import commerce, with foreign nations unless such methods have a direct, substantial, and reasonably foreseeable effect on domestic or import commerce or on the export commerce of a domestic person.

To clarify the jurisdiction of the Securities and Exchange Commission and the definition of security.

Oct. 13, 1982.—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY-H.R. 6156 (S. 2260):

HOUSE REPORTS: No. 97-626 Pt. I (Comm. on Energy and Commerce); No. 97-626, Pt. II (Comm. on Agriculture).

SENATE REPORT No. 97-390 to accompany S. 2260 (Comm. on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Sept. 23, considered and passed House. Oct. 1, considered and passed Senate.

DIGEST:

Amends the Securities Act of 1933, the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the Investment Company Act of 1940 and the Investment Advisers Act of 1940 to include within the definition of "securities" for the purposes of such Acts any put, call, straddle, option, or privilege on any security or certificate of deposit or any put, call, straddle, option, or privilege entered into on a national securities exchange relating to foreign currency.

Amends the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to grant the Securities and Exchange Commission the authority to regulate the trading of such securities.

Prohibits any State law prohibiting or regulating wagering or gaming contracts or the operation of "bucket shops" or similar activities from invalidating any put, call, straddle, option or privilege or other security or other activity related to the offer, purchase, sale, exercise, settlement or closeout of any such instrument if the instrument is approved by the SEC for trading under the rules of a securities self-regulatory organization.

To revitalize the housing industry by strengthening the financial stability of home mortgage lending institutions and ensuring the availability of home mortgage loans.

Oct. 15, 1982.—Enacted.

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY-H.R. 6267 (S. 2879):

HOUSE REPORTS: No. 97-550 (Comm. on Banking, Finance and Urban Affairs); No. 97-899 (Comm. of Conference).
SENATE REPORTS: No. 97-536 (Comm. on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs); No. 97-641 (Comm. of Conference).

Vol. 128 (1982)—May 20, considered and passed House.

Sept. 24, S. 2979 considered and passed Senate; H.R. 6267, amended, passed in lieu.

Sept. 30, Senate agreed to conference report.

Oct. 1, House agreed to conference report.

WEEKLY COMPILATION OF PRESIDENTIAL DOCUMENTS:

Vol. 18, No. 41: (1982) Oct. 15, Presidential statement.

DIGEST:

Title I: Deposit Insurance Flexibility Act—Part A—Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Amendments—Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to authorize the FDIC to make loans to, make deposits in, purchase the assets or securities of, assume the liabilities of, or make contributions to, any insured bank if such action is taken: (1) to prevent the bank's closing; (2) to restore a closed insured bank; or (3) to lessen the risk to the Corporation posed by an insured bank under the threat of instability to severe financial conditions.

Authorizes the FDIC, in order to facilitate a merger or consolidation of an insured bank or the sale of assets of such insured bank and the assumption of its liabilities, or the acquisition of its stock, to (1) purchase any such assets or assume such liabilities; (2) make loans or contributions to, or deposits in, or purchase the securities of, such institution; (3) guarantee it or the company which controls or will acquire control of it against loss by reason of merging or consolidating; or (4) any combination of the above.

Prohibits the FDIC from using such authority to purchase the voting or common stock of an insured bank.

Requires the Corporation, in its annual report to Congress, to report the total amount it has saved by exercising the authority provided in this Act.

Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to permit the Home Loan Bank Board to authorize the conversion of a State-chartered savings bank insured by the FDIC into a Federal savings bank. Requires continued FDIC insurance coverage for a converted bank.

Permits such a conversion only where: (1) the board of trustees of the bank has specified in writing that the bank is in danger of closing or is closed, or that severe financial conditions exist that threaten the bank's stability and a conversion is likely to improve its financial conditions; and (2) the board of trustees has requested in writing that the FDIC use such authority.

Amends the National Housing Act to grant the Federal Home Loan Bank Board the same supervisory powers with regard to a FDIC insured Federal savings bank that it has with other Federal associations.

PUBLIC LAW 97-320—Continued

Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to allow a closed insured bank with assets of a specified amount, or insured banks with specified assets which are in danger of closing, to be acquired by out of State banks or holding companies. Permits the FDIC, in the case of a closed bank, to sell the assets of such bank and arrange for the assumption of its liabilities by an insured depository institution located in the same State.

Permits the FDIC, in the case of an insured bank with a certain amount of assets which is in danger of closing, to arrange an acquisition by an insured depository institution located in the State where the insured bank is chartered.

Amends the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to permit a waiver of notice and hearing requirements to allow the Federal Reserve to approve emergency acquisitions of thrift institutions by commercial banks.

Part B—Federal Home Loan Bank Board Amendments—Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act to allow the Federal Home Loan Bank Board to authorize a mutual institution to become, or merge into, a newly-chartered, Federal stock savings bank.

Amends the National Housing Act to permit the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation (FSLIC) to provide assistance to insured institutions when severe financial conditions exist which threaten the stability of a significant number of insured institutions. Includes deposits in the institution or the purchase of securities as a type of assistance. Prohibits FSLIC purchase of the voting or common stock of an insured bank.

Permits the Corporation to authorize an insured institution eligible for assistance to merge with any other insured institution or an FDIC insured bank or to be acquired by any holding company.

Amends the Federal Home Loan Bank Act to waive the requirement when severe financial conditions exist that a portion of net earnings of the banks be set aside semiannually to a reserve account, and to allow the banks to pay dividends from undivided profits.

Amends the National Housing Act to permit the FSLIC to borrow from the Federal Home Loan banks. Requires the rate on such a loan to be at least the bank's marginal cost of funds, with adequate security.

Permits the FSLIC, if extraordinary financial conditions exist, to terminate distribution of shares of the secondary reserve and utilize said reserve on the same basis as the primary reserve.

Part C—Credit Unions—Amends the Federal Credit Union Act to permit the National Credit Union Administration Board to authorize: (1) a merger or consolidation of an insured credit union which is insolvent, or is in danger of insolvency, with any other insured credit union, or (2) a purchase and assumption by an insured credit union of all or any part of the assets and liabilities of any other insured credit union which is in such danger.

Permits the Board, ex parte without notice, to appoint itself as conservator and immediately take possession and control of the business and assets of any insured credit union where: (1) such action is necessary to conserve the assets of such a credit union; (2) the credit union consents to such an action; and (3) in the case of an insured State-chartered credit union, the State credit union supervisor is consulted at least 24 hours before the use of this authority by the Board.

Part D—Sunset Provisions—Terminates the emergency provisions contained in Title I of this Act three years after the date of enactment.

Title II: Net Worth Certificates Act—Amends the National Housing Act and the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to authorize the FSLIC and the FDIC to increase or maintain the capital of a qualified institution by making periodic purchases of capital instruments ("net worth certificates").

Declares that each Insurance Corporation, with respect to the certificates held by it, shall have a priority over any claim arising out of an equity interest in an insured bank in the event of a liquidation or reorganization and over any right of equity holders to participate in future earnings.

Requires such a bank to have: (1) a prospective net worth of at most three percent of its assets; (2) losses of two consecutive quarters; (3) a net worth of not less than one-half of one percent of assets after any purchase of its net worth certificates by the Corporation; and (4) investments in residential mortgages or mortgage-backed securities equal to at least 20 percent of its loans.

Sets forth the initial net worth certificates that the FSLIC and the FDIC may purchase. Allows the FSLIC and the FDIC to establish criteria which, with respect to ranges of net worth, calculation of losses, and percentage of losses to be met by purchases of net worth certificates, differ from such criteria set forth by this Act.

Prohibits both the FSLIC and the FDIC from using their authority to purchase the voting or common stock of a qualified institution.

Prohibits any such assistance from being provided to a qualified institution if the FSLIC or the FDIC determines that providing such assistance would be costlier than liquidating such institution.

Terminates the provisions of this title three years after the enactment of this Act.

Title III: Thrift Institutions Restructuring Act of 1982—Part A—Form of Charter; Demand Accounts—Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to authorize the Federal Home Loan Bank Board to charter Federal stock banks as well as savings and loan associations and mutual savings banks for investment and credit purposes in addition to the provision of home financing.

Permits a Federal savings and loan association to raise capital in the form of demand accounts.

Specifies that all savings accounts and demand accounts will have priority upon liquidation.

Reduces from 30 days to 14 days the statutory notice-of-with-drawal period for savings accounts.

Repeals the prohibition against the issuance of capital stock by Federal savings and loans. Grants any association the authority to issue such capital stock.

Permits any institution that is a Federal Home Loan Bank member (or is eligible to become a member) to convert to a Federal savings and loan association, a Federal savings bank, or a Federal mutual savings bank (and from the mutual form to the stock form, or vice versa).

Revises the procedures and requirements for conversion of any Federal association back to a State type institution.

Allows any aggrieved person to obtain review of a final action of the Board or the FSLIC which approves or disapproves a plan of conversion from the mutual to the stock form.

Permits any Federal savings bank chartered before the enactment of this Act or any Federal savings bank formerly organized as a mutual savings bank to continue to make any investment or engage in any activity not otherwise authorized by this Act to the degree it was authorized to do so.

Amends the National Housing Act to retain FSLIC jurisdiction over State mutual to State stock conversion involving insured institutions.

PUBLIC LAWS

PUBLIC LAW 97-320—Continued

Eliminates specified reporting requirements concerning such conversion activity. Repeals the prohibition against the creation of Federal stock institutions in States where stock associations do not exist.

Part B—Investments—Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to expand investment authority of associations with respect to: (1) overdrafts; (2) real property loans; (3) time deposits; (4) State securities; (5) consumer loans; (6) personal property; (7) education loans; (8) housing and land development loans; (9) foreign assistance investments; (10) small business investment companies; (11) commercial loans.

Provides for the phase-out before January 1, 1984, of interest rate differentials for any category of deposits or accounts between any bank and any savings and loan.

Requires the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to authorize not later than 60 days from enactment of this Act a new account that will enable depository institutions to compete with money market mutual funds.

Declares that no limitation on the maximum rate or rates of interest payable on deposit accounts shall apply to such accounts.

Prohibits any association from conditioning an extension of credit on the purchase of a product from the association.

Prohibits any association from establishing, retaining, or operating a branch outside the State in which the association has its home office, unless the association qualifies as a domestic building and loan association.

Prohibits any savings and loan holding company whose subsidiary insured institution fails to qualify as a domestic building and loan association from commencing, or continuing for more than three years after such failure, any business activity other than those specified for multiple savings and loan holding companies and their subsidiaries.

Part C—Preemption of Due-on-Sale Prohibitions—Permits a lender to enter into or enforce a contract containing a due-on-sale clause with respect to a real property loan. Postpones until three years after enactment of this Act authorization to enforce a due-on-sale clause in the case of any contract involving a real property loan made or assumed during a period when a State had prohibited due-on-sale clauses. Permits a State legislature to enact laws within such three-year period with respect to loans originated in non-Federal institutions. Permits the Comptroller of the Currency and the National Credit Union Administration to regulate similar loans originated by national banks or Federal credit unions.

Sets forth circumstances under which a lender may not exercise its option under a due-on-sale clause.

Declares that such rules and regulations may permit a lender to exercise its option under a due-on-sale clause with respect to a real property loan and any related agreement under which a borrower obtains the right to receive future income.

Part D—Miscellaneous—Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to allow the courts to assess attorneys' fees against the Federal Home Loan Bank Board only when the agency loses the case.

Grants authority to compensate members of the Federal Savings and Loan Advisory Council.

Amends the Federal Home Loan Bank Act to require a fiveyear waiting period before an institution which has withdrawn from membership may acquire new membership in any Federal Home Loan Bank, except where such withdrawal is a consequence of a transfer of membership on a non-interrupted basis between banks. Title IV: Provisions Relating to National and Member Banks—Part A—General Provisions—Amends Federal law to permit a national bank to make unsecured loans in an amount up to 15 percent of its unimpaired capital and surplus, plus an additional 10 percent on the loans fully secured by readily marketable collateral.

Permits the Comptroller of the Currency to prescribe rules and regulations defining or further defining terms used in determining when loans or extensions of credit to one person shall be deemed to be loans or extensions of credit to any other person.

Repeals existing limits on indebtedness incurred by a national banking association.

Amends the Federal Reserve Act to permit a national banking association to make loans secured by liens on interests in real estate.

Permits notes representing loans to finance the construction of residential or farm buildings and having maturities of less than 9 months to be eligible for a discount as commercial paper within the terms of such Act if accompanied by a valid and binding agreement to advance the full amount of the loan upon the completion of the building.

Repeals the authority of a national banking association to act as broker for real estate loans in places with population of 5,000 or less.

Allows the Comptroller to issue a certificate of authority to commence the business of banking to a national banking association which is organized solely to do business with other financial institutions if such association is owned exclusively by other depository institutions and is engaged exclusively in providing banking services for other banks.

Permits an association to purchase for its own account shares of stock of a national banking association which is organized solely to do business with other financial institutions.

Permits actions and proceedings against any national bank for which the FDIC has been appointed as receiver to be brought in any district or territorial court of the United States within the district in which such bank is located, or in any State, county, or municipal court having jurisdiction in similar cases, in the county or city in which such bank is located.

Authorizes a national bank to open or close at its discretion, on a legal holiday declared by a State or District of Columbia official, unless the Comptroller directs otherwise.

Amends the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980 to provide the authority to terminate the closed receivership fund for national banks which have been closed and for which the Comptroller has appointed a receiver other than the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.

Part C—Disposition of Unclaimed Property Recovered from Closed National Banks—Sets forth the procedures for disposition of unclaimed property in the possession, custody, or control of the Comptroller which was recovered from closed national banks. Authorizes the Comptroller to issue rules and regulations necessary to carry out such disposition.

Banking Affiliates Act of 1982—Amends the Federal Reserve Act to permit a member bank to engage in any credit or investment transaction with bank or nonbank affiliates, so long as the member bank and its affiliates are 80 percent owned by the same bank or bank holding company. Sets forth limitations on transactions between a member bank and its holding company.

Exempts financial institutions with less than a specified amount of total deposits from the reserve requirements of the Monetary Control Act of 1980.

PUBLIC LAW 97-320—Continued

Declares that no national bank shall be subject to any visitorial powers except as authorized by Federal law, vested in the courts of justice, or exercised or directed by Congress. Permits State auditors to review bank records for compliance with State unclaimed property or escheat laws, but only upon reasonable cause to believe a bank has not complied.

Permits a national banking association that holds real estate that, since December 31, 1979 has not been valued on its books for more than a nominal amount, to continue to hold such real estate for the length of time a State chartered bank would be permitted by the law of the State in which the association is located.

Financial Institutions Regulatory Act Amendments—Amends the Federal Reserve Act to eliminate size limits on loans to executive officers of member banks for real estate loans and loans for children's education and authorizes the Federal banking agencies to determine the limit on other loans.

Amends the Federal Reserve Act to repeal the reporting requirements on all loans made by a bank to its executive officers.

Requires the prior approval of the board of directors of a bank in the case of loans to executive officers, directors, and principal shareholders on their related interest aggregating more than a specified amount.

Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to exclude any foreign bank having an insured branch in the United States from provisions of such Act relating to loans, extensions of credit, and other dealings between member banks and their affiliates. Applies such provisions to the insured bank itself.

Amends the Federal Reserve Act, the Home Owners' Loan Act, the Bank Holding Compnay Act of 1956, and the Bank Holding Company Act Amendments of 1970 to permit the agency having authority to impose a civil monetary penalty under such Act to compromise, modify, or remit, in its discretion any civil monetary penalty which is subject to imposition or has been imposed under such authority.

Provides for the removal of a management official of a federally chartered or federally insured depository institution for a violation of the Depository Institution Management Interlocks Act.

Revises the reporting requirements of the Bank Holding Company Act Amendments of 1970 relating to loans received from banks maintaining correspondent accounts.

Revises the reporting requirements of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act relating to the disclosure of material facts.

Title V: Amendment to the Federal Credit Union Act—Amends the Federal Credit Union Act to permit boards of directors to establish the par value of shares.

Permits the investment and reinvestment of such portions of the annual operating fees deposited as are not needed for current operations. Requires such investments to be made only in interest bearing securities of the United States.

Permits the National Credit Union Association Board to set maximum maturity limits on real estate loans.

Eliminates the requirement that the sales price of real estate be not more than 150 percent of the median sales price of residential real property situated in the geographical area of the property's location.

Permits a Federal credit union to refinance a mortgage.

Increases the amount which directors and credit union committee members can borrow without Board approval.

Permits a Federal credit union on a first or second mortgage loan to require that any partial prepayments be: (1) made on the date monthly installments are due; and (2) in the amount of that part of one or more monthly installments which would be applicable to principal.

Permits a Federal credit union to make investments in obligations of, or issued by, any State or political subdivision except that no credit union may invest more than 10 percent of its unimpaired capital and surplus in the obligations of any one issuer.

Permits Federal credit unions to make deposits in banks or institutions whose accounts are insured by the FDIC or the FSLIC.

Permits a credit union to provide money transfer services. Permits annual meetings of each Federal credit union to be held whenever its bylaws shall prescribe (presently they must be held in January, February or March).

Makes a credit committee optional for a credit union, rather than mandatory.

Requires dividends to be paid on all funds in the regular share account once a full share has been purchased, if the par value of a share exceeds five dollars.

Permits the board of directors of a Federal credit union, by majority vote of a quorum of directors, to adopt a policy with respect to expulsion from membership based on nonparticipation by a member in the affairs of the credit union.

Declares that any central credit union chartered by the Board shall be subject to the rules, regulations, and orders of the Board and shall be vested with or subject to the same rights, duties, liabilities, and limitations that would apply to all Federal credit unions.

Declares that approval of a proposition for conversion from Federal to State credit union, or vice versa, shall be by the affirmative vote of a majority of the members of the credit union who vote on the proposal.

Provides for equal insurance treatment of State and Federal credit unions when both have funds deposited in a Federally insured credit union.

Eliminates partial year NCUA insurance premiums and rebates. Permits the NCUA Share Insurance Fund to borrow from the Central Liquidity Facility.

Authorizes the Central Liquidity Facility to act, upon the request of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, as an agent of the Federal Reseve System in matters pertaining to credit unions.

Requires the NCUA Board to study the feasibility and desirability of permitting Federal credit unions to compensate members of their boards of directors.

PUBLIC LAW 97-320—Continued

Title VI: Property, Casualty, Life Insurance Activities of Bank Holding Companies-Amends the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to prohibit bank holding companies and their subsidiaries from selling insurance as principals, agents, or brokers except: (1) where the insurance secures an extension of credit in the event of death, disability, or the involuntary unemployment of the debtor; (2) where the insurance is declining balance credit property insurance, sold by a subsidiary finance company, to protect against loss or damage to collateral security an extension of credit of \$10,000 or less (adjusted by the Consumer Price Index with 1982 as the base year); (3) any insurance agency activity in a community of less than 5,000 or which has inadequate insurance agency facilities; (4) any insurance agency activity lawfully engaged in by a bank holding company on May 1, 1982; (5) certain supervisory activity over agents who sell insurance covering a holding company's property and employees; (6) any insurance agency activity, except the sale of unauthorized life insurance or annuities, conducted by a bank holding company or its subsidiary which has less than \$50,000,000 in total assets; and (7) any insurance activity of a registered bank holding company which engaged in such activities, with Federal Reserve Board approval, before January 1, 1971.

Title VII: Miscellaneous—Amends the Truth-in-Lending Act to exempt loans made, insured, or guaranteed pursuant to the Higher Education Act of 1965 from the provisions of such Act.

Exempts arrangers of credit from the provisions of the Truth-in-Lending Act.

Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act to make industrial banks eligible for FDIC insurance.

Amends the International Banking Act of 1978 to redefine the term "domestically-controlled affiliate covered in 1978".

Makes States and local governments eligible for NOW accounts.

Amends the Federal National Mortgate Association Charter Act to permit the Association to have preferred stock on such terms and conditions as the board of directors shall prescribe.

Amends the Federal Reserve Act to change the phase-in date for reserve requirements from July 1, 1979, to March 31, 1980.

Amends the Bank Service Corporation Act to permit an insured bank to invest not more than 10 percent of paid-in and unimpaired capital and unimpaired surplus in a bank service corporation. Limits such investment to no more than five percent of the insured banks' total assets.

Sets forth the activities that a bank service corporation may perform for depository institutions and for other purposes.

Requires prior approval by a bank's appropriate Federal banking agency for investments in bank service corporations.

Prohibits bank service corporations from unreasonably discriminating in the provision of any services to any depository institution that does not own stock in it because such nonstockholding institution competes with a stock-owning institution.

Subjects a bank service corporation to examination and regulation by the appropriate Federal banking agency of its principal investor, to the same extent as such investor.

Amends the Neighborhood Reinvestment Corporation Act to permit a director who is necessarily absent from a meeting of the board to participate in such meeting through a duly designated representative.

Designates the building known as the Federal Reserve Board Building, in Washington D.C., as the Marriner S. Eccles Federal Reserve Board Building.

Requires the FDIC, the FSLIC and the NCUA Board to each study: (1) the current system of deposit insurance; (2) the feasibility of providing depositors the option to purchase additional deposit insurance covering deposits in excess of the general limit provided by law and the capabilities of the private insurance system, either directly or through reinsurance, to provide risk coverage in excess of the general statutory limit; (3) the feasibility of basing deposit insurance premiums on certain risks; (4) the impact of expanding coverage; (5) the feasibility of revising the deposit insurance system to provide greater protection to small depositors and greater discipline to large depositors; (6) the adequacy of existing public disclosure regarding insured depository institutions; (7) the feasibility of consolidating the three separate insurance funds; and (8) other related issues.

Title VIII: Alternative Mortgage Transaction Parity Act of 1982—Authorizes all housing creditors to make, purchase, and enforce alternative mortgage transactions provided the transactions are authorized by, and in accordance with, regulations governing alternative mortgage transactions issued by: (1) the Comptroller of the Currency for national banks (with respect to banks); (2) the National Credit Union Administration Board for Federal credit unions (with respect to credit unions); or (3) the Federal Home Loan Bank Board for federally chartered savings and loan associations (with respect to all other housing creditors).

Defines an "alternative mortgage transaction" as a loan or credit sale which is secured by real property, a dwelling, all stock allocated to a cooperative unit, or a manufactured home and which involves other than a traditional fixed-rate, fixed-term transaction.

Allows housing creditors to make such transactions notwithstanding any State constitution, law or regulation, unless the voters of the State approve a provision stating that such State does not want the provisions of this title to apply to transactions subject to laws of that State.

PUBLIC LAW 97-336

S.2375 | PUBLIC LAW 97-349

S.J. Res. 261

To extend the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.

Oct. 15, 1982—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—S. 2375:

SENATE REPORT No. 97-412 (Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs).

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Oct. 1, considered and passed Senate, considered and passed House, amended; Senate concurred in House amendments.

DIGEST:

Extends the expiration date of the Defense Production Act from Sept. 30, 1982 to March 31, 1983.

To designate "National Housing Week".

Oct. 18, 1982—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—S.J. Res. 261:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Oct. 1, considered and passed Senate and House.

DIGEST:

Designates the week of October 24-31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".

Requests and authorizes the President of the United States to issue a proclamation for observance of appropriate ceremonies and activities.

PUBLIC LAW 97-367

H.R. 7292 | PUBLIC LAW 97-424

H.R. 6211

To establish a White House Conference on Productivity.

Oct. 25, 1982—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 7292:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Oct. 1, considered and passed House and

WEEKLY COMPILATION OF PRESIDENTIAL DOCU-MENTS:

Vol. 18, No. 43 (1982)—Oct. 25, Presidential statement.

DIGEST:

Directs the President to conduct a White House Conference on Productivity, within one year, to develop recommendations to stimulate the U.S. productivity improvement rate. Lists the policy options the Conference shall consider.

Requires the Conference to submit a report to the President. Requires the report to be made public. Directs the President to transmit to the Congress recommendations for legislative action to implement recommendations in the report.

To authorize appropriations for construction of certain highways in accordance with title 23, U.S.C., for highway safety, for mass transportation in urban and rural areas, and for other purposes.

Jan. 6, 1983—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 6211:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

SENATE REPORTS: No. 97-692 (Comm. of Conference) **HOUSE REPORTS:**

No. 97-555 (Comm. on Public Works and Transportation) No. 97-987 (Comm. of Conference)

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Dec. 6, considered and passed House.

Dec. 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 19, Senate consideration.

Dec. 20, Passed Senate, amended.

Dec. 21, House agreed to conference report. Dec. 23, Senate agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

(Title III contains matters under jurisdiction of Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs)

Title III: Federal Public Transportation Act of 1982-Amends the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize appropriations for FY 1983 through 1986 for: (1) the discretionary capital grant program; (2) the innovative methods and techniques grant program; (3) the planning program; (4) the block grant program; (5) the program to meet the special needs of the elderly and handicapped; and (6) the formula grant program for other than urbanized areas. Requires that a specified percentage of such funding be available from the Mass Transit Account of the Highway Trust Fund to carry out certain programs.

Authorizes appropriations for FY 1983 through 1986 for: (1) the research and development program; (2) the training grant program; (3) the university research grant program; (4) administrative expenses; and (5) the human resource grant program. Requires research and development funding to remain available until expended.

Creates a block grant program for mass transportation projects in urbanized areas. Sets forth a formula for distribution of funds for such areas with populations of less than 200,000 and of more than 200,000. Provides certification procedures for persons in receipt of such grants.

Prohibits the Secretary from making a discretionary capital grant or loan unless the applicant has sufficient capability to maintain the facilities and equipment purchased with such grant

Requires the Secretary to notify the appropriate congressional committees prior to the issuance of a letter of intent to obligate future appropriation funds for a project.

Makes funds available under the urban mass transit program available for expenditure through FY 1985.

Extends the authorization for grants for research and training in urban transportation problems from FY 1982 until 1986. Permits matching funds for university operating grants to consist of any non-Federal funds (in lieu of State funds).

Permits contracts for the purchase of rolling stock to be based on a competitive procurement process. Directs the Secretary to report to Congress within one year of enactment of this Act on

PUBLIC LAW 97-424—Continued

any legislative or administrative revisions required to ensure that procurement procedures are fair and competitive.

Revises the definition of "fixed guideway" to include a public transportation facility which uses a fixed catenary system and utilizes a right-of-way usable by other forms of transportation.

Directs the Secretary to report to Congress in January 1984 and biennially thereafter on the current performance and condition of public mass transportation systems and an assessment of the future needs of such facilities.

Sets forth conditions applicable for Federal assistance to the Metropolitan Atlanta Rapid Transit Authority.

Exempts the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority from repaying a certain percentage of a transit loan to acquire rail properties. Grants the Secretary discretionary authority relative to the remaining percentage.

Authorizes advance acquisition of transit rights-of-way.

Directs the Secretary to make a grant to the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority to conduct a feasibility study of new transit technology.

Directs the Secretary to conduct a study of the possibility of providing long-term contracts with local or state transit authorities for use in leveraging further capital assistance from State or local government or private sector sources.

Reduces from three years to two years the time available for States to obligate apportioned sums for nonurbanized areas.

Requires the Secretary to issue regulations establishing criteria for handicapped and elderly transportation services.

Repeals the safety authority provisions of the National Mass Transportation Assistance Act of 1974. Authorizes the Secretary to investigate any facility financed under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to determine the safeness of its operations. Authorizes the Secretary to withhold financial assistance from the appropriate public body until plans to improve any unsafe operations are implemented.

PUBLIC LAW 97-444

H.R. 5447

To extend the Commodity Exchange Act.

January 11, 1983—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 5447:

HOUSE REPORTS:

No. 565, Part I (Comm. on Agriculture)

No. 565, Part II (Comm. Energy and Commerce)

No. 97-964 (Comm. of Conference)

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Sept. 23, considered and passed House.

Oct. 1, considered and passed Senate, amended.

Dec. 15, Senate agreed to conference report.

Dec. 16, House agreed to conference report.

DIGEST:

(Section 238 contains language of S. 2410, a bill referred to the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs)

Sec. 238: Prohibits the President, except in periods of declared war or national emergency, from prohibiting or curtailing the export of any agricultural commodity, or the products thereof, covered by an export sales contract when (a) the export sales contract was made prior to the announcement of action prohibiting or curtailing these exports; and (b) the contract requires delivery within 270 days after the trade suspension is imposed.

PUBLIC LAW 97-457

S.J. Res. 271

To make technical corrections in certain banking and related statutes.

January 12, 1983—Enacted.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—S.J. Res. 271:

CONGRESSIONAL RECORD:

Vol. 128 (1982)—Dec. 16, considered and passed Senate. Dec. 21, considered and passed House, amended. Dec. 21, Senate concurred on House amendment.

DIGEST:

Makes technical corrections to the Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 1982. Amends the Federal Deposit Insurance Act and the National Housing Act to provide that deferral of, or exemption from, State franchise taxes on deposits during a period of Federal assistance to an insured bank applies to both interest and dividends paid on such deposits.

Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to permit the Federal Home Loan Bank Board to examine savings banks that convert to Federal charter but maintain FDIC insurance.

States that certain sunset provisions shall not apply to outstanding net worth certificates.

Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to allow savings and loan associations to open demand accounts for themselves.

Amends the Depository Institutions Deregulation Act of 1980 to declare that money market deposit accounts in all depository institutions will not be subject to the phase-in of certain reserve requirements under the Monetary Control Act of 1980.

Amends the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933 to grant savings and loan associations a five percent construction lending authority.

Amends the Federal Home Loan Bank Act to allow banks that withdrew from membership in the Federal Home Loan System to be readmitted.

Provides that the relocation of a bank's headquarters within a community limits does not necessitate shareholder approval.

States that name approval by the Comptroller of the Currency is not required when a State bank converts to a Federal charter so long as the name contains the word "national."

Allows that a State as well as a State official can declare holidays for national banks.

Amends the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to provide that the limitations on life insurance activities is applicable to small bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.

States that the student loan exemption from truth-in-lending provisions applies to loans made on the date of enactment of the Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 1982.

Amends the Bank Service Corporation Act to allow that bank service corporations owned by national banks may perform the same services a national bank may perform.

Amends the National Housing Act to apply provisions concerning the suspension or removal of officials to savings banks that become insured by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.

Department of Housing and Urban Development.

Jan. 13, 1981—Hearing.

Jan. 20, 1981—Received by Senate.

Jan. 22, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

(By unanimous consent, this nomination was brought up on the floor without being referred to committee).

WEIDENBAUM, MURRAY L., of Missouri, to be a Member of the Council of Economic Advisers, vice Charles L. Schultze.

Jan. 30, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Feb. 5, 1981—Hearing.

Feb. 20, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Feb. 24, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

HOVDE, DONALD I., of Wisconsin, to be Under Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Victor Marrero.

Jan. 30, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Feb. 24, 1981—Hearing.

Mar. 19, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Mar. 23, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

WINN, PHILIP D., of Colorado, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Lawrence B. Simmons, resigned.

Mar. 17, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Mar. 24, 1981—Hearing.

Mar. 31, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 2, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

TEELE, ARTHUR E., JR., of Florida, to be Urban Mass Transportation Administrator, vice Theodore Compton Lutz, 1esigned.

Mar. 17, 1981-Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Mar. 24, 1981—Hearing.

Mar. 31, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 2, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

PIERCE, SAMUEL R., JR., of New York, to be Secretary of the | SAVAS, EMANUEL S., of New Jersey, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Donna Edna Shalala, resigned.

> Mar. 17, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Mar. 24, 1981—Hearing.

Mar. 31, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 2, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

KNAPP, JOHN J., of New York, to be General Counsel of the Department of Housing and Urban Development, vice Jane McGraw, resigned.

Mar. 19, 1981-Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Mar. 24 and June 11, 1981—Hearing.

June 19, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 22, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

OLMER, LIONEL H., of Maryland, to be Under Secretary of Commerce for International Trade, vice Robert E. Herzstein, resigned.

March 23, 1981—Received by Senate and held at desk, by unanimous consent, until March 24.

March 24, 1981—Referred jointly, to Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs and Finance.

April 6, 1981—Hearing.

April 7, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 23, 1981—Hearing, Finance Committee.

April 28, 1981—Reported by Finance Committee.

May 4, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

SHAD, JOHN S. R., of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission for the remainder of the term expiring June 5, 1982, vice Harold M. Williams; and to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission for the term of five years expiring June 5, 1986, vice Stephen J. Friedman, term expiring.

April 1, 1981-Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

April 6, 1981—Hearing.

April 7, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 8, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

PRATT, RICHARD T., of Utah, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board for the remainder of the term expiring June 30, 1981, vice Jay Janis, resigned; and to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board for the term expiring June 30, 1985. (reappointment)

April 1, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

April 6, 1981—Hearing.

April 7, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 8, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

MORRIS, WILLIAM H., JR., of Tennessee, to be an Assistant Secretary of Commerce, vice Herta Lande Seidman, resigned.

April 1, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

April 6, 1981—Hearing.

April 7, 1981—Reported by Committee.

April 8, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

MONROIG, ANTONIO, of Puerto Rico, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Sterling Tucker, resigned.

April 22, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 4, 1981—Hearing

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

BOLLINGER, **STEPHEN J.**, of Ohio, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Robert Campbell Embry, Jr., resigned.

April 29, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 4, 1981—Hearing.

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

MAY, STEPHEN, of New York, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Horace Dicken Cherry, resigned.

May 4, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

June 4, 1981—Hearing.

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

BRADY, LAWRENCE J., of New Hampshire, to be an Assistant Secretary of Commerce (for the Trade Administration), vice Frank Alan Weil, resigned.

May 7, 1981—Received by Senate and jointly referred to Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs and the Committee on Finance.

May 22, 1981—Hearing, Finance Committee.

May 27, 1981—Reported by the Finance Committee.

June 4, 1981—Hearing, Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs Committee.

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

NISKANEN, WILLIAM A., JR., of California to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers, vice George C. Eads, resigned.

May 20, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 4, 1981—Hearing.

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

TARDY, JUDITH L., of Virginia, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice William Antonio Medina, resigned..

May 27, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 4, 1981—Hearing.

June 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

June 11, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

DEMPSEY, CHARLES L., of Virginia, to be Inspector General, Department of Housing and Urban Development. (reappointment)

May 27, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

June 2, 1981—By unanimous consent, referred to Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs and, if and when reported, to the Governmental Affairs for not to exceed 20 days.

June 25, 1981—Hearing.

July 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 31, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

POPE, **DONNA**, of Ohio, to be Director of the Mint for a term of five years, vice Stella Hackel, resigned.

June 5, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 25, 1981—Hearing.

July 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 13, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

LINQUIST, WARREN T., of New York, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the New Community Development Corporation, vice A. Russell Marane.

June 9, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 25, 1981—Hearing.

July 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 13, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

DRAPER, WILLIAM H., III, of California, to be President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States, vice John Lovell Moore, Jr.

June 9, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

June 23, 1981—Hearing.

July 8, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 13, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE NATIONAL CONSUMER COOPERATIVE BANK

DINKINS, CAROL E., an Assistant Attorney General, for the remainder of the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice William A. Clement, Jr.,

LESHER, WILLIAM GENE, an Assistant Secretary of Agriculture, for the remainder of the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice Carol Tucker Foreman,

MEHLE, ROGER WILLIAM, JR., an Assistant Secretary of the Treasury, for the remainder of the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice Roger C. Altman,

TRENT, DARRELL M., Deputy Secretary of Transportation, for the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice Graciela Olivarez,

WINN, PHILIP D., an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, for the remainder of the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice Geno Charles Baroni,

WRIGHT, JOSEPH ROBERT, JR., Deputy Secretary of Commerce, for the remainder of the term expiring September 23, 1982, vice Sam W. Brown, Jr.,

ANGRISANI, ALBERT, an Assistant Secretary of Labor, for the remainder of the term expiring June 10, 1983, vice Alexis Herman.

June 18, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 25, 1981—Hearing.

July 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 13, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

JORDAN, JERRY L., of New Mexico, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers, vice Stephen M. Goldfeld resigned.

June 19, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

June 23, 1981—Hearing.

July 8, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 10, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

LONGSTRETH, BEVIS, of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission for the remainder of the term expiring June 5, 1982, vice John S. R. Shad, resigned.

June 25, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

July 8, 1981—Hearing.

July 15, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 17, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

HUSSEY, NORA W., of South Dakota, to be Superintendent of the Mint of the United States at Denver, vice Evelyn T. Davidson, resigned.

June 30, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

July 23, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 24, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

KARPE, ROBERT W., of California, to be President, Government National Mortgage Association, vice Ronald P. Laurent, resigned.

June 30, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

July 23, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 24, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

BARBER, CLIFFORD M., of New York, to be Superintendent of the U.S. Assay Office at New York, vice Samuel A. Sanchez Jr.

July 16, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

July 23, 1981—Reported by Committee.

July 24, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

MURRAY, ANTHONY H., JR., of Pennsylvania, to be Superintendent of the Mint of the United States at Philadelphia, vice Shallie M. Bey, Jr.

July 23, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Sept. 28, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 29, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

JONES, ELIZABETH, of New Jersey, to be Engraver in the Mint of the United States at Philadelphia, Pa., vice Frank Gasparro, resigned.

July 24, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Sept. 28, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 29, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

LORD, CHARLES EDWIN, of the District of Columbia, to be First Vice President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States, vice H. K, Allen, resigned.

Aug. 28, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Dec. 10, 1981—Hearing.

Mar. 8, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Mar. 15, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

HURTADO, LUIS VICTOR, of California, to be Assayer of the Mint of the United States at Denver, vice Michael E. Witt.

Sept. 4, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

Sept. 28, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 29, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

BRAGG, JEFFREY S., of Ohio, to be Federal Insurance Administrator, Federal Emergency Management Agency, vice Gloria Susumano Jimeniz.

Sept. 10, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Nov. 10, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Nov. 13, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

YONGE, JAMES ERNEST, of Florida, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States, vice Thibaut de Saint Phalle, resigned.

Sept. 21, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

Dec. 10, 1981—Hearing.

Sept. 30, 1982—Markup.

Sept. 30, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Oct. 1, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

CALLAHAN, EDGAR F., of Illinois, to be a member of the National Credit Union Administration Board for the term expiring August 2, 1987, vice Harold A. Black, term expired.

Sept. 21, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Oct. 16, 1981—Hearing.

Oct. 20, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Oct. 21, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

CONOVER, C. T., of California, to be Comptroller of the Currency for a term of 5 years, vice John Gaines Heimann, resigned.

Nov. 16, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Dec. 1, 1981—Hearing.

Dec. 9, 1981—Reported by Committee.

Dec. 14, 1981—Confirmed by Senate.

HELDRIDGE, RICHARD W., of California, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States, vice Margaret W. Kahliff, resigned.

Dec. 8, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Feb. 11, 1982—Hearing.

Aug. 3, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Aug. 4, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

JACKSON, JAMES JAY, of Texas, to be a Member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board for the remainder of the term expiring June 30, 1982, vice John H. Dalton, resigned.

Dec. 15, 1981—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Feb. 11, 1982—Hearing.

Feb. 24, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Mar. 4, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

STEARNS, JAMES G., of Nevada, to be Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation for a term expiring December 31, 1982, vice Hugh F. Owens, resigned.

Feb. 2, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

April 20, 1982—Hearings.

April 28, 1982-Markup.

May 26, 1982—Reported by Mr. Garn (Exec. Rept. 97-54) July 14, 1982—Confirmed by Senate by a vote of 70 yeas to 26 nays.

FULLER, JAMES W., of California, to be a Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation for a term expiring December 31, 1983, vice Michael A. Taylor, resigned.

Feb. 11, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

April 20, 1982—Hearings.

April 28, 1982—Mark up; reported to Senate by Committee. July 14, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

MARTIN, PRESTON, of California, to be a member of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System for a term of fourteen years from February 1, 1982, vice Frederick H. Schultz, term expired; to be Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System for a term of four years, vice Frederick H. Schultz, term expiring.

Mar. 17, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Mar. 24, 1982—Hearing.

Mar. 29, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Mar. 30, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF BUILDING SCIENCES (Members of the Board of Directors)

DOOLITTLE, CHARLES A., JR., of Kansas, for a term of three years. (New position.)

LOGAN, VAN NORDEN, of California, for term of three years. (New position.)

Mar. 17, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

July 21, 1982—Reported by Committee.

July 26, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

SECURITIES INVESTOR PROTECTION CORPORATION

DeNUNZIO, RALPH, D., of Connecticut, to be a Director for a term expiring Dec. 31, 1982 (reappointment);

GOLDBERG, DAVID F., of Illinois, to be a Director for a term expiring Dec. 31, 1984, vice Brenton H. Rupple, term expired:

YURCHUCK, ROGER A., of Ohio, to be a Director for a term expiring Dec. 31, 1984, vice Adolph Philip Schuman, term expired.

May 6, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

Aug. 13, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Aug. 16, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

BURKHART, ELIZABETH F., of Texas, to be a Member of the National Credit Union Administration for the remainder of the term expiring April 10, 1985, vice Lawrence Connell, Jr., resigned.

May 19, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

July 16, 1982—Hearing.

July 19, 1982—Reported by Committee.

July 20, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

DONATELLI, FRANK J., of Virginia, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships for a term expiring Oct. 27, 1984, vice Herman J. Russell, term expired.

June 8, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Sept. 3, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 10, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

JACKSON, JAMES JAY, of Texas, to be a Member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board for the term of four years expiring June 30, 1986 (reappointment).

June 18, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

June 22, 1982—Reported by Committee.

June 24, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

SULZBERGER, EDWARD, of New York, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships for the term expiring Oct. 27, 1983, vice Patricia K. Ritter, term expired.

June 23, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee

Sept. 3, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 10, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

LONGSTRETH, BEVIS, of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission for the remainder of the term expiring June 5, 1984, vice Philip A. Loomis, Jr., retired.

June 23, 1982-Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

August 13, 1982—Hearing.

August 19, 1982—Reported by Committee.

August 20, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

ABRAMS, PHILIP, of Massachusetts, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development, vice Philip D. Winn, resigned.

July 12, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Commit-

Sept. 14, 1982—Hearing.

Sept. 28, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Sept. 29, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

TREADWAY, JAMES C., JR., of the District of Columbia, to be a Member of the Securities and Exchange Commission for the term expiring June 5, 1987, vice Bevis Longstreth, term expired.

July 22, 1982-Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

August 13, 1982—Hearing.

August 18, 1982—Reported by Committee.

August 19, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

FLEISCHER, ALFRED J., SR., of Missouri, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships for the term expiring October 27, 1982, vice Kennon V. Rothschild, term expired; and reappointment to the term expiring Oct. 27, 1985.

Sept. 8, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Sept. 30, 1982-Markup.

Sept. 30, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Oct. 1, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

RODRIGUEZ, RITA M., of Massachusetts, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States, vice Donald Stingel, resigned.

Sept. 9, 1982-Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Sept. 29, 1982—Hearing.

Sept. 30, 1982-Markup.

Sept. 30, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Oct. 1, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

FELDSTEIN, MARTIN S., of Massachusetts, to be a member of the Council of Economics Advisers, vice Murray L. Weidenbaum, resigned.

Sept. 14, 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Sept. 22, 1982—Hearing.

Sept. 30, 1982-Markup.

Oct. 18, 1982—Reported by Committee.

(Executive Rept. 97-65)

Nov. 30, 1982-Nomination resubmitted to Senate and held at desk.

Dec. 8, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

POOLE, WILLIAM, VII, of Rhode Island, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers, vice Jerry L. Jordan, resigned.

Oct. 1982—Received by Senate and referred to Committee.

Dec. 7, 1982—Hearing.

Dec. 9, 1982—Reported by Committee.

Dec. 10, 1982—Confirmed by Senate.

INDEX OF NOMINATIONS

A

ABRAMS, PHILIP, of Massachusetts, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

ANGRISANI, ALBERT, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

В

BARBER, CLIFFORD M., of New York, to be Superintendent of the U.S. Assay Office at New York.

BOLLINGER, STEPHEN J., of Ohio, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

BRADY, LAWRENCE, of New Hampshire, to be an Assistant Secretary of Commerce (Trade Administration).

BRAGG, JEFFREY S., of Ohio, to be Federal Insurance Administrator, Federal Emergency Management Agency.

BURKHART, ELIZABETH F., of Texas, to be a Member of the National Credit Union Administration.

 \mathbf{C}

CALLAHAN, EDGAR F., of Illinois, to be a member of the National Credit Union Administration Board.

CONOVER, C. T., of California, to be Comptroller of the Currency.

D

DEMPSEY, CHARLES L., of Virginia, to be Inspector General, Department of Housing and Urban Development.

DeNUNZIO, RALPH D., of Connecticut, to be a Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

DINKINS, CAROL E., to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

DONATELLI, FRANK J., of Virginia, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships.

DOOLITTLE, CHARLES A., JR., of Kansas, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Institute of Building Sciences.

DRAPER, WILLIAM H., III, of California, to be President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

 \mathbf{E}

 \mathbf{F}

FELDSTEIN, MARTIN S., of Massachusetts, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers.

FLEISCHER, ALFRED J., SR., of Missouri, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships.

FULLER, JAMES W., of California, to be a Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

G

GOLDBERG, DAVID F., of Illinois, to be a Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

Н

HELDRIDGE, RICHARD W., of California, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

HOVDE, DONALD I., of Wisconsin, to be Under Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

HUSSEY, NORA W., of South Dakota, to be Superintendent of the Mint of the United States at Denver.

HURTADO, LUIS VICTOR, of California, to be Assayer of the Mint of the United States at Denver.

1

J

JACKSON, JAMES JAY, of Texas, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board.

JACKSON, **JAMES JAY**, of Texas, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board (reappointment).

JONES, ELIZABETH, of New Jersey, to be Engraver in the Mint of the United States at Philadelphia, Pa.

JORDAN, JERRY L., of New Mexico, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers.

K

KARPE, **ROBERT** W., of California, to be President, Government National Mortgage Corporation.

KNAPP, **JOHN J.**, of New York, to be General Counsel of the Department of Housing and Urban Development.

L

LESHER, WILLIAM GENE, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

LINDQUIST, WARREN T., of New York, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the New Community Development Corporation.

LOGAN, VAN NORDEN, of California, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Institute of Building Sciences.

LONGSTRETH, BEVIS, of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission.

LONGSTRETH, BEVIS, of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission (reappointment).

LORD, CHARLES EDWIN, to be First Vice President of the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

M

MARTIN, PRESTON, of California, to be a member of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and to be Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

MAY, STEPHEN, of New York, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

MEHLE, ROGER WILLIAM, JR., to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

MONROIG, ANTONIO, of Puerto Rico, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

MORRIS, WILLIAM H., JR., of Tennessee, to be an Assistant Secretary of Commerce.

MURRAY, ANTHONY H., JR., of Pennsylvania, to be Superintendent of the Mint at Philadelphia.

N

NISKANEN, WILLIAM A., JR., of California, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers.

0

OLMER, LIONEL H., of Maryland, to be Under Secretary of Commerce for International Trade.

P

PIERCE, SAMUEL R., JR., of New York, to be Secretary of the Department of Housing and Urban Development.

POOLE, WILLIAM, VII, of Rhode Island, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers.

POPE, DONNA, of Ohio, to be Director of the Mint.

PRATT, RICHARD T., of Utah, to be a member of the Federal Home Loan Bank Board.

O

R

RODRIGUEZ, RITA M., of Massachusetts, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

S

SAVAS, EMANUEL S., of New Jersey, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

SHAD, JOHN S. R., of New York, to be a member of the Securities and Exchange Commission.

STEARNS, JAMES G., of Nevada, to be Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

SULZBERGER, EDWARD, of New York, to be a Member of the National Corporation for Housing Partnerships.

T

TARDY, JUDITH L., of Virginia, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

TEELE, ARTHUR E., JR., of Florida, to be Urban Mass Transportation Administrator.

TREADWAY, JAMES, C., JR., of the District of Columbia, to be a Member of the Securities and Exchange Commission.

TRENT, DARRELL M., to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

U

v

W

WEIDENBAUM, MURRAY L., of Missouri, to be a member of the Council of Economic Advisers.

WINN, PHILIP D., of Colorado, to be an Assistant Secretary of Housing and Urban Development.

WINN, PHILIP D., to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

WRIGHT, JOSEPH ROBERT, JR., to be a member of the Board of Directors of the National Consumer Cooperative Bank.

 \mathbf{X}

Y

YONGE, JAMES ERNEST, of Florida, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank of the United States.

YURCHUCK, ROGER, A., of Ohio, to be a Director of the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.

 \mathbf{Z}

COINAGE AND CURRENCY

- To provide for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

 S. 1228
- To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games. S. 1230
- To provide for the minting of United States gold coins. S. 1704
- To authorize the back side of United States paper money of the denomination of \$1 to be printed by a method other than the intaglio process.

 S. 1736
- To provide for the minting of coins having a denomination of ten dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.

 S. 1822
- An original resolution waiving section 402(a) of the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 with respect to the consideration of H.R. 3484 (George Washington half dollar).

 S. Res. 249
- To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of silver coins.

 S. 2598
- To provide for the minting of the American Eagle gold coin pursuant to article I, section 8 of the Constitution of the United States.

 S. 2693

COMMERCIAL BANKS

- To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.

 S. 207
- To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act.

S. 984

- To allow U.S. banks which establish international banking facilities to compete on equal terms with foreign banks establishing such facilities thereby enhancing the position of the United States in the international financial markets.

 S. 1508
- To amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act to revise the restrictions on transactions between banks and their affiliates.

 S. 1680
- To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 with respect to interstate trust operations.

 S. 1685
- To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide that deposits of State and local governments will not be subject to reserve requirements, and for other purposes.

 S. 1686

A bill entitled "Bankers' Acceptances Act of 1981".

S. 1737

- To amend section 7(j) of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act. S. 1974
- To provide greater flexibility in borrowing limitations for national banks.

 S. 2164
- To amend section 5137 of the Revised Statutes to extend under certain conditions, the period of time a national bank may hold real estate.

 S. 2538

CONSUMER AFFAIRS

- To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

 S. 414
- To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.

 S. 467
- To amend the Truth-in-Lending Act.

S. 2820

CREDIT PROGRAMS

CREDIT UNIONS

To amend section 205 of the Federal Credit Union Act. S. 1384

DOMESTIC ECONOMIC POLICY

A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

S. Res. 17

- A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policies to reduce inflation.

 S. Con. Res. 8
- A resolution concerning the monetary policies of the Federal Reserve Board. S. Res. 132
- A joint resolution directing the President to consult with the Governors of the Federal Reserve System for the purpose of substantially reducing interest rates within the next 90 days.

S.J. Res. 104

DOMESTIC ECONOMIC POLICY—Continued

S. 1598 To establish a National Commission on Interest Rates.

A resolution that the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System undertake an aggressive campaign to encourage banks to cease providing loans or lines of credit for unproductive and speculative purposes while increasing the supply of credit available for productive uses and ensure that thrift institutions, the housing industry, auto dealers, small business, farmers and home buyers have access to the cheapest possible credit in order to avoid a recession. S. Res. 211

To create a Committee on Interest Rates and Availability of S.J. Res. 112 Credit.

A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate S.J. Res. 120 flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

To amend the Credit Control Act.

S. 1962

A resolution relating to a usury ceiling.

S. Res. 297

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the President, the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and the Congress must coordinate fiscal and monetary policy to insure that economic recovery and stable economic growth are not hindered by excessively restrictive monetary S. Con. Res. 71 policy and high interest rates.

concurrent resolution relating to interest rates.

S. Con. Res. 80

S. 2807

To conserve credit by restricting the availability of credit for unproductive corporate mergers and other speculative pur-S. 1994 poses.

To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other S. 2526 purposes.

To provide for an increase to monetary aggregates and the maintenance of stable interest rates, to provide for the voluntary establishment of dual prime rate policies by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other pur-S. 2726 poses.

To amend the Federal Reserve Act.

S. Con. A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy Res. 128

ENERGY

A resolution of disapproval of the proposed loan guarantees extended by the Department of Energy to the Oil Shale Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of TOSCO. S. Res. 229

EXPORT-IMPORT BANK

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to provide for the extension of credit for agricultural commodities.

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.

S. 2600

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1978 to improve the ability of the United States to meet foreign competition.

To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.

S. 2781

A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American S. Res. 458 exports

EXPORT POLICY

To rescind the agricultural commodity export embargo to the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics. S. 33

To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979.

S. 354

To rescind the authority of the President to impose an embargo on United States export sales of agricultural commodities for foreign policy purposes.

To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to provide for Congressional Veto of agricultural embargoes.

A resolution relating to total embargo of United States goods S. Res. 63 when an agricultural embargo is in effect.

To establish a joint export marketing assistance program within the Department of Commerce to stimulate export promotion S. 564 activity.

To control the export of hazardous wastes.

S. 622

A resolution relating to the multilateral reduction in export subsi-S. Res. 95

To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the S. 734 expansion of trade services generally.

A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

S. Con. Res. 15

To remove the Soviet grain embargo unless the President takes certain action.

EXPORT POLICY—Continued

- To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading companies.

 S. 868
- To establish a national export policy for the United States.

S. 969

- To authorize appropriations for the fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to carry out the purposes of the Export Administration Act of 1979, and for other purposes.

 S. 1112
- A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of the Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.

 S. Con. Res. 77
- A joint resolution to establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.

 S.J. Res. 185
- To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.

 S. 2357
- To amend the Agricultural Act of 1970 to prohibit restrictions on the export of certain agricultural commodities.

 S. 2410
- To amend the Foreign Assistance Act of 1961 and the Arms Export Control Act to supplement existing authorizations for security and development assistance programs for the fiscal year 1983, and for other purposes.

 S. 2608
- To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to terminate certain export controls imposed on December 30, 1981 and June 22, 1982.
- To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

 S. 2837
- A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that a national coal export policy is necessary to coordinate federal activities with respect to increasing coal exports, to provide for a statement of intent regarding coal port improvements, and for other purposes.

 S. Con. Res. 116
- To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of agricultural commodities S. 2988

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

- To authorize loans at interest rates in excess of certain State usury ceilings.

 S. 963
- To authorize the issuance of variable rate debentures by the FDIC and FSLIC. S. 985
- To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.

 S. 1406

- To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, and to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.

 S. 1413
- To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.

S. 1424

- To enhance the competitiveness of thrift institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

 S. 1703
- To enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

 S. 1720
- To combine the funds of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the National Credit Union Share Insurance Fund, and for other purposes. S. 1721
- To amend the Home Owner's Loan Act to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.

 S. 1752
- To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act regarding insured mutual savings banks which convert into Federal mutual savings banks.

 S. 1810
- A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.

 S.J. Res. 129
- A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits. S. Con. Res. 70
- A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.

 S. Con. Res. 72
- To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.

 S. 2531
- To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions.

 S. 2532
- To revitalize the housing industry by strengthening the financial stability of home mortgage lending institutions and insuring the availability of home mortgage loans.

 S. 2561
- An original bill to provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal Supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, to enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

 S. 2879

FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS—Continued

- To effectuate the congressional directive that accounts established under section 327 of the Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 1982 be directly equivalent and competitive with money market mutual funds.

 S. 3059
- To make technical corrections in certain banking and related statutes. S.J. Res. 271

GOLD

- To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar and for other purposes.

 S. 6
- To amend Public Law 96–389. S. 1602 (re Gold Commission)
- To extend the reporting date for the commission studying the role of gold in monetary systems.

 S. 1622
- To authorize the issuance of U.S. obligations secured by and redeemable in gold. S. 2087

HOUSING

- To amend title XII of the National Housing Act to establish national standards in order to reduce incendiarism and maintain community vitality, and to encourage States to adopt minimum standards for arson investigation and insurance underwriting.

 S. 291
- A resolution overturning deferral of congregate housing services appropriations.

 S. Res. 88
- To prohibit the use of Federal housing assistance with respect to certain aliens.

 S. 780
- To amend and extend the Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development, and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited mortgage foreclosure procedure with respect to multifamily mortgages held by the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development pursuant to title II of the National Housing Act or section 312 of the Housing Act of 1964, and for other purposes (by request).

 S. 1022
- To amend the United States Housing Act of 1937. S. 1069
- To amend section 8 of the United States Housing Act of 1937.
- An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited multifamily mortgage foreclosure procedure, and for other purposes.

S. 1197

- To amend title VII of the Housing and Urban Development Act of 1970 to require a National Public Investment Requirements Analysis.

 S. 1658
- To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional mortgage and loan insurance authority. S. 1702
- To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes.

 S. 1805
- A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.

 S. Con. Res. 51
- To amend the National Housing Act to authorize the insurance of certain shared appreciation mortgages. S. 2068
- A resolution relating to the housing industry. S. Res. 329
- To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act. S. 2168
- To stimulate the development and rehabilitation of affordable multifamily rental housing.

 S. 2171
- To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.

 S. 2226
- To extend the authorization for the low income housing program. S. 2269
- To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

 S. 2327
- To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act. S. 2344
- To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.

 S. 2346
- To amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes.

 S. 2361
- To amend section 202 of the Housing Act of 1959 to reauthorize the housing for elderly and handicapped program, and for other purposes.

 S. 2404
- To amend the National Housing Act. S. 2444
- To amend title V of the Housing Act of 1949, and for other purposes. S. 2453
- To authorize the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to make grants in support of leveraged rehabilitation of multifamily housing.

 S. 2456
- To limit certain authorities under the National Housing Act. S. 2483
- An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs and for other purposes.

 S. 2607

HOUSING—Continued

To amend the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933.

S. 2627

- To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.

 S. 2828
- To amend the National Housing Act to provide for a mortgage and loan interest reduction program, and for other purposes.

S. 2873

- To direct the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to undertake a program to demonstrate the feasibility of funding neighborhood development activities by providing Federal matching funds to private nonprofit neighborhood organizations on the basis of the voluntary contributions such organizations receive from individuals, businesses, and religious institutions in their neighborhoods.

 S. 3019
- A joint resolution designating the week of Oct. 24 through Oct. 31, 1982 as "National Housing Week". S.J. Res. 261
- To require the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to administer a demonstration program for assisting communities and nonprofit organizations in providing emergency shelters.

 S. 3097

INTERNATIONAL ECONOMIC POLICY

To authorize appropriations for the international affairs functions of the Department of the Treasury for fiscal year 1982.

S. 1116

To require a foreign country be declared in default before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by such country or credit which have been extended to such country which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.

S. 2155

MEDALS

- To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.

 S. 258
- To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to Louis L'Amour.

 S. 886
- Authorizing the President of the United States to present a gold medal to the widow of Joe Louis.

 S. 1079
- To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Fred Waring.

 S.J. Res. 99
- To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to the widow of Roy Wilkins.

 S. 1625

- A joint resolution to provide that commemorative medals to be struck by the Netherlands-American Amity Trust in honor of the bicentennial anniversary of Netherlands-American diplomatic relations shall be national medals.

 S.J. Res. 108
- To authorize the presentation on behalf of the Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rick-over.

 S. 2018
- To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

 S.J. Res. 157
- To provide for the striking of a medal commemorating the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the founding of the State of Georgia.

 S. 2573

MISCELLANEOUS

- A resolution relating to the agreements entered into by the Government of the United States in order to secure the release of the 52 American hostages held in Iran.

 S. Res. 31
- An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.

 S. Res. 75
- To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977. S. 708
- To dissolve the National Consumer Cooperative Bank, and for other purposes (by request).

 S. 935
- To make the term of the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System concurrent with the term of the President of the United States. S. 971
- To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.

 S. 1135

S. 1366

- To provide for fair commercial credit reporting.
- An original resolution increasing the limitation on expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs for the training of professional staff.

 S. Res. 180
- To amend the Federal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.

 S. 1609
- A resolution relating to selection and representation on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.

 S. Res. 209
- To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation. S. 1646
- To amend section 719 of the Defense Production Act of 1950, as amended, to authorize the grant of exemptions to the cost accounting standards by the Director of the Office of Management and Budget.

 S. 1677

MISCELLANEOUS—Continued

- To amend the Federal Reserve Act with respect to the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes. S. 1691
- A concurrent resolution relating to the vacancy on the Federal Reserve Board. S. Con. Res. 40
- To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee. S. 1811
- To remove the limitations on the authority of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation to borrow from the Treasury. S. 1836
- To amend the Federal Reserve Act to shorten the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.

 S. 1859
- To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to simplify its administration and to remove restrictions no longer necessary to the protection of investors and consumers.

S. 1869

- To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to improve financial performances in the electric and gas utility industries by removing unnecessary impediments to the exercise of sound and prudent business judgement by utility executives

 S. 1870
- To amend section 2 of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.
- A resolution expressing the sense of the Senate that the next vacancy on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System should be filled by a person with substantial small business experience.

 S. Res. 247
- To repeal the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 as no longer necessary to accomplish the purpose for which it was enacted.

 S. 1977
- An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs. S. Res. 307
- To require that Poland be declared to be in default unless certain liberties and rights are found to be restored in Poland before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by Poland or credits which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.

 S. 2079
- To amend the Federal Financing Bank Act of 1973 to require that the receipts and disbursements of the Federal Financing Bank be included in the Federal budget, and for other purposes.

S. 2162

- To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950. S. 2375
- To create the United States Revitalization Bank to issue obligations and provide loans and loan guarantees to qualifying business enterprises and local government units.

 S. 2406

To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide for the increased responsiveness and accountability of the Federal Reserve System to Congress and citizens, and for other purposes.

S. 2417

To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of a special series of bonds which may be redeemed for silver, and for other purposes.

S. 2800

- To authorize appropriations for the Bureau of the Mint. S. 2839
- To authorize the appropriation of funds for the improvement of mint facilities. S. 2840
- A bill entitled the "Critical Materials Act of 1982". S. 2898
- A bill to amend the Federal Reserve Act (re: Federal Reserve Board membership). S. 2945
- To promote improved defense preparedness by revising certain provisions of title III of the Defense Production Act of 1950, and to extend the expiration date of the Act.

 S. 2961
- To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation. S. 3110

SECURITIES

- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain U.S. corporations by non-U.S. persons where such acquisition is financed by non-U.S. lenders.

 S. 289
- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to establish a Council on State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards and to establish an Institute for State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards, in order to insure the availability of nationally recognized accounting and financial reporting standards for State and local governments.

 S. 610
- To reduce financing costs to cities, counties and States by amending section 5136 of the Revised Statutes to permit national banks to underwrite and deal in revenue bonds issued by State and local governments, and for other purposes.

 S. 1427
- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to make the margin requirements for domestic purchasers of securities applicable to foreign purchasers of securities in certain significant transactions involving the United States securities markets, and for other purposes.

 S. 1429
- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide uniform margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by foreign persons where such acquisition is financed by a foreign lender.

 S. 1436
- To clarify the jurisdictional boundaries between the Securities and Exchange Commission and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.

 S. 2260

SECURITIES—Continued

- To authorize the formation of a bank securities affiliate to deal in, underwrite and purchase Government and municipal securities, to sponsor and manage investment companies and underwrite the securities thereof, to authorize bank holding companies to engage in activities of a financial nature, insurance brokerage, to amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act and for other purposes.

 S. 2490
- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to allow the Commission to accept reimbursement for travel, subsistence and other necessary expenses incurred by members and employees in attending conferences.

 S. 2496
- To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1933, the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the Investment Company Act of 1940 to include individual and self-employed retirement plans as exempted securities.

 S. 2536
- To permit the Securities and Exchange Commission to accept reimbursement for certain expenditures and for other purposes.

 S. 3096

URBAN MASS TRANSPORTATION

To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to provide authorizations for appropriations and for other purposes.

S. 1160

A bill entitled the "Transit Assistance Act of 1982".

S. 2367

A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".

S. 2377

To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.

S. 2502

- To prohibit assistance under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 for purchasers of capital equipment subsidized in violation of international agreement.

 S. 2616
- An original bill to authorize appropriations for mass transportation.

 S. 2606
- To prohibit the furnishing of capital assistance under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to recipients who accept subsidized articles or materials.

 S. 2712
- A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association. S.J. Res. 268
- A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982". S. 3044
- To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.

 S. 3072

WAGE AND PRICE STABILITY

MR. ABDNOR

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- **S.J. Res. 261** A joint resolution designating the week of Oct. 24–31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".

MR. ANDREWS

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 886 To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to Louis L'Amour.
- S. 1609 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

MR. ARMSTRONG

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1074 To amend section 8 of the United States Housing Act of 1937.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.
- **S.J. Res. 261** A joint resolution designating the week of Oct. 24–31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".

MR. BAKER

- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2344 To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act. (For Mr. LUGAR)
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MR. BAUCUS

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 1609 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

MR. BAUCUS—Continued

- S. Res. 297 A resolution relating to a usury ceiling.
- S. Con. Res. 71 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BENTSEN

- **S. 144** To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 289 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain U.S. corporations by non-U.S. persons where such acquisition is financed by non-U.S. lenders.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Res. 95 A resolution relating to the multilateral reduction in export subsidies.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.

- S. Res. 211 A resolution that the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System undertake an aggressive campaign to encourage banks to cease providing loans or lines of credit for unproductive and speculative purposes while increasing the supply of credit available for productive uses and ensure that thrift institutions, the housing industry, auto dealers, small business, farmers and home buyers have access to the cheapest possible credit in order to avoid a recession.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. 2988 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of agricultural commodities.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BIDEN

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BOREN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S.J. Res. 112 To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

MR. BOREN—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- **S.J. Res. 185** To establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BOSCHWITZ

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 77 A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- S. 2410 To amend the Agricultural Act of 1970 to prohibit restrictions on the export of certain agricultural commodities.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. BRADLEY

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. 2168 To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BRADY

S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

MR. BUMPERS

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 963 To authorize loans at interest rates in excess of certain State usury ceilings.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BURDICK

- S. 33 To rescind the agricultural commodity export embargo to the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 886 To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to Louis L'Amour.
- S. Con. Res. 40 A concurrent resolution relating to a vacancy on the Federal Reserve Board.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982 as "National Housing Week".

MR. BURDICK—Continued

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. BYRD, HARRY F., JR.

MR. BYRD, ROBERT C.

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Res. 329 A resolution relating to the housing industry.
- S. Con Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. CANNON

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. 2898 A bill entitled the "Critical Materials Act of 1982."
- **S.J. Res. 261** A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. CHAFEE

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 414 To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 1424 To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. CHILES

- **S. 1685** To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 with respect to interstate trust operations.
- **S.J. Res. 112** To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. COCHRAN

- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. COHEN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

MR. CRANSTON

- S. Res. 88 A resolution overturning deferral of congregate housing services appropriations.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 971 To make the term of the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System concurrent with the term of the President of the United States.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 129 A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. 2171 To stimulate the development and rehabilitation of affordable multifamily rental housing.

- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2344 To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2417 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide for the increased responsiveness and accountability of the Federal Reserve System to Congress and citizens, and for other purposes.
- S. 2483 To limit certain authorities under the National Housing Act.
- S. 2502 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. D'AMATO

- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1406 To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.

MR. D'AMATO—Continued

- S. 1436 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide uniform margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by foreign persons where such acquisition is financed by a foreign lender.
- S. 1508 To allow U.S. banks which establish international banking facilities to compete on equal terms with foreign banks establishing such facilities thereby enhancing the position of the United States in the international financing markets.
- S. 1810 To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act regarding insured mutual savings banks which convert into Federal mutual savings banks.
- **S. 1869** To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to simplify its administration and to remove restrictions no longer necessary to the protection of investors and consumers.
- **S. 1870** To amend the Public Utility Holding Act of 1935 to improve financial performances in the electric and gas utility industries by removing unnecessary impediments to the exercise of sound and prudent business judgment by utility executives.
- S. 1871 To amend section 2 of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2260 To clarify the jurisdictional boundaries between the Securities and Exchange Commission and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.
- S. 2377 A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".
- S. 2456 To authorize the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to make grants in support of leveraged rehabilitation of multifamily housing.
- S. 2496 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to allow the Commission to accept reimbursement for travel, subsistence and other necessary expenses incurred by members and employees in attending conferences. (by request)
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

- S. 3072 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.
- S. 3096 To permit the Securities and Exchange Commission to accept reimbursement for certain expenditures and for other purposes.

MR. DANFORTH

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Res. 95 A resolution relating to the multilateral reduction in export subsidies.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. DE CONCINI

- S. Res. 31 A resolution relating to the agreements entered into by the Government of the United States in order to secure the release of the fifty-two American hostages held in Iran.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such embargo be rescinded.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2087 To authorize the issuance of U.S. obligations secured by and redeemable in gold.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. 2781 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. DENTON

S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

MR. DIXON

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 354 To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 (for Mr. Percy).
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2502 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.
- S. 2536 To amend the Securities Act of 1933, the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 and the Investment Company Act of 1940 to include individual and self-employed retirement plans as exempted securities.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. DODD

- S. 1069 To amend the United States Housing Act of 1937.
- S. 1658 To amend title VII of the Housing and Urban Development Act of 1970 to require a National Public Investment Requirements Analysis.
- S. 1811 To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.
- S.J. Res 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 129 A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. 2068 To amend the National Housing Act to authorize the insurance of certain shared appreciation mortgages.
- S. 2171 To stimulate the development and rehabilitation of affordable multifamily rental housing.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2444 To amend the National Housing Act.
- S. 2483 To limit certain authorities under the National Housing Act.
- S. 2502 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. 2828 To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. DODD—Continued

- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.
- S. 3097 To require the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to administer a demonstration program for assisting communities and nonprofit organizations in providing emergency shelters.

MR. DOLE

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- **S.J. Res. 185** To establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MR. DOMENICI

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MR. DURENBERGER

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1974 To amend section 7(j) of the Federal Deposit Insurance Act.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- S. 2410 To amend the Agricultural Act of 1970, to prohibit restrictions on the export of certain agricultural commodities.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. EAGLETON

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2406 To create the United States Revitalization Bank and to authorize such Bank to issue obligations and provide loans and loan guarantees to qualifying business enterprises and local government units.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. EAGLETON—Continued

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. EAST

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

MR. EXON

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 780 To prohibit the use of Federal housing assistance with respect to certain aliens.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 80 A concurrent resolution relating to interest rates.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. FORD

S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescission, and for other purposes.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. GARN

- S. 207 To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. 414 To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 75 An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.
- S. Con. Res. 8 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policies to reduce inflation.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expresssing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.

MR. GARN—Continued

- S. 935* To dissolve the National Consumer Cooperative Bank, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 1022 To amend and extend the Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development, and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited mortgage foreclosure procedure with respect to multifamily mortgages held by the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development pursuant to title II of the National Housing Act or section 312 of the Housing Act of 1964, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 1135 To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.
- S. 1160 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to provide authorizations for appropriations, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 1197 An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited multifamily mortgage foreclosure procedure, and for other purposes.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S. 1406 To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.
- S. 1424 To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.
- S. 1427 To reduce financing costs to cities, counties and States by amending section 5136 of the Revised Statutes to permit national banks to underwrite and deal in revenue bonds issued by State and local governments, and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 180 An original resolution increasing the limitation on expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs for the training of professional staff.
- S. Res. 209 A resolution relating to selection and representation on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 1677 To amend section 719 of the Defense Production Act of 1950, as amended, to authorize the grant of exemptions to the cost accounting standards by the Director of the Office of Management and Budget. (by request)
- S. 1703 To enhance the competitiveness of thrift institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes. (by request)
- **S. 1720** To enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.

- S. 1721 To combine the funds of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the National Credit Union Share Insurance Fund, and for other purposes.
- S. 1736 To authorize the back side of United States paper money of the denomination of \$1 to be printed by a method other than the intaglio process. (by request)
- S. 1805 To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. Res. 249 An original resolution waiving section 402(a) of the Congressional Budget Act of 1974 with respect to the consideration of H.R. 3484 (George Washington half dollar).
- S. Res. 307 An original resolution authorizing expenditures by the Committee on Banking, Housing, and Urban Affairs.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2361 To amend and extend certain laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 2367 A bill entitled the "Transit Assistance Act of 1982". (by request)
- S. 2490 To authorize the formation of a bank securities affiliate to deal in, underwrite and purchase Government and municipal securities, to sponsor and manage investment companies and underwrite the securities thereof, to authorize bank holding companies to engage in activities of a financial nature, insurance underwriting and brokerage, real estate development or brokerage, to amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 2496 To amend the Securities and Exchange Act of 1934 to allow the Commission to accept reimbursement for travel, subsistence and other necessary expenses incurred by members and employees in attending conferences. (by request)
- S. 2531 To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.
- S. 2532 To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions. (by request)
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.

^{*}Star print.

MR. GARN-Continued

- S. 2606 An original bill to authorize appropriations for mass transportation.
- S. 2607 An original bill to amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.
- S. 2839 To authorize appropriations for the Bureau of the Mint. (by request)
- S. 2840 To authorize the appropriation of funds for the improvement of mint facilities. (by request)
- S. 2879 An original bill to provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation, and the Federal Supervisory Agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, to enhance the competitiveness of depository institutions, to expand the range of services provided by such institutions, to protect depositors and creditors of such institutions, and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".
- S. 3072 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 271 To make technical corrections in certain banking and related statutes.

MR. GLENN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 291 To amend title XII of the National Housing Act to establish national standards in order to induce states to adopt minimum standards for arson investigation and insurance underwriting.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. GOLDWATER

- S. 6 To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar, and for other purposes.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 1704 To provide for the minting of United States gold coins.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. GORTON

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. GRASSLEY

S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

MR. GRASSLEY—Continued

S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. HART

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. HATCH

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

MR. HATFIELD

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. 3019 To direct the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to undertake a program to demonstrate the feasibility of funding neighborhood development activities by providing Federal matching funds to private nonprofit neighborhood organizations on the basis of the voluntary contributions such organizations receive from individuals, businesses, and religious institutions in their neighborhoods.
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MRS. HAWKINS

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1691 To amend the Federal Reserve Act with respect to the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the American Public Transit Association.

MR. HAYAKAWA

- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S. 1424 To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.

MR. HEFLIN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.

MR. HEFLIN-Continued

- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. HEINZ

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 734 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of trade services generally.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 984 To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act.
- S. 1112 To authorize appropriations for the fiscal years 1982 and 1983 to carry out the purposes of the Export Administration Act of 1979, and for other purposes.
- S. 1116 To authorize appropriations for the international affairs functions of the Department of the Treasury for fiscal year 1982.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S.J. Res. 99 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Fred Waring.
- S. 1737 A bill entitled the "Bankers' Acceptance Act of 1981".
- S. 1752 To amend the Home Owner's Loan Act to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.
- S. 1805 To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes. (by request)
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2164 To provide greater flexibility in borrowing limitations for national banks.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.

- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2377 A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".
- S. 2404 To amend section 202 of the Housing Act of 1959 to reauthorize the housing for the elderly and handicapped program, and for other purposes.
- S. 2531 To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2712 To prohibit the furnishing of capital assistance under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to recipients who accept subsidized articles or materials.
- S. 2820 To amend the Truth-in-Lending Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. 3019 To direct the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to undertake a program to demonstrate the feasibility of funding neighborhood development activities by providing Federal matching funds to private nonprofit neighborhood organizations on the basis of the voluntary contributions such organizations receive from individuals, businesses, and religious institutions in their neighborhoods.
- S.J. Res. 268 A joint resolution congratulating the Amercian Public Transit Association.
- S. 3059 To effectuate the congressional directive that accounts established under section 327 of the Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 1982 be directly equivalent and competitive with money market mutual funds.
- S. 3072 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.

MR. HELMS

- S. 6 To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar, and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.

MR. HELMS—Continued

- S. 1602 To amend Public Law 96-389. (re Gold Commission)
- S. 1704 To provide for the minting of United States gold coins.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.

MR. HOLLINGS

- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.
- S. 3110 To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation.

MR. HUDDLESTON

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- **S. 144** To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- **S.J. Res. 129** A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- **S.J. Res. 185** To establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- **S.J. Res. 261** A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. HUMPHREY

MR. INOUYE

- S. 622 To control the export of hazardous wastes.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. 2828 To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. JACKSON

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2018 To authorize the presentation on behalf of the Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

MR. JACKSON—Continued

- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. JEPSEN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 564 To establish a joint export marketing assistance program within the Department of Commerce to stimulate export promotion activity.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1135 To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.
- S. Res. 209 A resolution relating to selection and representation on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 1852 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to provide for the extension of credit for agricultural commodities.
- S.J. Res. 185 To establish a national policy on exports of U.S. produced food and food products.

MR. JOHNSTON

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 1429 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to make the margin requirements for domestic purchasers of securities applicable to foreign purchasers of securities in certain significant transactions involving the United States securities markets, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 112 To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.

- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 1869 To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to simplify its administration and to remove restrictions no longer necessary to the protection of investors and consumers.
- S. 1870 To amend the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 to improve financial performances in the electric and gas utility industries by removing unnecessary impediments to the exercise of sound and prudent business judgment by utility executives.
- S. 1871 To amend section 2 of the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935.
- S. 1977 To repeal the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 as no longer necessary to accomplish the purpose for which it was enacted.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MRS. KASSEBAUM

- S. 1429 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to make the margin requirements for domestic purchasers of securities applicable to foreign purchasers of securities in certain significant transactions involving the United States securities markets, and for other purposes.
- S. 1436 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide uniform margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by foreign persons where such acquisition is financed by a foreign lender.
- S. 1859 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to shorten the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.

MR. KASTEN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

MR. KASTEN—Continued

- S. 2155 To require a foreign country be declared to be in default before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by such country or credits which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. KENNEDY

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 1994 To conserve credit by restricting the availability of credit for unproductive corporate mergers and other speculative purposes.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 77 A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. 2828 To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. LAXALT

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.

MR. LEAHY

S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2828 To authorize a demonstration program to provide for housing for older Americans.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. LEVIN

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. 1079 Authorizing the President of the United States to present a gold medal to the widow of Joe Louis.
- S. 1811 To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

MR. LEVIN-Continued

- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2732 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1978 to improve the ability of the United States to meet foreign competition.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. LONG

S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.

MR. LUGAR

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. 1022 To amend and extend the Federal laws relating to housing, community and economic development, and related programs, to provide an improved and expedited mortgage foreclosure procedure with respect to multifamily mortgages held by the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development pursuant to title II of the National Housing Act or section 312 of the Housing Act of 1964, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 1160 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to provide authorizations for appropriations, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 1406 To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.
- S. 1427 To reduce financing costs to cities, counties and States by amending section 5136 of the Revised Statutes to permit national banks to underwrite and deal in revenue bonds issued by State and local governments, and for other purposes.
- S. 1686 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to provide that deposits of State and local governments will not be subject to reserve requirements, and for other purposes.
- S. 1702 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional mortgage and loan insurance authority.
- S. 1805 To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes. (by request)

- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2260 To clarify the jurisdictional boundaries between the Securities and Exchange Commission and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.
- S. 2344 To amend section 235 of the National Housing Act.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- S. 2361 To amend and extend certain Federal laws relating to housing, community and neighborhood development, and related programs, and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 2367 A bill entitled the "Transit Assistance Act of 1982". (by request)
- S. 2531 To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. 3072 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.

MR. MATHIAS

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S. 2873 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for a mortgage and loan interest reduction program, and for other purposes.

MR. MATHIAS—Continued

S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. MATSUNAGA

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. MATTINGLY

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 2155 To require a foreign country be declared to be in default before payments are made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by such country or credits which have been extended to such country which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.
- S. 2573 To provide for the striking of a medal commemorating the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the founding of the State of Georgia.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. McCLURE

S. 6 To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar and for other purposes.

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1228 To provide for the minting of half dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.
- S. 1704 To provide for the minting of United States gold coins.
- S. 1822 To provide for the minting of coins having a denomination of ten dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2598 To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of silver coins.
- S. 2800 To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of a special series of bonds which may be redeemed for silver, and for other purposes.
- S. 2961 To promote improved defense preparedness by revising certain provisions of title III of the Defense Production Act of 1950, and to extend the expiration date of the Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. MELCHER

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S.J. Res. 104 Directing the President to consult with the Governors of the Federal Revenue System for the purpose of substantially reducing interest rates within the next 90 days.
- S. 1609 To amend the Fedeal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.
- S. 1811 To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

MR. MELCHER—Continued

- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. METZENBAUM

- S. 1691 To amend the Federal Reserve Act with respect to the terms of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. MITCHELL

- S. 207 To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.

- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. MOYNIHAN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 984 To amend the Federal Deposit Insurance Act.
- S. 985 To authorize the issuance of variable rate debentures by the FDIC and FSLIC.
- S. 1625 To authorize the President of the United States to present on behalf of the Congress a specially struck gold medal to the widow of Roy Wilkins.
- S.J. Res. 108 A joint resolution to provide that commemorative medals to be struck by the Netherlands-American Amity Trust in honor of the bicentennial anniversary of Netherlands-American diplomatic relations shall be national commemorative medals.
- S. 1646 To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation.
- S. 1836 To remove the limitations on the authority of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation to borrow from the Treasury.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. 2079 To require that Poland be declared to be in default unless certain liberties and rights are found to be restored in Poland before payments made by the U.S. Government for loans owed by Poland or credits which have been guaranteed or assured by agencies of the U.S. Government.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. 2377 A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purposes.
- S. 2561 To revitalize the housing industry by strengthening the financial stability of home mortgage lending institutions and insuring the availability of home mortgage loans.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.

MR. MOYNIHAN—Continued

- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. 2945 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. MURKOWSKI

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.

MR. NICKLES

- S. Con Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. NUNN

- S.J. Res. 112 To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2573 To provide for the striking of a medal commemorating the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the founding of the State of Georgia.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

MR. PACKWOOD

- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MR. PELL

- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. 2836 To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to terminate certain export controls imposed on December 30, 1981 and June 22, 1982.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. PERCY

- S. 354 To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979. (by Mr. Dixon)
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 2608 To amend the Foreign Assistance Act of 1961 and the Arms Export Control Act to supplement existing authorizations for security and development assistance programs for the fiscal year 1983, and for other purposes.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- **S.J. Res. 261** A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. PRESSLER

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- **S. 418** To rescind the authority of the President to impose an embargo on United States export sales of agricultural commodities for foreign policy purposes.

MR. PRESSLER—Continued

- S. 419 To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to provide for Congressional Veto of agricultural embargoes.
- S. Res. 63 A resolution relating to total embargo of United States goods when an agricultural embargo is in effect.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1609 To amend the Federal Reserve Act to revise provisions relating to the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and for other purposes.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 77 A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.
- S. 2600 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. PROXMIRE

- S. 207 To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.
- S. Con. Res. 8 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policies to reduce inflation.
- S. 610 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to establish a Council on State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards, and to establish an Institute for State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards in order to insure the availability of nationally recognized accounting and financial reporting standards for State and local governments.
- S. 1406 To amend the Depository Institutions Deregulation and Monetary Control Act of 1980.
- S. 1424 To amend the Investment Company Act of 1940.
- S. 1427 To reduce financing costs to cities, counties and States by amending section 5136 of the Revised Statutes to permit national banks to underwrite and deal in revenue bonds issued by State and local governments, and for other purposes.
- S. 1680 To amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act to revise the restrictions on transactions between banks and their affiliates.

- S. Res. 229 A resolution of disapproval of the proposed loan guarantees extended by the Department of Energy to the Oil Shale Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of TOSCO.
- S. 1805 To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. 2162 To amend the Federal Financing Bank Act of 1973 to require that the receipts and disbursements of the Federal Financing Bank be included in the Federal budget, and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2627 To amend the Home Owners' Loan Act of 1933.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. PRYOR

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 963 To authorize loans at interest rates in excess of certain State usury ceilings.
- S.J. Res. 112 To create a Committee on Interest Rates and the Availability of Credit.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2357 To prohibit export restrictions that interfere with existing contracts for the exportation of such commodities.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. PRYOR—Continued

S. 3110 To establish a Reconstruction Finance Corporation.

MR. QUAYLE

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 71 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the President, the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, and the Congress must coordinate fiscal and monetary policy to insure that economic recovery and stable economic growth are not hindered by excessively restrictive monetary policy and high interest rates.

MR. RANDOLPH

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- **S.J. Res. 157** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Con. Res. 116 A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that a national coal export policy is necessary to coordinate federal activities with respect to increasing coal exports, to provide for a statement of intent regarding coal port improvements, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. RIEGLE

- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 1079 Authorizing the President of the United States to present a gold medal to the widow of Joe Louis.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S. 1384 To amend section 205 of the Federal Credit Union Act.
- S. 1811 To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- **S.J. Res. 129** A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. 1962 To amend the Credit Control Act.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.

MR. RIEGLE—Continued

- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescission, and for other purposes.
- S. 2483 To limit certain authorities under the National Housing
- S. 2502 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.
- S. 2526 To reduce interest rates, control inflation, and ensure the availability of credit for productive purposes, and promote economic recovery by extending the Credit Control Act, and for other purpose.
- S. 2616 To prohibit assistance under the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 for purchasers of capital equipment subsidized in violation of international agreement.
- S. 2732 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1978 to improve the ability of the United States to meet foreign competition.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24–31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. ROTH

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.

MR. RUDMAN

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Relating to extending the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. SARBANES

- S. 1811 To add the Secretary of Housing and Urban Development to the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 129 A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2502 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. SASSER

- S. Res. 17 A resolution concerning revision of the monetary policies of the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. Res. 132 A resolution concerning the monetary policies of the Federal Reserve Board.
- S. 1598 To establish a National Commission on Interest Rates.
- **S.J. Res. 120** A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S. Con. Res. 70 A concurrent resolution relating to federally insured deposits.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2726 To provide for an increase to monetary aggregates and the maintenance of stable interest rates, to provide for the voluntary establishment of dual prime rate policies by the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System and for other purposes.
- S. 2807 To amend the Federal Reserve Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. SCHMITT

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 258 To authorize the President to present on behalf of the Congress specially struck gold medals to certain former hostages and the survivors of certain deceased U.S. servicemen.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1135 To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950.
- S. 1622 To extend the reporting date for the commission studying the role of gold in monetary systems.

- S. Res. 229 A resolution of disapproval of the proposed loan guarantees extended by the Department of Energy to the Oil Shale Corp., a wholly owned subsidiary of TOSCO.
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2375 To extend by 5 years the expiration date of the Defense Production Act of 1950. (by request)
- S. 2453 To amend title V of the Housing Act of 1949, and for other purposes.
- S. 2693 To provide for the minting of the American Eagle gold coin pursuant to article I, section 8 of the Constitution of the United States.

MR. SIMPSON

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

MR. SPECTER

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- **S.J. Res. 99** To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Fred Waring.

MR. STAFFORD

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".
- S. 3044 A bill entitled "Surface Transportation Act of 1982".

MR. STENNIS

- S. 1598 To establish a National Commission on Interest Rates.
- S 2327 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. STEVENS

S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.

MR. SYMMS

- S. 6 To provide for the reinstatement of the dollar as a gold reserve currency, to stabilize the value of the dollar, and for other purposes.
- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1704 To provide for the minting of United States gold coins.
- S. 1822 To provide for the minting of coins having a denomination of ten dollars with a design emblematic of the two hundred and fiftieth anniversary of the birth of George Washington.
- S. 2598 To provide for the disposal of silver from the National Defense Stockpile through the issuance of silver coins.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.

MR. THURMOND

- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.

- S. 2018 To authorize the presentation on behalf of the Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.
- S. 2837 To unify the export administration functions of the U.S. Government within the Office of Strategic Trade, to improve the efficiency and strategic effectiveness of export regulation while minimizing interference with the ability to engage in commerce, and for other purposes.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. TOWER

- S. 289 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to provide margin requirements in transactions involving the acquisition of securities of certain United States corporations by non-United States persons where such acquisition is financed by non-United States lenders.
- S. 414 To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts, and for other purposes.
- S. 467 To amend the Truth in Lending Act to encourage cash discounts and for other purposes.
- S. 708 To amend and clarify the Foreign Corrupt Practices Act of 1977.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 969 To establish a national export policy for the United States.
- S. 1230 To provide for the minting of commemorative coins to support the 1984 Los Angeles Olympic Games.
- S. 1805 To restructure and recapitalize the Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation and for other purposes. (by request)
- S. Con. Res. 72 A concurrent resolution reaffirming that deposits, up to the statutorily prescribed amount, in federally insured depository institutions are backed by the full faith and credit of the United States.
- S. 2531 To provide flexibility to the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation to deal with financially distressed institutions.
- S. 2538 To amend section 5137 of the Revised Statutes to extend under certain conditions the period of time a national bank may hold real estate.
- S. 3072 To amend the Urban Mass Transportation Act of 1964 to authorize additional appropriations, to establish a formula grant program, and for other purposes.

MR. TSONGAS

- S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Res. 88 A resolution overturning deferral of congregate housing services appropriations.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading companies.
- S. 1413 To provide flexibility to the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, the Federal Savings and Loan Insurance Corporation and the Federal supervisory agencies to deal with financially distressed depository institutions, and to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.
- S. 1680 To amend section 23A of the Federal Reserve Act to revise the restrictions on transactions between banks and their affiliates.
- **S. 1752** To amend the Home Owner's Loan Act to increase the lending, investment and operating authority of Federal mutual savings banks.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- **S. 2269** To extend the authorization for the low income housing program.
- S. Con. Res. 77 A concurrent resolution expressing the sense of Congress that export control regulations of February 26, 1982 pertaining to Iraq, Syria, South Yemen, South Africa, and Nambia should be modified according to certain principles.
- **S. 2327** To amend the National Housing Act to provide for an emergency homeownership program, to authorize assistance to avoid mortgage defaults caused by adverse economic conditions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2346 To amend the National Housing Act to provide additional authorization for the Government National Mortgage Association tandem program and to express congressional opposition to certain rescissions, and for other purposes.
- S. 2836 To amend the Export Administration Act of 1979 to terminate certain export controls imposed on December 30, 1981 and June 22, 1982.
- S. Con. Res. 128 A concurrent resolution relating to monetary policy.

MR. WALLOP

S. 144 To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.

S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. WARNER

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 2018 To authorize the presentation on behalf of the Congress of a specially struck gold medal to Admiral Hyman George Rickover.
- S. 2961 To promote improved defense preparedness by revising certain provisions of title III of the Defense Production Act of 1950, and to extend the expiration date of the Act.
- S.J. Res. 261 A joint resolution designating Oct. 24-31, 1982, as "National Housing Week".

MR. WEICKER

- **S. 144** To encourage exports by facilitating the formation and operation of export trading companies, export trade associations, and the expansion of export trade services generally.
- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 1366 To provide for fair commercial credit reporting.
- S. Res. 247 Expressing the sense of the Senate that the next vacancy on the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System should be filled by a person with substantial small business experience.
- S. 2226 To amend the National Housing Act to provide for emergency interest reduction payments and for other purposes.
- S. 2377 A bill entitled "The Mass Transportation Act of 1982".
- S. Res. 458 A resolution to express the sense of the Senate that the Export-Import Bank of the United States shall be given sufficient authority and shall provide competitive financing for American exports.

MR. WILLIAMS

- S. 207 To amend the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956 to limit the property and casualty and life insurance activities of bank holding companies and their subsidiaries.
- S. 291 To amend title XII of the National Housing Act to establish national standards in order to reduce incendiarism and maintain community vitality, and to encourage states to adopt minimum standards for arson investigation and insurance underwriting.

MR. WILLIAMS—Continued

- S. 610 To amend the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 to establish a Council on State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards and to establish an Institute for State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards, in order to insure the availability of nationally recognized accounting and financial reporting standards for State and local governments.
- S. Res. 88 A resolution overturning deferral of congregate housing services appropriations.
- S. 868 To amend the Export-Import Bank Act of 1945 to authorize the Bank to engage in the use of extraordinary measures of export finance to counter and ultimately discourage the use of such measures by other major trading countries.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.
- S.J. Res. 129 A joint resolution directing the Depository Institutions Deregulation Committee to pursue policies to promote safety and soundness of financial institutions.
- S. Con. Res. 51 A concurrent resolution relative to Federal involvement in housing.
- S.J. Res. 157 To provide for the awarding of a special gold medal to Her Majesty Queen Beatrix in recognition of the 1982 bicentennial anniversary of diplomatic and trade relations between the Netherlands and the United States.

MR. ZORINSKY

- S. Con. Res. 15 Expressing the sense of the Congress that the grain embargo on exports to the Soviet Union be extended to all products or that such grain embargo be rescinded.
- S. 780 To prohibit the use of Federal housing with respect to certain aliens.
- S. 802 To remove the Soviet grain embargo unless the President takes certain action.
- S.J. Res. 120 A joint resolution directing the President to assure an adequate flow of affordable credit to small borrowers.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

(This accompanies S. Res. 75 as reported by Committee on Rules and Administration)
S. Rept. 97–23 S. 414
S. Rept. 97–27 S. 734
S. Rept. 97–87S. 1197
S. Rept. 97–91S. 1112
S. Rept. 97–92S. 1116
S. Rept. 97–93S. 1135
S. Rept. 97-139
H. Rept. 97–159
H. Rept. 97–208
(Conference report on Omnibus Reconciliation) S. Rept. 97–209
S. Rept. 97–264
S. Rept. 97–277
H. Rept. 97–401H.R. 3567 (Conference report)
S. Rept. 97–362
S. Rept. 97–390
S. Rept. 97–412
S. Rept. 97–463
H. Rept. 97–554S. 1230
H. Rept. 97–605
H. Rept. 97–632H.R. 6685 (Conference report on Urgent Supplemental)
H. Rept. 97–750H.R. 6955 (Conference Report)
H. Rept. 97–759H.R. 6955 (Revised conference report)

S. Rept. 97–536
S. Rept. 97–641H.R. 6267 (Conference report)
H. Rept. 97–899H.R. 6267 (Conference report)
S. Rept. 97–644S. 734 (Conference report)
H. Rept. 97–924
S. Rept. 97–661
H. Rept. 97–964
S. Rept. 97–692
H. Rept. 97–987

SPECIAL REPORTS

Oversight Activities of the Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs (March 12, 1981)

S. Rept. 97-26

First Monetary Policy Report for 1981 (June 9, 1981) S. Rept. 97-134

Second Monetary Policy Report for 1981 (September 30, 1981) S. Rept. 97-198

Reports to Congress under the Financial Regulation Simplification Act of 1980 (Title VIII, Public Law 96-221, 12 U.S.C. 5524) from Federal Reserve Board, Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation, Federal Home Loan Bank Board, National Credit Union Administration and Comptroller of the Currency. (October 1981) Committee Print 97-35

First Monetary Policy Report for 1982 (May 5, 1982) S. Rept. 97-383

Nomination of James G. Stearns Executive Rept. 97–54

Second Monetary Policy Report for 1982 (Oct. 18, 1982) S. Rept. 97-663

Nomination of Martin S. Feldstein Executive Rept. 97-65

NUMERICAL LIST OF BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS

SENATE BILLS

S. 6 S. 33 S. 144 S. 207 S. 258 S. 289 S. 291 S. 354 S. 414 S. 418 S. 419 S. 467 S. 564 S. 610 S. 622 S. 708 S. 734 **S**. 780 S. 802 S. 868 S. 886 S. 935 S. 963 S. 969 S. 971 S. 984 S. 985

S. 1598

S. 1602

S. 1609

S. 1022 S. 1069 S. 1074 S. 1079 S. 1112 S. 1116 S. 1135 S. 1160 S. 1197 S. 1228 S. 1230 **S**. 1366 S. 1377 S. 1384 S. 1406 S. 1413 S. 1424 S. 1427 S. 1429 S. 1436 S. 1508

S. 1622 S. 1625 S. 1646 S. 1658 S. 1677 S. 1680 S. 1685 S. 1686 S. 1691 S. 1702 S. 1703 S. 1704 S. 1720 S. 1721 S. 1736 S. 1737 S. 1752 S. 1805 S. 1810 **S**. 1811 S. 1822 S. 1836 S. 1852 S. 1859 S. 1869 S. 1870 S. 1871 S. 1962 S. 1974 S. 1977 S. 1994 S. 2018 S. 2068 S. 2079 S. 2087 S. 2155 S. 2162 S. 2164 S. 2168 S. 2171 S. 2226 S. 2260 S. 2269 S. 2327 S. 2344 S. 2346 S. 2357 S. 2361 S. 2367 S. 2375 S. 2377 S. 2404 S. 2406

S. 2410

S. 2417

S. 2444

NUMERICAL LIST OF BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS

SENATE BILLS—Continued H.R. 5922 H.R. 6038 S. 2453 H.R. 6156 S. 2456 H.R. 6211 S. 2483 H.R. 6222 S. 2490 H.R. 6267 S. 2496 H.R. 6294 S. 2502 H.R. 6645 S. 2526 H.R. 6682 S. 2531 H.R. 6685 S. 2532 H.R. 6812 S. 2536 H.R. 6838 S. 2538 H.R. 6863 S. 2561 H.R. 6955 S. 2573 H.R. 7292 S. 2598 S. 2600 S. 2606 S. 2607 SENATE RESOLUTIONS S. 2608 S. Res. 17 S. 2616 S. Res. 31 S. 2627 S. Res. 63 S. 2693 S. Res. 75 S. 2712 S. Res. 88 S. 2726 S. Res. 95 S. 2732 S. Res. 132 S. 2774 S. Res. 180 S. 2781 S. Res. 209 S. 2800 S. Res. 211 S. 2807 S. Res. 229 S. 2820 S. Res. 247 S. 2828 S. Res. 249 S. 2836 S. Res. 307 S. 2837 S. Res. 329 S. 2839 S. Res. 377 S. 2840 S. Res. 458 S. 2873 S. 2879 S. 2898 S. 2945 S. 2961 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS S. 2988 S.J. Res. 99 S. 3019 S.J. Res. 104 S. 3044 S.J. Res. 108 S. 3059 S.J. Res. 112 S. 3072 S.J. Res. 120 S. 3096 S.J. Res. 129 S. 3097 S.J. Res. 157 S. 3110 S.J. Res. 185 S.J. Res. 261 S.J. Res. 268 S.J. Res. 271 **HOUSE BILLS** H.R. 31 H.R. 2903 H.R. 3132 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS H.R. 3484 H.R. 3567 H.J. Res. 223 H.R. 3982 H.J. Res. 348 H.R. 4145 H.J. Res. 612 H.R. 4603 H.R. 4879 H.R. 5432 H.R. 5447

H.R. 5708

NUMERICAL LIST OF BILLS AND RESOLUTIONS

SENATE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

S. Con. Res. 8

S. Con. Res. 15

S. Con. Res. 40

S. Con. Kes. 51

S. Con. Res. 70

S. Con. Res. 71

S. Con. Res. 72

S. Con. Res. 77 S. Con. Res. 80

S. Con. Res. 116

S. Con. Res. 128

HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTIONS

H. Con. Res. 160

H. Con. Res. 290

POPULAR TITLES

A		D	
American Eagle Gold Coin Act of 1982	S. 2693	Deposit Insurance Flexibility Act S. 253	12
Arson Prevention and Reconstruction Incentive Act of 1		Depository Institutions Amendments of 1982 S. 287	79
	S. 291	Diversification Amendments to the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935 S. 187	n- 70
В			
Balanced Monetary Policy Act of 1982	S. 2807	E	
Bankers' Acceptances Act of 1981	S. 1737	Emergency Homeownership Act of 1982 S. 233	27
Bank Holding Company Deregulation Act of 1982	S. 2490	Emergency Mortgage Interest Reduction Payments Act S. 22	26
Banking Affiliates Act	S. 1680	Export-Import Bank Restructuring Act of 1982 S. 26	00
Business Accounting and Foreign Trade Simplification	on Act S. 708	Export-Import Bank Small Business Assistance Act of 1982 S. 27	81
Business Practices and Records Act (title amended as Senate)	passed by S. 708	Export of Hazardous Wastes Control Act of 1981 S. 6	22
		Export Trading Company Act of 1981 S. 1	44
${f c}$		Export Trading Company Act of 1981 S. 7	'34
Capital Assistance Act of 1982	S. 2531		
Cash Discount Act	S. 414		
Cash Discount Act	S. 467		
Competitive Export Financing Act of 1981	S. 868		
Credit Conservation Act of 1982	S. 1994		
Credit Deregulation and Availability Act of 1981	S. 1406		
Critical Materials Act of 1982	S. 2898		

POPULAR TITLES

F		J	
Fair Trade Finance Act of 1982	S. 2732	Joint Export Marketing Assistance Act of 1981	S. 564
Fair Commercial Reporting Practices Act of 1981	S. 1366		
Federal Home Loan Mortgage Corporation Charte	r Act S. 1805	K .	
Federal Public Transportation Act of 1982	S. 2502		
Federal Public Transportation Act of 1982	S. 3072		
Federal Reserve Act Amendments of 1981	S. 1859	,	
Federal Reserve Amendments of 1981	S. 1691	L Low Interest Rate Act of 1982	0.444
Federal Reserve System Reform Act	S. 2417	Low finerest Rate Act of 1982	S. 2526
FHA Revitalization Act of 1981	S. 1702		
Financial Institutions Restructuring and Services Act of		M	
Free Market C. 11 C.	S. 1720	Margin Requirements Fairness Act of 1981	S. 1429
Free Market Gold Coinage Act	S. 1704	Mass Transportation Act of 1982	S. 2377
		Mortgage Warehousing Facility Act of 1981	S. 985
G		Multifamily Housing Rehabilitation Act of 1982	S. 2456
Garn-St Germain Depository Institutions Act of 198	2 H.R. 6267		
George Washington Commemorative Coin Act	S. 1228	N	
George Washington Commemorative Coin Act	S. 1822	National Commission on Interest Rates Act	S. 1598
Gold Reserve Act of 1981	S. 6	National Consumer Cooperative Bank Liquidation Act	S. 935
		National Export Policy Act of 1981	S . 963
Н		National Security Silver Disposal Act of 1982	S. 2598
Housing and Community Development Amendments of	f 1981 S. 1022	Neighborhood Development Demonstration Act of	1982 S. 3019
Housing and Community Development Amendments of	f 1981 S. 1197	Net Worth Guarantee Act	S. 2561
Housing and Community Development Amendments of	1982 S. 2361	O	
ousing and Community Development Amendments of	1982 S. 2607	Office of Strategic Trade Act of 1982	S. 2837
		Older Americans Housing Demonstration Act of 1982	S. 2828
		Olympic Coin Act of 1981	S. 1230
I		Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981 S. 1377; H	.R. 3982
Interest Rate Reduction Act of 1982	S. 2726	Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1982 S. 2774; H	.R. 6955
	-		

POPULAR TITLES

P	U
Public Utility Holding Company Act Amendments of 1981 S. 1869	United States Revitalization Act S. 2406
Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935, Diversification Amendments to S. 1870	V
Q	W
R	
Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act of 1981 S. 1646	X
Reconstruction Finance Corporation Act of 1982 S. 3110	
Regulatory Flexibility and Expanded Powers Act of 1981 S. 1413	
Rental Housing Production and Rehabilitation Act of 1982 S. 2171	Y
S	Z
Savings Bank Act of 1981 S. 1752	
Securities/Commodities Accord Amendments of 1982 S. 2260	
State and Local Government Accounting and Financial Reporting Standards Act of 1981 S. 610	
Surface Transportation Act of 1982 S. 3044	
Surface Transportation Assistance Act of 1982 H.R. 6211	
T	
Temporary Emergency Shelter Demonstration Program Act o 1982 S. 309	
Thrift Institutions Restructuring Act of 1981 S. 1703	3
Transit Assistance Act of 1981 S. 1160	
Transit Assistance Act of 1982 S. 236	7
Transit Assistance Authorization Act of 1982 (Title III) S. 304	1
Truth in Budgeting Act of 1982 S. 216.	

,